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ITEM 5.   OTHER EVENTS

          On October 1,1997, Westell Technologies, Inc. released a Press
          Release, a copy of which is attached as Exhibit 99.1 to this Form 8-K
          and incorporated herein by reference, which announced the proposed
          merger of a subsidiary of Westell Technologies, Inc. with and into
          Amati Communications Corporation.  A copy of the Merger Agreement
          related to the proposed transaction is attached hereto as Exhibit
          99.2.

          On September 29, 1997, Westell Technologies, Inc. completed a sale and
          leaseback transaction, a copy of the agreement effectuating the sale
          and leaseback is attached hereto as Exhibit 99.3 and is incorporated
          herein by reference.
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                              WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.



                              By: /s/ Stephen J. Hawrysz
                                   Stephen J. Hawrysz
                                   Vice President, Treasurer and Chief Financial
                                   Officer

Dated:  October 2, 1997
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                 Westell Technologies and Amati Communications 
                           Announce Agreement to Merge

    xDSL market leaders join forces to provide leading technology and system
solutions for rapidly growing broadband access marketplace

     Aurora, IL and San Jose, CA, (October 1, 1997) - Westell Technologies, Inc.
(NASDAQ: WSTL) and Amati Communications Corporation (NASDAQ: AMTX) today
announced the signing of a definitive merger agreement that will create a world-
wide company providing advanced access products and technologies for the
emerging Digital Subscriber Line (DSL) market.   The combined company, which
will have an equity market value in excess of $1.2 billion, will offer a wide
range of standards-compliant xDSL solutions based on Discrete Multitone (DMT),
Carrierless Amplitude Phase Modulation (CAP) and other technologies.   Amati
will become a wholly owned subsidiary of Westell Technologies, Inc. and will
continue to operate under the Amati name.    

     Under the terms of the agreement, each share of Amati common stock will be
exchanged for .9 of a share of Class A Westell common stock.  Based on the
closing price of Westell shares on September 30, the aggregate value of the
transaction to Amati stockholders would be approximately  $394 million.

     The merger is a powerful combination of two market leaders that have
directly produced the majority of ADSL lines deployed in the world today.  The
merger combines the industry leading supplier of ADSL DMT standards-compliant
products with the leading supplier of ADSL Broadband Access Systems.

     Immediate benefits expected from the combined company include: ADSL DMT
standards-compliant solutions available on Westell's ATM-based SuperVision(R)
broadband access platform; xDSL technology migration path to Very High Speed
Digital Subscriber Line (VDSL) in Westell's system architecture; and an end-to-
end systems solution managed by AccessVision(TM), a comprehensive Network
Management solution for network operators.  Amati will continue to develop and
deploy its product offerings.  The combined company expects to provide leading
network and service operators with the industry's lowest-cost xDSL system and
technology solutions that meet the standards for network level interoperability

     Gary Seamans, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Westell Technologies
said, "This merger will enable our customers to accelerate their deployment of
high speed data services.  Westell now has the resources to serve any and all
customers, with their choice of xDSL technologies at a wide range of performance



capabilities using network level interoperable system platforms that seamlessly
work in frame (Router) or cell (ATM) network architectures."  

     Jim Steenbergen, President and Chief Executive Officer of Amati
Communications said, "Our two companies share the same vision for developing
technologies to deliver high-speed multimedia services.  Separately, each
company has provided leadership in the development of the market for DSL
products and technologies.  Together, we can offer a secure migration path from
today's early implementation of DMT products to true standards compliant xDSL
solutions."

     Rob Faw, Chief Executive Officer of Westell Inc., a wholly owned subsidiary
of Westell Technologies said, "Westell can offer a complete range of end-to-end
system level solutions that meet our world-wide alliance partner and customer
requirements.  We will continue to move aggressively with our current technology
partners and new colleagues at Amati to provide the industry's lowest-cost
interoperable broadband access systems".

     The merger, approved by the boards of directors of both companies, requires
the approval of both Amati's and Westell's stockholders and is subject to
regulatory approvals and other customary conditions. Upon completion of the
transaction, Jim Steenbergen will continue as Chief Executive Officer of Amati. 
Don Lucas, currently a member of Amati's board of directors, will join Westell
Technologies' Board. The transaction is expected to be accounted for using
purchase accounting and to qualify as a tax-free reorganization.

     Westell Technologies expects to take a one-time charge for in-process
research and development and other merger and related expenses upon the closing
of the merger which is expected to occur in the fourth quarter of  Westell's
fiscal year 1998.  Goldman, Sachs & Co. acted as Westell's financial advisor and
Deutsche Morgan Grenfell Inc. (DMG) acted as financial advisor to Amati.

     The combined company will be headquartered in Aurora, Illinois with more
than 900 employees located in Aurora, Illinois, San Jose, California,
Schaumburg, Illinois, Cambridge, England and other locations around the world.

About Westell Technologies, Inc.

     Westell Technologies is a holding company for Westell Inc., Conference Plus
Inc. and Westell WorldWide Services Inc.  

     Westell Inc. is a leading world-wide innovator and manufacturer of
xDSL systems and telecommunications access products, with corporate headquarters
in Aurora, Illinois. Westell's xDSL products are currently in use or trial by
more than 100 customers in over 30 countries world-wide, including Ameritech,
Bell Atlantic, Bell Canada, BT, GTE, MCI, Quebec Telephone, SBC, Saskatchewan
Telephone, Telecom Italia, US West and leading Internet service providers.
In addition to developing and manufacturing xDSL and non-DSL data
and telecommunications products, Westell Inc. has established technology
relationships with leading telecommunication, software, computing and semi-
conductor companies such as Atlantech Technologies, ATML, DSC Communications,
GlobeSpan, Lucent Technologies, Microsoft, Motorola, Nortel and others.   

     Conference Plus Inc., is a multi-point telecommunications service bureau
specializing in audio teleconferencing, multi-point video conferencing,
broadcast fax, and multimedia teleconference services.

     Westell WorldWide Services Inc., a wholly owned subsidiary of Westell
Technologies, provides engineering, installation and network management services
to leading network providers as well as turn-key equipment and service solutions
to enterprise customers and service providers.  

     Additional information can be obtained by visiting Westell's Web site at
http://www.westell.com.

About Amati

     Amati is a pioneer and leading developer of advanced transmission equipment
and technologies for the ADSL, Very High-Speed Digital Subscriber Line (VDSL)
and xDSL markets. Amati is the holder of the ADSL/DMT patents and has licensed
its technology to such companies as Alcatel, Analog Devices Inc., Nortel and
Motorola.  



     The ADSL/DMT technology, recently selected by BC TEL for a proposed roll
out of commercial ADSL services, is an effective means of transmitting high-
speed data over existing copper phone lines, making Internet access, interactive
services, broadcast quality video and video-on-demand realizable to many
subscribers.

     Amati is also participating in tests of ADSL services at speeds from 1.5
Mbps up to 8 Mbps for services ranging from Internet access to video broadcast. 
The world-wide trials include services being offered by PTTs in Europe and Asia
Pacific.  The Amati international trials underway include broadcast video at 6
Mbps in Australia and data and video applications at 8 Mbps in France.  In the
US, Amati is also providing ADSL/DMT equipment in GTE's current Internet access
trials in Washington and Texas.  Amati has established technology relationships
with Motorola, NEC, Siemens, Texas Instruments and others.  For more information
about Amati Communications, see our Website at http://www.amati.com.

More information about xDSL:

     DSL technology, in its various forms (ADSL, SDSL, HDSL, RADSL, and VDSL) is
expected by many to have a dramatic impact on society.  DSL provides high-speed
multimedia services such as, super-fast Internet access, video-on demand,
distance learning and video telephony while simultaneously providing traditional
voice services to anyone with a standard, copper telephone line.  By placing DSL
modems at both a phone company's central exchange office and at a customer
location, a network or service provider can enable its customers to receive
multimedia content at more than 250 times faster than today's 28.8 Kbps modems. 

     It is the use of the ubiquitous copper network that has caused DSL to gain
favor as the preferred alternative to other technologies which provide
multimedia services that either bypass, replace, or require additions to, the
existing network copper infrastructure. There are more than 600 million copper
access lines world-wide, potentially making xDSL a multi-billion dollar
industry.

                                     - end -

     "Safe Harbor" statement under the Private Securities Litigation Reform
     Act of 1995:  Certain statements provided in this release constitute
     forward looking statements that involve a number of risks and
     uncertainties.  These risks and uncertainties may cause actual results
     to differ materially from expected results and are described in detail
     in the Securities and Exchange Commission filings which have been made
     by Westell and Amati.

SuperVision is a registered trademark of Westell Technologies, Inc.
AccessVision is a registered trademark of Atlantech Technologies, Ltd.



          AGREEMENT AND PLAN OF MERGER, dated as of September 30, 1997 (this
"AGREEMENT"), among Westell Technologies, Inc. a Delaware corporation
("PARENT"), Kappa Acquisition Corp., a Delaware corporation and a wholly owned
subsidiary of Parent ("MERGER SUB"), and Amati Communications Corporation, a
Delaware corporation (the "COMPANY").

          WHEREAS, the respective Boards of Directors of Parent, Merger Sub and
the Company have approved and declared advisable the merger of Merger Sub with
and into the Company (the "MERGER") upon the terms and subject to the conditions
of this Agreement and in accordance with the General Corporation Law of the
State of Delaware (the "DGCL");

          WHEREAS, the respective Boards of Directors of Parent and the Company
have determined that the Merger is in furtherance of and consistent with their
respective long-term business strategies and is in the best interest of their
respective stockholders and Parent has approved this Agreement and the Merger as
the sole stockholder of Merger Sub;

          WHEREAS, for federal income tax purposes, it is intended that the
Merger shall qualify as a tax-free reorganization under the provisions of
section 368(a) of the United States Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended
(the "CODE"); and

          NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and the respective
representations, warranties, covenants and agreements set forth in this
Agreement and intending to be legally bound hereby, the parties hereto agree as
follows:

                                    ARTICLE I

                                   THE MERGER

          SECTION 1.1.  THE MERGER.  Upon the terms and subject to the
conditions set forth in this Agreement, and in accordance with the DGCL, at the
Effective Time (as defined below), Merger Sub shall be merged with and into the
Company.  As a result of the Merger, the separate corporate existence of Merger
Sub shall cease and the Company shall continue as the surviving corporation of
the Merger (the "SURVIVING CORPORATION").

          SECTION 1.2.  EFFECTIVE TIME.  No later than three business days after
the satisfaction or, if permissible, waiver of the conditions set forth in
Article VII, the parties hereto shall cause the Merger to be consummated by
filing a certificate of merger (the "CERTIFICATE OF MERGER") with the Secretary
of State of the State of Delaware, in such form as required by, and executed in
accordance with the relevant provisions of, the DGCL (the date and time of such
filing, or if another date and time is specified in such filing, such specified
date and time, being the "EFFECTIVE TIME").  The closing of the Merger and the
other transactions contemplated hereby (the "Closing") will take place at 10:00
a.m., local time, on a date to be specified by the parties (the "Closing Date"),
at the offices of McDermott, Will & Emery, or at such other location as the
parties hereto mutually agree.

          SECTION 1.3.  EFFECT OF THE MERGER.  At the Effective Time, the effect
of  the Merger shall be as provided in the applicable provisions of the DGCL. 
Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, and subject thereto, at the
Effective Time, except as otherwise provided herein, all the property, rights,
privileges, powers and franchises of the Company and Merger Sub shall vest in
the Surviving Corporation, and all debts, liabilities and duties of the Company
and Merger Sub shall become the debts, liabilities and duties of the Surviving
Corporation.

          SECTION 1.4.  CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION; BY-LAWS.  At the Effective
Time, the Certificate of Incorporation and the By-laws of Merger Sub, as in
effect immediately prior to the Effective Time, shall be the Certificate of
Incorporation and the By-laws of the Surviving Corporation.

          SECTION 1.5.  DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.  (a)  The directors of Merger
Sub immediately prior to the Effective Time shall be the initial directors of
the Surviving Corporation, each to hold office in accordance with the
Certificate of Incorporation and By-laws of the Surviving Corporation.  The



officers of the Company immediately prior to the Effective Time shall be the
initial officers of the Surviving Corporation, each to hold office in accordance
with the Certificate of Incorporation and By-laws of the Surviving Corporation.

          (b)  Parent shall take such action so that, upon the Effective Time,
the persons listed on Schedule 1.5(b) attached hereto, subject to availability,
shall hold the positions with Parent set forth opposite their names on Schedule
1.5(b).

          (c)  Prior to the Effective Time, Parent shall take such action as may
be necessary such that the Board of Directors of Parent, immediately following
the Effective Time includes Donald Lucas. 

                                   ARTICLE II

               CONVERSION OF SECURITIES; EXCHANGE OF CERTIFICATES

          SECTION 2.1.  CONVERSION OF SECURITIES.  At the Effective Time, by
virtue of the Merger and without any action on the part of Merger Sub, the
Company or the holders of any of the following securities:

          (a)  Each share of common stock, par value $0.20 per share, of
     the Company ("COMPANY COMMON STOCK") issued and outstanding
     immediately prior to the Effective Time (other than any shares of
     Company Common Stock to be cancelled pursuant to Section 2.1(b)) shall
     be converted, subject to Section 2.2(e), into the right to receive 0.9
     of a share of Parent's Class A Common Stock, par value $.01 per share
     ("PARENT COMMON STOCK") (the "EXCHANGE RATIO"); PROVIDED, HOWEVER,
     that, in any event, if between the date of this Agreement and the
     Effective Time the outstanding shares of Parent Common Stock or
     Company Common Stock shall have been changed into a different number
     of shares or a different class, by reason of any stock dividend,
     subdivision, reclassification, recapitalization, split, combination or
     exchange of shares, the Exchange Ratio shall be correspondingly
     adjusted to reflect such stock dividend, subdivision,
     reclassification, recapitalization, split, combination or exchange of
     shares.  All such shares of Company Common Stock shall no longer be
     outstanding and shall automatically be cancelled and retired and shall
     cease to exist, and each certificate previously representing any such
     shares shall thereafter represent the right to receive the shares of
     Parent Common Stock into which such Company Common Stock was converted
     in the Merger.  Certificates previously representing shares of Company
     Common Stock shall be exchanged for certificates representing whole
     shares of Parent Common Stock issued in consideration therefor upon
     the surrender of such certificates in accordance with the provisions
     of Section 2.2, without interest.  No fractional share of Parent
     Common Stock shall be issued, and, in lieu thereof, additional shares
     of Parent Common Stock shall be issued pursuant to Section 2.2(e)
     hereof.

          (b)  Each share of Company Common Stock held in the treasury of
     the Company and each share of Company Common Stock owned by Parent or
     any direct or indirect wholly owned subsidiary of Parent or of the
     Company immediately prior to the Effective Time shall be cancelled and
     extinguished without any conversion thereof and no payment shall be
     made with respect thereto.

          (c)  Each share of common stock, par value $.01 per share, of
     Merger Sub ("MERGER SUB COMMON STOCK") issued and outstanding
     immediately prior to the Effective Time shall be converted into and
     exchanged for one newly and validly issued, fully paid and
     nonassessable share of common stock of the Surviving Corporation.

          SECTION 2.2.  EXCHANGE OF CERTIFICATES.  (a)  EXCHANGE AGENT.  As of
the Effective Time, Parent shall deposit, or shall cause to be deposited, with a
bank or trust company designated by Parent (the "EXCHANGE AGENT"), for the
benefit of the holders of shares of Company Common Stock, for exchange in
accordance with this Article II, through the Exchange Agent, certificates
representing the shares of Parent Common Stock (such certificates for shares of
Parent Common Stock and any dividends or distributions with respect thereto,
being hereinafter referred to as the "EXCHANGE FUND") issuable pursuant to
Section 2.1 in exchange for outstanding shares of Company Common Stock.  The



Exchange Agent shall, pursuant to irrevocable instructions, deliver the Parent
Common Stock contemplated to be issued pursuant to Section 2.1 out of the
Exchange Fund.  Except as contemplated by Section 2.2(e) hereof, the Exchange
Fund shall not be used for any other purpose.

          (b)  EXCHANGE PROCEDURES.  Promptly after the Effective Time, Parent
shall instruct the Exchange Agent to mail to each holder of record of a
certificate or certificates which immediately prior to the Effective Time
represented outstanding shares of Company Common Stock (the "CERTIFICATES") (i)
a letter of transmittal (which shall specify that delivery shall be effected,
and risk of loss and title to the Certificates shall pass, only upon proper
delivery of the Certificates to the Exchange Agent and shall be in customary
form) and (ii) instructions for use in effecting the surrender of the
Certificates in exchange for certificates representing shares of Parent Common
Stock.  Upon surrender of a Certificate for cancellation to the Exchange Agent
together with such letter of transmittal, duly executed, and such other
documents as may be required pursuant to such instructions, the holder of such
Certificate shall be entitled to receive in exchange therefor a certificate
representing that number of whole shares of Parent Common Stock which such
holder has the right to receive in respect of the shares of Company Common Stock
formerly represented by such Certificate (after taking into account all shares
of Company Common Stock then held by such holder), and any dividends  or other
distributions to which such holder is entitled pursuant to Section 2.2(c), and
the Certificate so surrendered shall forthwith be cancelled.  No interest will
be paid or accrued on any unpaid dividends and distributions payable to holders
of Certificates.  In the event of a transfer of ownership of shares of Company
Common Stock which is not registered in the transfer records of the Company, a
certificate representing the proper number of shares of Parent Common Stock may
be issued to a transferee if the Certificate representing such shares of Company
Common Stock is presented to the Exchange Agent, accompanied by all documents
required to evidence and effect such transfer and by evidence that any
applicable stock transfer taxes have been paid.  Until surrendered as
contemplated by this Section 2.2, each Certificate shall be deemed at any time
after the Effective Time to represent only the right to receive upon such
surrender the shares of Parent Common Stock and any dividends or other
distributions to which such holder is entitled pursuant to Section 2.2(c).

          (c)  DISTRIBUTIONS WITH RESPECT TO UNEXCHANGED SHARES OF PARENT COMMON
STOCK.  No dividends or other distributions declared or made after the Effective
Time with respect to Parent Common Stock with a record date after the Effective
Time shall be paid to the holder of any unsurrendered Certificate with respect
to the shares of Parent Common Stock represented thereby.  Subject to the effect
of escheat, tax or other applicable Laws (as defined below), following surrender
of any such Certificate, there shall be paid to the holder of the certificates
representing whole shares of Parent Common Stock issued in exchange therefor,
without interest, (i) promptly, the amount of dividends or other distributions
with a record date after the Effective Time theretofore paid with respect to
such whole shares of Parent Common Stock and (ii) at the appropriate payment
date, the amount of dividends or other distributions, with a record date after
the Effective Time but prior to surrender and a payment date occurring after
surrender, payable with respect to such whole shares of Parent Common Stock.

          (d)  NO FURTHER RIGHTS IN COMPANY COMMON STOCK.  All shares of Parent
Common Stock issued upon conversion of the shares of Company Common Stock in
accordance with the terms hereof (including any cash paid pursuant to Section
2.2(c) or (e)) shall be deemed to have been issued in full satisfaction of all
rights pertaining to such shares of Company Common Stock.

          (e)  NO FRACTIONAL SHARES - NEXT WHOLE SHARE.  (i) No
     certificates or scrip representing fractional shares of Parent Common
     Stock shall be issued upon the surrender for exchange of Certificates. 
     Instead, there shall be issued one whole share of Parent Common Stock
     for any remaining fraction of a share of Parent Common Stock which
     otherwise would be issuable with respect to a Certificate pursuant to
     application of Section 2.1(a).

          (f)  TERMINATION OF EXCHANGE FUND.  Any portion of the Exchange
     Fund which remains undistributed to the holders of Company Common
     Stock immediately prior to the Effective Time for one year after the
     Effective Time shall be delivered to Parent, upon demand, and any
     holders of Company Common Stock immediately prior to the Effective
     Time who have not theretofore complied with this Article II shall
     thereafter look only to Parent for the shares of Parent Common Stock



     and any dividends or other distributions with respect to Parent Common
     Stock to which they are entitled pursuant to Section 2.2(c), in each
     case, without any interest thereon.

          (g)  NO LIABILITY.  Neither Parent nor the Company shall be
     liable to any holder of shares of Company Common Stock for any shares
     of Parent Common Stock (or dividends or distributions with respect
     thereto) or cash from the Exchange Fund delivered to a public official
     pursuant to any abandoned property, escheat or similar Law.

          (h)  LOST CERTIFICATES.  If any Certificate shall have been lost,
     stolen or destroyed, upon the making of an affidavit of that fact by
     the person claiming such Certificate to be lost, stolen or destroyed
     and, if required by Parent, the posting by such person of a bond, in
     such reasonable amount as Parent may direct, as indemnity against any
     claim that may be made against Parent with respect to such
     Certificate, the Exchange Agent will issue in exchange for such lost,
     stolen or destroyed Certificate the shares of Parent Common Stock and
     any dividends or other distributions to which the holders thereof are
     entitled pursuant to Section 2.2(c), in each case, without any
     interest thereon.

          (i)  WITHHOLDING.  After making diligent efforts to satisfy any
     reporting or informational requirements, Parent or the Exchange Agent
     shall be entitled to deduct and withhold from the consideration
     otherwise payable pursuant to this Agreement to any holder of Company
     Common Stock immediately prior to the Effective Time such amounts as
     Parent or the Exchange Agent are required to deduct and withhold under
     the Code, or any provision of state, local or foreign tax law, with
     respect to the making of such payment.  To the extent that amounts are
     so withheld by Parent or the Exchange Agent, such withheld amounts
     shall be treated for all purposes of this Agreement as having been
     paid to the holder of Company Common Stock in respect of whom such
     deduction and withholding was made by Parent or the Exchange Agent.

          SECTION 2.3.  STOCK TRANSFER BOOKS.  At the Effective Time, the stock
transfer books of the Company shall be closed and there shall be no further
registration of transfers of shares of Company Common Stock thereafter on the
records of the Company.  From and after the Effective Time, the holders of
certificates representing shares of Company Common Stock outstanding immediately
prior to the Effective Time shall cease to have any rights with respect to such
shares of Company Common Stock except as otherwise provided herein or by Law. 
On or after the Effective Time, any Certificates presented to the Exchange Agent
or Parent for any reason shall be converted into the shares of Parent Common
Stock and any dividends or other distributions to which the holders thereof are
entitled pursuant to Section 2.2(c).

          SECTION 2.4.  STOCK OPTIONS AND OTHER STOCK AWARDS AND WARRANTS.  (a) 
Prior to the Effective Time, the Company and Parent shall take such action as
may be necessary to cause each unexpired and unexercised option to purchase
shares of Company Common Stock (each, a "COMPANY OPTION") under the Company's
1981 Stock Option Plan, 1981 Supplemental Stock Option Plan, 1990 Stock Option
Plan, Old Company 1992 Stock Option Plan, 1990 Non-Employee Directors' Stock
Option Plan and 1996 Stock Option Plan, copies which (as amended through the
date hereof) have heretofore been provided to Parent by the Company
(collectively, the "COMPANY STOCK OPTION PLANS"), to be automatically converted
at the Effective Time into an option (a "PARENT OPTION") to purchase a number of
shares of Parent Common Stock equal to the number of shares of Company Common
Stock that could have been purchased under such Company Option multiplied by the
Exchange Ratio (rounded down to the nearest whole number of shares of Parent
Common Stock), at a price per share of Parent Common Stock equal to the per-
share option exercise price specified in the Company Option divided by the
Exchange Ratio (rounded up to the nearest whole cent).  Such Parent Option shall
otherwise be subject to the same terms and conditions (including provisions
regarding vesting and the acceleration thereof) as such Company Option.  The
date of grant of the substituted Parent Option shall be deemed to be the date on
which the corresponding Company Option was granted.  At the Effective Time, (i)
all references in the Company Stock Option Plans and in the related stock option
agreements to the Company shall be deemed to refer to Parent; and (ii) Parent
shall assume all of the Company's obligations with respect to Company Options as
so amended.  As promptly as reasonably practicable after the Effective Time,
Parent shall issue to each holder of an outstanding Company Option a document
evidencing the foregoing assumption by Parent.  As soon as practicable after the



Effective Time and in no event more than three (3) business days thereafter, to
the extent necessary to provide for registration of shares of Parent Common
Stock subject to such substituted Parent Options, Parent shall file a
registration statement on Form S-8 (or any successor form) with respect to such
shares of Parent Common Stock and shall use its reasonable best efforts to
maintain such registration statement (or any successor form), including the
current status of any related prospectus or prospectuses, for so long as the
Parent Options remain outstanding.  

          (b)  Prior to the Effective Time, the Company and Parent shall take
such action as may be necessary to cause each unexpired and unexercised warrant
to purchase shares of Company Common Stock (each, a "COMPANY WARRANT") to be
automatically converted at the Effective Time into a warrant (a "PARENT
WARRANT") to purchase a number of shares of Parent Common Stock equal to the
number of shares of Company Common Stock that could have been purchased under
such Company Warrant multiplied by the Exchange Ratio (rounded down to the
nearest whole number of shares of Parent Common Stock), at a price per share of
Parent Common Stock equal to the per-share warrant exercise price specified in
the Company Warrant divided by the Exchange Ratio (rounded up to the nearest
whole cent).  Such Parent Warrant shall otherwise be subject to the same terms
and conditions (including provisions regarding vesting and the acceleration
thereof) as such Company Warrant.  Subject to the adjustment provisions
described above, at the Effective time (i) all references in the Company
Warrants to the Company shall be deemed to refer to Parent and (ii) Parent shall
assume all of the Company's obligations with respect to the Company Warrants as
so amended.  As promptly as reasonably practicable after the Effective Time,
Parent shall issue to each holder of an outstanding Company Warrant a document
evidencing the foregoing assumption by Parent. 

                                  ARTICLE III

                 REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE COMPANY

       Except as set forth in the Disclosure Letter delivered by the Company to
Parent prior to the execution of this Agreement (the "COMPANY DISCLOSURE
LETTER"), which shall identify exceptions by specific Section references, the
Company hereby represents and warrants to Parent as follows:  

     SECTION 3.1. ORGANIZATION AND QUALIFICATION; SUBSIDIARIES. Each of the
Company and each subsidiary of the Company (collectively, the "COMPANY
SUBSIDIARIES") has been duly organized, and is validly existing and in good
standing, under the laws of the jurisdiction of its incorporation or
organization, as the case may be, and has the requisite power and authority and
all necessary governmental approvals to own, lease and operate its properties
and to carry on its business as it is now being conducted, except where the
failure to be so organized, existing or in good standing or to have such power,
authority and governmental approvals would not, individually or in the
aggregate, have a Company Material Adverse Effect (as defined below). Each of
the Company and the Company Subsidiaries is duly qualified or licensed to do
business, and is in good standing, in each jurisdiction where the character of
the properties owned, leased or operated by it or the nature of its business
makes such qualification or licensing or good standing necessary, except for
such failures to be so qualified or licensed and in good standing that would
not, individually or in the aggregate, have a Company Material Adverse Effect.
For purposes of this Agreement, "COMPANY MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT" means any
change in or effect on the business of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries
that is materially adverse to the business, financial condition, assets or
results of operations of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries taken as a
whole except for any events, changes or effects substantially resulting from (i)
any material and adverse change in the financial markets; (ii) any political,
economic or financial conditions affecting the industry or business generally or
(iii) the announcement of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. 
Section 3.1(a) of the Company Disclosure Letter sets forth a complete and
correct list of all of the Company Subsidiaries. Except as set forth in Section
3.1(b) of the Company Disclosure Letter, neither the Company nor any Company
Subsidiary holds any interest in a partnership or joint venture of any kind.

       SECTION 3.2. CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION AND BY-LAWS; CORPORATE BOOKS
AND RECORDS. (a) The copies of the Company's Restated Certificate of
Incorporation (the "COMPANY'S CERTIFICATE") and By-laws, as amended (the
"COMPANY'S BY-LAWS") that are set forth as exhibits to the Company's Form 10-K,
as amended (the "COMPANY'S FORM 10-K"), for the year ended July 31, 1996 are



complete and correct copies thereof. The Company's Certificate and the Company's
By-laws are in full force and effect. The Company is not in violation of any of
the provisions of the Company's Certificate or the Company's By-laws.
 
     (b) In all material respects, the minute books of the Company and the
Company Subsidiaries through July 1, 1997 contain accurate records of all
meetings and accurately reflect all other actions taken by the stockholders, the
Boards of Directors and all committees of the Boards of Directors of the Company
and the Company Subsidiaries since July 30, 1995. Complete and accurate copies
of all such minute books (except for the portions relating to deliberations
regarding the Merger, which were redacted), and of the stock register of the
Company and each Company Subsidiary have been made available by the Company to
Parent.
 
     SECTION 3.3. CAPITALIZATION. The authorized capital stock of the Company
consists of (a) 45,000,000 shares of Company Common Stock and (b) 5,000 shares
of preferred stock, par value $100 per share (the "COMPANY PREFERRED STOCK"). 
As of September 15, 1997, (i) 19,729,074 shares of Company Common Stock were
issued and outstanding, all of which were validly issued and fully paid,
nonassessable and free of preemptive rights, (ii) no shares of Company Common
Stock were held in the treasury of the Company or by the Company Subsidiaries,
(iii) 4,850,987 shares of Company Common Stock were reserved for issuance upon
exercise of Company Options heretofore granted pursuant to the Company Stock
Option Plans, (iv) 655,731 shares of Company Common Stock were reserved for
issuance under Company Warrants and (v) no shares of Company Preferred Stock
were issued or outstanding.  Section 3.3 of the Company Disclosure Letter
identifies, as of the date hereof, (i) the holders of each of the Company
Options, (ii) the number of Company Options vested for each holder, (iii) the
Company Stock Option Plan under which each Company Option was issued, and (iv)
the exercise price of each of the Company Options.  All shares of Company Common
Stock subject to issuance as aforesaid, upon issuance prior to the Effective
Time on the terms and conditions specified in the instruments pursuant to which
they are issuable, will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid,
nonassessable and free of preemptive rights.  Except for shares of Company
Common Stock issuable upon exercise of the Company Options or the Company
Warrants described in Section 3.3 or 3.9 of the Company Disclosure Letter, there
are no options, warrants or other rights, agreements, arrangements or
commitments of any character to which the Company or any Company Subsidiary is a
party or by which the Company or any Company Subsidiary is bound relating to the
issued or unissued capital stock of the Company or any Company Subsidiary, or
securities convertible into or exchangeable for such capital stock, or
obligating the Company or any Company Subsidiary to issue or sell any shares of
capital stock, or securities convertible into or exchangeable for such capital
stock, of, or other equity interests in, the Company or any Company Subsidiary. 
No vesting of the Company Options or the Company Warrants shall accelerate by
virtue of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement and the Board of
Directors of the Company has not accelerated any of the Company Options or
Company Warrants.  None of the Company Options are "incentive stock options"
within the meaning of Section 422 of the Code.  Since September 15, 1997, the
Company has not issued any shares of its capital stock, or securities
convertible into or exchangeable for such capital stock, other than (i) those
shares of capital stock reserved for issuance as set forth in this Section 3.3
or Section 3.3 of the Company Disclosure Letter.  Except as set forth in this
Section 3.3 or Section 3.3 of the Company Disclosure Letter, there are no
outstanding contractual obligations of the Company or any Company Subsidiary (i)
restricting the transfer of, (ii) affecting the voting rights of, (iii)
requiring the repurchase, redemption or disposition of, (iv) requiring the
registration for sale of, or (v) granting any preemptive or antidilutive right
with respect to, any shares of Company Common Stock or any capital stock of any
Company Subsidiary.  Each outstanding share of capital stock of each Company
Subsidiary is duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid, nonassessable and
free of preemptive rights and is owned by the Company or another Company
Subsidiary is free and clear of all security interests, liens, claims, pledges,
options, rights of first refusal, agreements, limitations on the Company's or
such other Company Subsidiary's voting rights, charges and other encumbrances of
any nature whatsoever, except where failure to own such shares free and clear
would not, individually or in the aggregate, have a Company Material Adverse
Effect.  Except as set forth in Section 3.3 of the Company Disclosure Letter,
there are no material outstanding contractual obligations of the Company or any
Company Subsidiary to provide funds to, or make any investment (in the form of a
loan, capital contribution or otherwise) in, any Company Subsidiary or any other
person, other than guarantees by the Company of any indebtedness of any Company
Subsidiary.  



       SECTION 3.4. AUTHORITY RELATIVE TO THIS AGREEMENT. The Company has all
necessary corporate power and authority to execute and deliver this Agreement,
to perform its obligations hereunder and to consummate the transactions
contemplated herein to be consummated by the Company. The execution and delivery
of this Agreement by the Company and the consummation by the Company of such
transactions have been duly and validly authorized by all necessary corporate
action and no other corporate proceedings on the part of the Company and no
other stockholder votes are necessary to authorize this Agreement or to
consummate such transactions (other than, with respect to the Merger, the
adoption of this Agreement by the affirmative vote of a majority of the
outstanding shares of Company Common Stock entitled to vote thereon). The Board
of Directors of the Company has directed that this Agreement and the
transactions contemplated hereby be submitted to the Company's stockholders for
approval at a meeting of such stockholders.  This Agreement has been duly
authorized and validly executed and delivered by the Company and constitutes a
legal, valid and binding obligation of the Company, enforceable against the
Company in accordance with its terms, except as the enforceability of the
foregoing may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization or other
similar laws affecting creditors' rights generally and by general equitable
principles.  The Company has taken all appropriate actions so that the
restrictions on business combinations contained in Section 203 of the DGCL will
not apply with respect to or as a result of the Merger without any further
action on the part of the stockholders or the Board of Directors of the Company.
To the Company's knowledge, no other state takeover statute is applicable to the
Merger.

       SECTION 3.5. NO CONFLICT; REQUIRED FILINGS AND CONSENTS. (a) The
execution and delivery of this Agreement by the Company do not, and the
performance of this Agreement by the Company will not, (i) (assuming the
stockholder approval set forth in Section 3.4 is obtained) conflict with or
violate any provision of the Company's Certificate or the Company's By-laws or
any equivalent organizational documents of any Company Subsidiary, (ii) assuming
that all consents, approvals, authorizations and other actions described in
Section 3.5(b) have been obtained and all filings and obligations described in
Section 3.5(b) have been made, conflict with or violate any foreign or domestic
law, statute, code, ordinance, rule, regulation, order, judgment, writ,
stipulation, award, injunction or decree ("LAW") applicable to the Company or
any Company Subsidiary or by which any property or asset of the Company or any
Company Subsidiary is bound or affected or (iii) except as set forth in Section
3.5(a) of the Company Disclosure Letter, result in any breach of, any loss of
any benefit under or constitute a default (or an event which with notice or
lapse of time or both would become a default) under, or give to others any right
of termination, amendment, acceleration or cancellation of, or result in the
creation of a lien or other encumbrance on any property or asset of the Company
or any Company Subsidiary pursuant to, any note, bond, mortgage, indenture,
contract, agreement, lease, license, Company Permit (as defined in Section 3.6)
or other instrument or obligation, except, with respect to clauses (ii) and
(iii), for any such conflicts, violations, breaches, defaults or other
occurrences which would neither, individually or in the aggregate, (A) have a
Company Material Adverse Effect nor (B) prevent or materially delay the
performance of this Agreement by the Company.

     (b) Except as set forth in Section 3.5(b) of the Company Disclosure Letter,
the execution and delivery of this Agreement by the Company do not, and the
performance of this Agreement by the Company will not, require any consent,
approval, authorization or permit of, or filing with or notification to, any
domestic or foreign governmental, administrative, judicial or regulatory
authority ("GOVERNMENTAL ENTITY"), except (i) for applicable requirements of the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (together with the rules and
regulations promulgated thereunder, the "EXCHANGE ACT"), the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (together with the rules and regulations promulgated
thereunder, the "SECURITIES ACT"), state securities or "blue sky" laws ("BLUE
SKY LAWS"), Nasdaq National Market ("NASDAQ"), state takeover laws, premerger
notification requirements of the Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act of
1976, as amended, and the rules and regulations thereunder (the "HSR ACT"),
filing and recordation of the Certificate of Merger as required by the DGCL and
as otherwise set forth in Section 3.5(b) of the Company Disclosure Letter and
(ii) where failure to obtain such consents, approvals, authorizations or
permits, or to make such filings or notifications, would not (A) prevent or
materially delay consummation of the Merger, (B) otherwise prevent the Company
from performing its material obligations under this Agreement or (C)
individually or in the aggregate, have a Company Material Adverse Effect.



       SECTION 3.6. PERMITS; COMPLIANCE. Each of the Company and the Company
Subsidiaries is in possession of all franchises, grants, authorizations,
licenses, permits, easements, variances, exceptions, consents, certificates,
approvals, clearances and orders of any Governmental Entity necessary for the
Company or any Company Subsidiary to own, lease and operate its properties or to
carry on their respective businesses substantially in the manner described in
the Company SEC Filings (as defined herein) and as it is now being conducted
(the "COMPANY PERMITS"), and all such Company Permits are valid, and in full
force and effect, except where the failure to have, or the suspension or
cancellation of, any of the Company Permits would neither, individually or in
the aggregate, (a) have a Company Material Adverse Effect nor (b) prevent or
materially delay the performance of this Agreement by the Company, and no
suspension or cancellation of any of the Company Permits is pending or, to the
knowledge of the Company, threatened, except where the failure to have, or the
suspension or cancellation of, any of the Company Permits would neither,
individually or in the aggregate, (x) have a Company Material Adverse Effect nor
(y) prevent or materially delay the performance of this Agreement by the
Company. Neither the Company nor any Company Subsidiary is in conflict with, or
in default or violation of, (i) any Law applicable to the Company or any Company
Subsidiary or by which any property, asset or operation of the Company or any
Company Subsidiary is bound or affected or (ii) any Company Permits, except for
any such conflicts, defaults or violations that would neither, individually or
in the aggregate, (A) have a Company Material Adverse Effect nor (B) prevent or
materially delay the performance of this Agreement by the Company.  

     SECTION 3.7. SEC FILINGS; FINANCIAL STATEMENTS. (a) The Company and its
predecessor have timely filed all registration statements, prospectuses, forms,
reports and documents required to be filed by it under the Securities Act or the
Exchange Act, as the case may be, since July 30, 1995 (collectively, the
"COMPANY SEC FILINGS"). The Company SEC Filings (i) were prepared in accordance
with the requirements of the Securities Act or the Exchange Act, as the case may
be, and (ii) did not at the time they were filed contain any untrue statement of
a material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein
or necessary in order to make the statements made therein, in the light of the
circumstances under which they were made, not misleading. No Company Subsidiary
is subject to the periodic reporting requirements of the Exchange Act. 

     (b) Each of the consolidated financial statements (including, in each case,
any notes thereto) contained in the Company SEC Filings was prepared in
accordance with United States generally accepted accounting principles ("GAAP")
applied on a consistent basis throughout the periods indicated (except as may be
indicated in the notes thereto) and each presented fairly the consolidated
financial position of the Company and the consolidated Company Subsidiaries as
of the respective dates thereof and for the respective periods indicated
therein, except as otherwise noted therein (subject, in the case of unaudited
statements, to normal and recurring year-end adjustments which were not and are
not expected, individually or in the aggregate, to have a Company Material
Adverse Effect). The books and records of the Company and its Subsidiaries have
been, and are being, maintained in accordance with GAAP and any other applicable
legal and accounting requirements.

      (c) Except as and to the extent set forth on the consolidated balance
sheet of the Company and the consolidated Company Subsidiaries as of May 3, 1997
included in the Company's Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended May 3, 1997,
including the notes thereto, neither the Company nor any Company Subsidiary has
any liabilities or obligations of any nature (whether accrued, absolute,
contingent or otherwise), except for liabilities or obligations incurred in the
ordinary course of business since May 3, 1997 that would neither, individually
or in the aggregate, (i) have a Company Material Adverse Effect nor (ii) prevent
or materially delay the performance of this Agreement by the Company.
 
     SECTION 3.8. ABSENCE OF CERTAIN CHANGES OR EVENTS. Since May 3, 1997,
except as contemplated by or as disclosed in this Agreement, as set forth in
Section 3.8 of the Company Disclosure Letter or as disclosed in any Company SEC
Filing filed prior to the date hereof, the Company and the Company Subsidiaries
have conducted their businesses only in the ordinary course and in a manner
consistent with past practice and, since such date, there has not been (a) any
Company Material Adverse Effect or an event or development that would,
individually or in the aggregate, have a Company Material Adverse Effect, (b)
any event that could reasonably be expected to prevent or materially delay the
performance of this Agreement by the Company, or (c) any action taken by the
Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries during the period from May 3, 1997



through the date of this Agreement that, if taken during the period from the
date of this Agreement through the Effective Time, would constitute a breach of
Section 5.1.

     SECTION 3.9. EMPLOYEE BENEFIT PLANS; LABOR MATTERS.

      (a) Section 3.9(a) of the Company Disclosure Letter sets forth a true and
complete list as of the date hereof of each material employee benefit plan,
program, arrangement and contract (including, without limitation, any "employee
benefit plan", as defined in section 3(3) of the Employee Retirement Income
Security Act of 1974, as amended ("ERISA")), maintained or contributed to by the
Company or any Company Subsidiary, or with respect to which the Company or any
Company Subsidiary could incur material liability under section 4069, 4212(c) or
4204 of ERISA (the "COMPANY BENEFIT PLANS"). With respect to each Company
Benefit Plan which is a stock-based plan, the Company has heretofore delivered
to Parent a true and complete copy of such Company Benefit Plan. With respect to
each other Company Benefit Plan, the Company will make available to Parent,
promptly after the date hereof, a true and complete copy of such Company Benefit
Plan and (i) the most recent annual report (Form 5500) filed with the Internal
Revenue Service (the "IRS"), (ii) the most recent actuarial report or valuation
(if any) relating to any Company Benefit Plan subject to Title IV of ERISA and
(iii) the most recent determination letter, if any, issued by the IRS with
respect to any Company Benefit Plan qualified under Section 401(a) of the Code.

       (b) With respect to each Company Benefit Plan which is subject to Title
IV of ERISA, (A) the present value of accrued benefits under such Company
Benefit Plan, based upon the actuarial assumptions used for funding purposes in
the most recent actuarial report prepared by such Company Benefit Plan's actuary
with respect to such Company Benefit Plan, did not, as of its latest valuation
date, exceed the then current value of the assets of such Company Benefit Plan
allocable to such accrued benefits, (B) no "reportable event" (within the
meaning of Section 4043 of ERISA) has occurred with respect to any Company
Benefit Plan for which the 30-day notice requirement has not been waived, except
where such reportable event would not have a Company Material Adverse Effect,
and (C) no condition exists which would subject the Company or any Company
Subsidiary to any fine under Section 4071 of ERISA, except where such condition
would not have a Company Material Adverse Effect. No Company Benefit Plan is a
"multiemployer pension plan" (as such term is defined in section 3(37) of
ERISA).
 
     (c) With respect to the Company Benefit Plans, no event has occurred and,
to the knowledge of the Company, there exists no condition or set of
circumstances in connection with which the Company or any Company Subsidiary
could be subject to any liability under the terms of such Company Benefit Plans,
ERISA, the Code or any other applicable Law which, individually or in the
aggregate, would have a Company Material Adverse Effect. Each of the Company
Benefit Plans has been operated and administered in all material respects in
accordance with applicable laws and administrative or governmental rules and
regulations, including, but not limited to, ERISA and the Code, except where a
violation of any such law, rule or regulation would not have a Company Material
Adverse Effect. Each of the Company Benefit Plans intended to be "qualified"
within the meaning of Section 401(a) of the Code has received a favorable
determination letter as to such qualification from the IRS, and no event has
occurred, either by reason of any action or failure to act, which would cause
the loss of any such qualification, except where such loss of qualification
would not have a Company Material Adverse Effect. Except as set forth in Section
3.9(c) of the Company Disclosure Letter, no Company Benefit Plan provides
benefits, including, without limitation, death or medical benefits (whether or
not insured), with respect to current or former employees of the Company or any
Company Subsidiary beyond their retirement or other termination of service,
other than (i) coverage mandated by applicable law, (ii) death benefits or
retirement benefits under any "employee pension plan" (as such term is defined
in Section 3(2) of ERISA), (iii) deferred compensation benefits accrued as
liabilities on the books of the Company or any Company Subsidiary or (iv)
benefits the full cost of which is borne by the current or former employee (or
his beneficiary). All contributions or other amounts payable by the Company or
any Company Subsidiary as of the Effective Time with respect to each Company
Benefit Plan in respect of current or prior plan years have been paid or accrued
in accordance with GAAP and Section 412 of the Code.
 
     (d)  There are no significant controversies pending or, to the knowledge of
the Company, threatened between the Company or the Company Subsidiaries and any
representatives of any of their employees and, to the knowledge of the Company,



there are no material organizational efforts presently being made involving any
of the presently unorganized employees of the Company or the Company
Subsidiaries that, individually or in the aggregate, would have a Company
Material Adverse Effect.

     (e)   Except as set forth in Section 3.9(e) of the Company Disclosure
Letter, neither the execution and delivery of this Agreement nor the
consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby will (i) result in any
material payment (including, without limitation, severance, unemployment
compensation, golden parachute or otherwise) becoming due to any director or any
employee of the Company or any of its affiliates from the Company or any of its
affiliates under any Company Benefit Plan or otherwise, (ii) materially increase
any benefits otherwise payable under any Company Benefit Plan or (iii) result in
any acceleration of the time of payment or vesting of any material benefits.
 
     SECTION 3.10.  TAX MATTERS. Neither the Company nor, to the knowledge of
the Company, any of its affiliates has taken or agreed to take any action that
would prevent the Merger from constituting a transaction qualifying under
section 368(a) of the Code. The Company is not aware of any agreement, plan or
other circumstance that would prevent the Merger from so qualifying under
section 368(a) of the Code and knows of no reason why it will be unable to
deliver at the Closing a certificate in form sufficient for the counsel to the
Company and counsel to Parent to render the opinions required by Section 7.1(g)
hereof.
 
     SECTION 3.11. CONTRACTS; DEBT INSTRUMENTS. Except as disclosed in or
attached as exhibits to the Company SEC Filings or as disclosed in Section 3.11
of the Company Disclosure Letter, neither the Company nor any of the Company
Subsidiaries is a party to or bound by any contract, arrangement, commitment or
understanding (whether written or oral) (i) as of the date hereof, which
requires expenditures in excess of $1,000,000 or which requires annual
expenditures in excess of $500,000 and is not cancelable within one year by the
Company, that has not been filed or incorporated by reference in the Company SEC
Filings, (ii) which contains any material non-compete provisions with respect to
any line of business or geographic area in which business is conducted with
respect to the Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries or which restricts the
conduct of any line of business by the Company or any of the Company
Subsidiaries or any geographic area in which the Company or any of the Company
Subsidiaries may conduct business, in each case in any material respect, (iii)
which are terminable by the other party thereto which if so terminated would
result in a Company Material Adverse Effect, or (iv) which would prohibit or
materially delay the consummation of the Merger or any of the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement. The Company has previously made available to
Parent true and correct copies of all such agreements and of all employment and
deferred compensation agreements with directors, executive officers and key
employees, and material agreements with consultants, which are in writing and to
which the Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries is a party. Each contract,
arrangement, commitment or understanding of the type described in this Section
3.11, whether or not set forth in Section 3.11 of the Company Disclosure Letter,
is referred to herein as a "COMPANY MATERIAL CONTRACT." Each Company Material
Contract is valid and binding on the Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries,
as applicable, and in full force and effect, and the Company and each of the
Company Subsidiaries have in all material respects performed all obligations
required to be performed by them to date under each Company Material Contract,
except where such noncompliance, individually or in the aggregate, would not
have a Company Material Adverse Effect. Neither the Company nor any Company
Subsidiary knows of, or has received notice of, any violation or default under
(nor does there exist any condition which with the passage of time or the giving
of notice would cause such a violation of or default under) any Company Material
Contract or any other loan or credit agreement, note, bond, mortgage, indenture
or lease, or any other contract, agreement, arrangement or understanding to
which it is a party or by which it or any of its properties or assets is bound,
except for violations or defaults that would not, individually or in the
aggregate, result in a Company Material Adverse Effect. Set forth in Section
3.11 of the Company Disclosure Letter is a description, including amounts as of
the date hereof, of all indebtedness of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries
other than trade payables and accruals.  Section 3.11 of the Company Disclosure
Letter also sets forth a summary of all DMT licenses in which the Company is a
licensee identifying (i) the parties, (ii) the royalties and basis thereof
receivable by the Company as a licensor, (iii) the royalties and basis thereof
payable by the Company to third parties in respect of any sales by the licensee,
(iv) whether for each license, on a current basis, the amounts receivable by the
Company under (ii) above exceed the amounts payable by the Company under



subsection (iii) above and (v) amounts which would be owing to licensors with
respect to a sale by the Company of products incorporating licensed products
purchased from sublicensees.

     SECTION 3.12. LITIGATION. Except as disclosed in the Company SEC Filings or
in Section 3.12 of the Company Disclosure Letter, there is no suit, claim,
action, proceeding or investigation pending or, to the knowledge of the Company,
threatened in writing against the Company or any Company Subsidiary by or before
any Governmental Entity that (a) individually or in the aggregate, is reasonably
likely to have a Company Material Adverse Effect or (b) challenges the validity
or propriety, or seeks to prevent consummation of, the transactions contemplated
by this Agreement. Except as disclosed in the Company SEC Filings or in Section
3.12 of the Company Disclosure Letter, neither the Company nor any Company
Subsidiary is subject to any outstanding order, writ, injunction or decree which
has had or, insofar as can be reasonably foreseen, individually or in the
aggregate, would have a Company Material Adverse Effect.
 
     SECTION 3.13. ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS. Except as disclosed in the Company SEC
Filings or in Section 3.13 of the Company Disclosure Letter or as would not,
individually or in the aggregate, have a Company Material Adverse Effect:
 
     (a) the Company and the Company Subsidiaries (i) are in compliance with
all, and are not subject to any asserted liability or, to the Company's
knowledge, any liability, in each case with respect to any, applicable
Environmental Laws (as defined below), (ii) hold or have applied for all
Environmental Permits (as defined below) and (iii) are in compliance with their
respective Environmental Permits;
 
     (b) neither the Company nor any Company Subsidiary has received any written
notice, demand, letter, claim or request for information alleging that the
Company or any of its Subsidiaries may be in violation of, or liable under, any
Environmental Law;

       (c) neither the Company nor any Company Subsidiary (i) has entered into
or agreed to any consent decree or order or is subject to any judgment, decree
or judicial order relating to compliance with Environmental Laws, Environmental
Permits or the investigation, sampling, monitoring, treatment, remediation,
removal or cleanup of Hazardous Materials (as defined below) and, to the
knowledge of the Company, no investigation, litigation or other proceeding is
pending or threatened in writing with respect thereto, or (ii) is an indemnitor
in connection with any threatened or asserted claim by any third-party
indemnitee for any liability under any Environmental Law or relating to any
Hazardous Materials; and
 
     (d) none of the real property owned or leased by the Company or any Company
Subsidiary is listed or, to the knowledge of the Company, proposed for listing
on the "National Priorities List" under CERCLA, as updated through the date
hereof, or any similar state or foreign list of sites requiring investigation or
cleanup.

       For purposes of this Agreement:
 
     "CERCLA" means the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and
Liability Act of 1980, as amended as of the date hereof.
 
     "ENVIRONMENTAL LAWS" means any federal, state, local or foreign statute,
law, ordinance, regulation, rule, code, treaty, writ or order and any
enforceable judicial or administrative interpretation thereof, including any
judicial or administrative order, consent decree, judgment, stipulation,
injunction, permit, authorization, policy, opinion, or agency requirement, in
each case having the force and effect of law, relating to the pollution,
protection, investigation or restoration of the environment, health and safety
or natural resources, including, without limitation, those relating to the use,
handling, presence, transportation, treatment, storage, disposal, release,
threatened release or discharge of Hazardous Materials or noise, odor, wetlands,
pollution, contamination or any injury or threat of injury to persons or
property.

     "ENVIRONMENTAL PERMITS" means any permit, approval, identification number,
license and other authorization required under any applicable Environmental Law.
 
     "HAZARDOUS MATERIALS" means (a) any petroleum, petroleum products, by-
products or breakdown products, radioactive materials, asbestos-containing



materials or polychlorinated biphenyls or (b) any chemical, material or other
substance defined or regulated as toxic or hazardous or as a pollutant or
contaminant or waste under any applicable Environmental Law.
 
     SECTION 3.14. TRADEMARKS, PATENTS AND COPYRIGHTS.  The Company has
previously given to Parent detailed information (including, where applicable,
federal registration numbers and dates of registrations or applications for
registration) concerning the following:  (i) all of the Company's and the
Company Subsidiaries' trademarks, trademark rights, service marks, trade names,
and other trade rights, indicating which are registered and which are not,
including all pending applications for any registrations thereof, and all
patents, patent rights and copyrights used or proposed to be used by the Company
in its business and all pending applications therefore; (ii) all computer
software presently used by the Company which has been purchased or licensed from
outside parties with a purchase price or license fee in excess of $5,000; and
(iii) all other trade secrets, mailing lists, know-how, designs, plans,
specifications and other intellectual property rights of the Company (whether or
not registered or registrable) (collectively, "COMPANY INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY"). 
Section 3.14 of the Company Disclosure Letter identifies (i) each patent or
registration which has been issued and which has not expired or lapsed to the
Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries with respect to any Company
Intellectual Property, (ii) each pending patent application or application for
registration which the Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries has made with
respect to any Company Intellectual Property,  and (iii) any Company
Intellectual Property that any third party owns and that the Company or any of
the Company Subsidiaries use or propose to use in its business (including any
marketing rights granted to the Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries under
patents owned or licensed by third parties).  Except as set forth in Section
3.14 of the Company Disclosure Letter, (i) the Company or one of the Company
Subsidiaries solely owns or is in sole and exclusive possession of (except to
the extent disclosed) adequate licenses or other legal rights to use all Company
Intellectual Property now used or held for use in connection with the business
as currently conducted or as contemplated to be conducted, (ii) neither the
Company nor any of the Company Subsidiaries has received notice or has any
reason to believe that such party's use of any of the Company Intellectual
Property is interfering with, infringing upon or otherwise violating the rights
of any third party in or to such Company Intellectual Property or that any of
such Company Intellectual Property was misappropriated from a third party, and
(iii) neither the Company nor any of the Company Subsidiaries has disclosed any
of the Company Intellectual Property other than in a manner reasonably necessary
for the operation of their business.  None of the Company or any of the Company
Subsidiaries have granted any licenses of or other rights to use any of the
Company Intellectual Property to any third party.  The Company Intellectual
Property comprises all of the intellectual property rights that are in the
aggregate necessary in any material respect for the operation of its business as
it is presently conducted. 
 
     SECTION 3.15. TAXES. (a) Except for such matters as would not have a
Company Material Adverse Effect, (i) the Company and the Company Subsidiaries
have timely filed or will timely file all returns and reports required to be
filed by them with any taxing authority with respect to Taxes (as defined below)
for any period ending on or before the Effective Time, taking into account any
extension of time to file granted to or obtained on behalf of the Company and
the Company Subsidiaries, (ii) all Taxes that are due prior to the Effective
Time have been paid or will be paid (other than Taxes which (1) are not yet
delinquent or (2) are being contested in good faith and have not been finally
determined), (iii) as of the date hereof, no deficiency for any Tax has been
asserted or assessed by a taxing authority against the Company or any of the
Company Subsidiaries which deficiency has not been paid other than any
deficiency being contested in good faith and (iv) the Company and the Company
Subsidiaries have provided adequate reserves (in accordance with GAAP) in their
financial statements for any Taxes that have not been paid, whether or not shown
as being due on any returns. As used in this Agreement, "TAXES" shall mean any
and all taxes, fees, levies, duties, tariffs, imposts and other charges of any
kind (together with any and all interest, penalties, additions to tax and
additional amounts imposed with respect thereto) imposed by any Governmental
Entity or taxing authority, including, without limitation: taxes or other
charges on or with respect to income, franchise, windfall or other profits,
gross receipts, property, sales, use, capital stock, payroll, employment, social
security, workers' compensation, unemployment compensation or net worth; taxes
or other charges in the nature of excise, withholding, ad valorem, stamp,
transfer, value-added or gains taxes; license, registration and documentation
fees; and customers' duties, tariffs and similar charges.



 
     (b) There are no material disputes pending, or claims asserted in writing
for, Taxes or assessments upon the Company or any of its Subsidiaries, nor has
the Company or any of its Subsidiaries been requested in writing to give any
currently effective waivers extending the statutory period of limitation
applicable to any federal or state income tax return for any period which
disputes, claims, assessments or waivers are reasonably likely to have a Company
Material Adverse Effect.
 
     (c) There are no Tax liens upon any property or assets of the Company or
any of the Company Subsidiaries except liens for current Taxes not yet due and
except for liens which have not had and are not reasonably likely to have a
Company Material Adverse Effect.
 
     (d) Neither the Company nor any of its Subsidiaries has been required to
include in income any adjustment pursuant to Section 481 of the Code by reason
of a voluntary change in accounting method initiated by the Company or any of
its Subsidiaries, and the IRS has not initiated or proposed any such adjustment
or change in accounting method, in either case which adjustment or change has
had or is reasonably likely to have a Company Material Adverse Effect.
 
     (e) Except as set forth in the financial statements described in Section
3.7, neither the Company nor any of its Subsidiaries has entered into a
transaction which is being accounted for under the installment method of Section
453 of the Code, which would be reasonably likely to have a Company Material
Adverse Effect.  No compensation paid or payable by the Company is subject to
Section 162(m) of the Code.
 
     SECTION 3.16. OPINION OF FINANCIAL ADVISOR.  Deutsche Morgan Grenfell Inc.
has delivered to the Board of Directors of the Company its written opinion dated
the date hereof, a copy of which opinion has been delivered to Parent, that, as
of such date, the Exchange Ratio is fair from a financial point of view to the
holders of Company Common Stock.

     SECTION 3.17. VOTE REQUIRED. The affirmative vote of the holders of a
majority of the outstanding shares of Company Common Stock is the only vote of
the holders of any class or series of capital stock of the Company necessary to
approve the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.
 
     SECTION 3.18. BROKERS. No broker, finder or investment banker (other than
Deutsche Morgan Grenfell Inc.) is entitled to any brokerage, finder's or other
fee or commission in connection with the Merger based upon arrangements made by
or on behalf of the Company or any Company Subsidiary.  Section 3.18 of the
Company Disclosure Letter sets forth the fee payable to Deutsche Morgan Grenfell
Inc. in connection with the Merger and when such fee is payable.  So long as
this Agreement has not been terminated and after the Effective Time, the Company
will not be obligated to Deutsche Morgan Grenfell Inc. or any other broker with
regard to any transaction which may be entered into after the date hereof.
 
     SECTION 3.19. INSURANCE. The Company maintains insurance coverage with
reputable insurers in such amounts and covering such risks as are in accordance
with normal industry practice for companies engaged in businesses similar to
that of the Company (taking into account the cost and availability of such
insurance).
 
     SECTION 3.20. TITLE TO ASSETS; LIENS.  The Company and each of the Company
Subsidiaries has good and marketable title in fee simple to all its real
property and good title to all its leasehold interests and other properties, as
reflected in the most recent balance sheet included in the Company SEC Filings,
except for properties and assets that have been disposed of in the ordinary
course of business since the date of such balance sheet, free and clear of all
mortgages, liens, pledges, charges or encumbrances of any nature whatsoever,
except (i) the lien for current taxes, payments of which are not yet delinquent,
(ii) such imperfections in title and easements and encumbrances, if any, as are
not substantial in character, amount or extent and do not materially detract
from the value, or interfere with the present use of the property subject
thereto or affected thereby, or otherwise materially impair the Company's
business operations (in the manner presently carried on by the Company) or (iii)
as disclosed in the Company SEC Filings, and except for such matters, which
individually or in the aggregate, could not reasonably be expected to have a
Company Material Adverse Effect.  All leases under which the Company leases any
real or personal property are in good standing, valid and effective in
accordance with their respective terms, and there is not, under any of such



leases, any existing default or event which with notice or lapse of time or both
would become a default which could reasonably be expected to have a Company
Material Adverse Effect.  Section 3.20 of the Company Disclosure Letter sets
forth all liens and securities interests granted by the Company or any of the
Company Subsidiaries to third parties.

                                   ARTICLE IV
 
                         REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES
                            OF PARENT AND MERGER SUB
 
     Except as set forth in the Disclosure Letter delivered by Parent and Merger
Sub to the Company prior to the execution of this Agreement (the "PARENT
DISCLOSURE LETTER"), which shall identify exceptions by specific Section
references, Parent and Merger Sub hereby jointly and severally represent and
warrant to the Company as follows:

       SECTION 4.1. ORGANIZATION AND QUALIFICATION; SUBSIDIARIES. Each of
Parent, Merger Sub and each other subsidiary of Parent (collectively, the
"PARENT SUBSIDIARIES") has been duly organized, and is validly existing and in
good standing, under the laws of the jurisdiction of its incorporation or
organization, as the case may be, and has the requisite power and authority and
all necessary governmental approvals to own, lease and operate its properties
and to carry on its business as it is now being conducted, except where the
failure to be so organized, existing or in good standing or to have such power,
authority and governmental approvals would not, individually or in the
aggregate, have a Parent Material Adverse Effect (as defined below). Each of
Parent, Merger Sub and the other Parent Subsidiaries is duly qualified or
licensed to do business, and is in good standing, in each jurisdiction where the
character of the properties owned, leased or operated by it or the nature of its
business makes such qualification or licensing or good standing necessary,
except for such failures to be so qualified or licensed and in good standing
that would not, individually or in the aggregate, have a Parent Material Adverse
Effect. For purposes of this Agreement, "PARENT MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT" means
any change in or effect on the business of Parent, Merger Sub and the Parent
Subsidiaries that is materially adverse to the business, financial condition,
assets or results of operations of Parent and the Parent Subsidiaries taken as a
whole except for any events, changes or effects substantially resulting from
(i) any material and adverse change in the financial markets; (ii) any
political, economic or financial conditions affecting the industry or business
generally or (iii) the announcement of the transactions contemplated by this
Agreement.  Section 4.1(a) of the Parent Disclosure Letter sets forth a complete
and correct list of all of the Parent Subsidiaries. Except as set forth in
Section 4.1(b) of the Parent Disclosure Letter, neither Parent nor any Parent
Subsidiary holds any interest in a partnership or joint venture of any kind.
 
     SECTION 4.2. CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION AND BY-LAWS; CORPORATE BOOKS AND
RECORDS. (a) The copies of the Parent's Amended and Restated Certificate of
Incorporation (the "PARENT'S CERTIFICATE") and the Parent's Amended and Restated
By-laws that are set forth as exhibits to Parent's Form 10-K for the year ended
March 31, 1997 are complete and correct copies thereof. Parent has heretofore
furnished to the Company a complete and correct copy of the Certificate of
Incorporation and By-Laws, as amended or restated, of Merger Sub.  Such
Certificates of Incorporation and By-laws are in full force and effect. Neither
Parent nor Merger Sub is in violation of any of the provisions of its
Certificate of Incorporation or By-laws.
 
     (b) In all material respects, the minute books of Parent and the Parent
Subsidiaries through July 1, 1997 contain accurate records of all meetings and
accurately reflect all other actions taken by the stockholders, the Boards of
Directors and all committees of the Boards of Directors of Parent and the Parent
Subsidiaries since June 30, 1995. Complete and accurate copies of all such
minute books (except for portions relating to deliberations regarding the
Merger, which were redacted), and of the stock register of Parent and each
Parent Subsidiary have been made available by Parent to the Company.

     SECTION 4.3. CAPITALIZATION. The authorized capital stock of Parent
consists of (a) 43,500,000 shares of Parent Class A Common Stock, (b) 25,000,000
shares of Parent Class B Common Stock and (c) 1,000,000 shares of preferred
stock, par value $.01 per share (the "PARENT PREFERRED STOCK"). As of September
15, 1997, (i) 15,100,410 shares of Parent Class A Common Stock and 21,245,913
shares of Parent Class B Common Stock were issued and outstanding, all of which



were validly issued and fully paid, nonassessable and free of preemptive rights,
(ii) no shares of Parent Class A Common Stock or Parent Class B Common Stock
were held in the treasury of Parent or by the Parent Subsidiaries, (iii)
2,658,420 shares of Parent Class A Common Stock were reserved for issuance upon
exercise of Parent Options heretofore granted pursuant to Parent's 1995 Stock
Incentive Plan (the "PARENT STOCK OPTION PLAN"), (iv) 195,351 shares of Parent
Class A Common Stock were reserved for issuance under the Parent's Employee
Stock Purchase Plan, (v) 21,245,913 shares of Parent Class A Common Stock were
reserved for issuance upon conversion of Parent Class B Stock and (vii) no
shares of Parent Preferred Stock were issued or outstanding.  Section 4.3 of the
Parent Disclosure Letter identifies, as of the date hereof, (i) the holders of
each of the Parent Options, (ii) the number of Parent Options vested for each
holder, (iii) the Parent Stock Option Plan under which each Parent Option was
issued, and (iv) the exercise price of each of the Parent Options.  All shares
of Parent Class A Common Stock and Parent Class B Common Stock subject to
issuance as aforesaid, upon issuance prior to the Effective Time on the terms
and conditions specified in the instruments pursuant to which they are issuable,
will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid, nonassessable and free of
preemptive rights.  Except for shares of Parent Class A Common Stock issuable
upon exercise of Parent Options described in Section 4.3 or 4.9 of the Parent
Disclosure Letter (including, but not limited to, the Parent's Employee Stock
Purchase Plan), there are, on the date hereof, no options, warrants or other
rights, agreements, arrangements or commitments of any character to which the
Parent or any Parent Subsidiary is a party or by which the Parent or any Parent
Subsidiary is bound relating to the issued or unissued capital stock of the
Parent or any Parent Subsidiary, or securities convertible into or exchangeable
for such capital stock, or obligating the Parent or any Parent Subsidiary to
issue or sell any shares of capital stock, or securities convertible into or
exchangeable for such capital stock, of, or other equity interests in, the
Parent or any Parent Subsidiary.  No vesting of any Parent Options shall
accelerate by virtue of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.  None
of the Parent Options are "incentive stock options" within the meaning of
Section 422 of the Code.  Except as set forth in this Section 4.3 or Section 4.3
of the Parent Disclosure Letter, there are, on the date hereof, no outstanding
contractual obligations of the Parent or any Parent Subsidiary (i) restricting
the transfer of, (ii) affecting the voting rights of, (iii) requiring the
repurchase, redemption or disposition of, (iv) requiring the registration for
sale of, or (v) granting any preemptive or antidilutive right with respect to,
any shares of Parent Class A Common Stock, Parent Class B Common Stock or any
capital stock of any Parent Subsidiary.  Each outstanding share of capital stock
of each Parent Subsidiary is duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid,
nonassessable and free of preemptive rights and is owned by the Parent or
another Parent Subsidiary is free and clear of all security interests, liens,
claims, pledges, options, rights of first refusal, agreements, limitations on
the Parent's or such other Parent Subsidiary's voting rights, charges and other
encumbrances of any nature whatsoever, except where failure to own such shares
free and clear would not, individually or in the aggregate, have a Parent
Material Adverse Effect.  Except as set forth in Section 4.3 of the Parent
Disclosure Letter, as of the date hereof, there are no material outstanding
contractual obligations of the Parent or any Parent Subsidiary to provide funds
to, or make any investment (in the form of a loan, capital contribution or
otherwise) in, any Parent Subsidiary or any other person, other than guarantees
by the Parent of any indebtedness of any Parent Subsidiary.

     SECTION 4.4. AUTHORITY RELATIVE TO THIS AGREEMENT. Each of Parent and
Merger Sub has all necessary corporate power and authority to execute and
deliver this Agreement, to perform its obligations hereunder and to consummate
the transactions contemplated herein to be consummated by Parent and Merger Sub.
Each of (i) the execution and delivery of this Agreement by each of Parent and
Merger Sub and the consummation by Parent and Merger Sub of such transactions,
(ii) an amendment to the Certificate of Incorporation of Parent to increase the
number of authorized shares of Parent Class A Common Stock to 63,000,000 (the
"ARTICLES AMENDMENT"), and (iii) an amendment to the Stock Incentive Plan of
Parent to increase by 4,500,900 the number of shares available for issuance
thereunder (the "STOCK PLAN AMENDMENT"), have been duly and validly authorized
by all necessary corporate action and no other corporate proceedings on the part
of Parent and Merger Sub are necessary to authorize this Agreement or to
consummate such transactions other than, with respect to (a) the adoption of the
Articles Amendment by the affirmative vote of a majority of the votes cast, (b)
the adoption of the Stock Plan Amendment by the affirmative vote of a majority
of the votes entitled to be cast and (c) the approval of the issuance of Parent
Class A Common Stock pursuant to the Merger by the affirmative vote of a
majority of the votes cast, in each case, by the holders of outstanding shares



of Parent Class A Common Stock and Class B Common Stock voting together as a
class.  The Board of Directors of Parent has directed that the Articles
Amendment and the Stock Plan Amendment be submitted to Parent's shareholders for
approval at a meeting of such shareholders.  This Agreement has been duly
authorized and validly executed and delivered by Parent and Merger Sub and
constitutes a legal, valid and binding obligation of Parent and Merger Sub,
enforceable against Parent and Merger Sub in accordance with its terms, except
as the enforceability of the foregoing may be limited by bankruptcy, insolvency,
reorganization or other similar laws affecting creditors' rights generally and
by general equitable principles.  To Parent's knowledge, no state takeover
statute is applicable to the Merger.

     SECTION 4.5. NO CONFLICT; REQUIRED FILINGS AND CONSENTS. (a) The execution
and delivery of this Agreement by Parent and Merger Sub do not, and the
performance of this Agreement by Parent and Merger Sub will not, (i) (assuming
the shareholder approval set forth in Section 4.4 is obtained) conflict with or
violate any provision of the Certificate of Incorporation or By-laws of Parent
or Merger Sub or any equivalent organizational documents of any Parent
Subsidiary, (ii) assuming that all consents, approvals, authorizations and other
actions described in Section 4.5(b) have been obtained and all filings and
obligations described in Section 4.5(b) have been made, conflict with or violate
any foreign or domestic Law applicable to Parent, Merger Sub or any Parent
Subsidiary or by which any property or asset of Parent, Merger Sub or any Parent
Subsidiary is bound or affected or (iii) except as set forth in Section 4.5(a)
of the Parent Disclosure Letter, result in any breach of, any loss of any
benefit under or constitute a default (or an event which with notice or lapse of
time or both would become a default) under, or give to others any right of
termination, amendment, acceleration or cancellation of, or result in the
creation of a lien or other encumbrance on any property or asset of Parent,
Merger Sub or any Parent Subsidiary pursuant to, any note, bond, mortgage,
indenture, contract, agreement, lease, license, Parent Permit (as defined in
Section 4.6), other instrument or obligation, except, with respect to clauses
(ii) and (iii), for any such conflicts, violations, breaches, defaults or other
occurrences which would neither, individually or in the aggregate, (A) have a
Parent Material Adverse Effect nor (B) prevent or materially delay the
performance of this Agreement by Parent and/or Merger Sub.
 
     (b) Except as set forth in Section 4.5(b) of the Parent Disclosure Letter,
the execution and delivery of this Agreement by Parent and Merger Sub do not,
and the performance of this Agreement by Parent and Merger Sub will not, require
any consent, approval, authorization or permit of, or filing with or
notification to, any domestic or foreign Governmental Entity, except (i) for
applicable requirements of the Exchange Act, the Securities Act, Blue Sky Laws,
Nasdaq, state takeover laws, premerger notification requirements of the HSR Act,
filing and recordation of the Certificate of Merger as required by the DGCL and
as otherwise set forth in Section 4.5(b) of the Parent Disclosure Letter and
(ii) where failure to obtain such consents, approvals, authorizations or
permits, or to make such filings or notifications, would not (A) prevent or
materially delay consummation of the Merger, (B) otherwise prevent Parent and/or
Merger Sub from performing its material obligations under this Agreement or (C)
individually or in the aggregate, have a Parent Material Adverse Effect.
 
     SECTION 4.6. PERMITS; COMPLIANCE. Each of Parent and the Parent
Subsidiaries is in possession of all franchises, grants, authorizations,
licenses, permits, easements, variances, exceptions, consents, certificates,
approvals, clearances and orders of any Governmental Entity necessary for Parent
or any Parent Subsidiary to own, lease and operate its properties or to carry on
their respective businesses substantially in the manner described in the Parent
SEC Filings (as defined herein) and as it is now being conducted (the "PARENT
PERMITS"), and all such Parent Permits are valid, and in full force and effect,
except where the failure to have, or the suspension or cancellation of, any of
the Parent Permits would neither, individually or in the aggregate, (a) have a
Parent Material Adverse Effect nor (b) prevent or materially delay the
performance of this Agreement by Parent, and no suspension or cancellation of
any of the Parent Permits is pending or, to the knowledge of Parent, threatened,
except where the failure to have, or the suspension or cancellation of, any of
the Parent Permits would neither, individually or in the aggregate, (x) have a
Parent Material Adverse Effect nor (y) prevent or materially delay the
performance of this Agreement by Parent. Neither Parent nor any Parent
Subsidiary is in conflict with, or in default or violation of, (i) any Law
applicable to Parent or any Parent Subsidiary or by which any property, asset or
operation of Parent or any Parent Subsidiary is bound or affected or (ii) any
Parent Permits, except for any such conflicts, defaults or violations that would



neither, individually or in the aggregate, (A) have a Parent Material Adverse
Effect nor (B) prevent or materially delay the performance of this Agreement by
Parent.
 
     SECTION 4.7. SEC FILINGS; FINANCIAL STATEMENTS. (a) Parent has timely filed
all registration statements, prospectuses, forms, reports and documents required
to be filed by it under the Securities Act or the Exchange Act, as the case may
be, since June 30, 1995 (collectively, the "PARENT SEC FILINGS"). The Parent SEC
Filings (i) were prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Securities
Act or the Exchange Act, as the case may be, and (ii) did not at the time they
were filed contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a
material fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the
statements made therein, in the light of the circumstances under which they were
made, not misleading. No Parent Subsidiary is subject to the periodic reporting
requirements of the Exchange Act.

       (b) Each of the consolidated financial statements (including, in each
case, any notes thereto) contained in the Parent SEC Filings was prepared in
accordance with GAAP applied on a consistent basis throughout the periods
indicated (except as may be indicated in the notes thereto) and each presented
fairly the consolidated financial position of Parent and the consolidated Parent
Subsidiaries as at the respective dates thereof and for the respective periods
indicated therein, except as otherwise noted therein (subject, in the case of
unaudited statements, to normal and recurring year-end adjustments which were
not and are not expected, individually or in the aggregate, to have a Parent
Material Adverse Effect). The books and records of Parent and its Subsidiaries
have been, and are being, maintained in accordance with GAAP and any other
applicable legal and accounting requirements.

     (c) Except as and to the extent set forth on the consolidated balance sheet
of Parent and the consolidated Parent Subsidiaries as of March 31, 1997 included
in Parent's Form 10-K for the year ended March 31, 1997, including the notes
thereto, neither Parent nor any Parent Subsidiary has any liabilities or
obligations of any nature (whether accrued, absolute, contingent or otherwise),
except for liabilities or obligations incurred in the ordinary course of
business since March 31, 1997 that would neither, individually or in the
aggregate, (i) have a Parent Material Adverse Effect nor (ii) prevent or
materially delay the performance of this Agreement by Parent.
 
     SECTION 4.8. ABSENCE OF CERTAIN CHANGES OR EVENTS. From June 30, 1997
through the date hereof, except as contemplated by or as disclosed in this
Agreement, as set forth in Section 4.8 of the Parent Disclosure Letter or as
disclosed in any Parent SEC Filing filed prior to the date hereof, Parent and
the Parent Subsidiaries have conducted their businesses only in the ordinary
course and in a manner consistent with past practice and, since June 30, 1997,
there has not been (a) any Parent Material Adverse Effect or an event or
development that would, individually or in the aggregate, have a Parent Material
Adverse Effect, (b) any event that could reasonably be expected to prevent or
materially delay the performance of this Agreement by Parent or (c) any action
taken by Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries during the period from June
30, 1997 through the date of this Agreement that, if taken during the period
from the date of this Agreement through the Effective Time, would constitute a
breach of Section 5.2.

       SECTION 4.9. EMPLOYEE BENEFIT PLANS; LABOR MATTERS. (a) Section 4.9(a) of
the Parent Disclosure Letter sets forth a true and complete list as of the date
hereof of each material employee benefit plan, program, arrangement and contract
(including, without limitation, any "employee benefit plan", as defined in
section 3(3) of ERISA, maintained or contributed to by Parent or any Parent
Subsidiary, or with respect to which Parent or any Parent Subsidiary could incur
material liability under section 4069, 4212(c) or 4204 of ERISA (the "PARENT
BENEFIT PLANS"). With respect to each Parent Benefit Plan which is a stock-based
plan, Parent has heretofore delivered to the Company a true and complete copy of
such Parent Benefit Plan. With respect to each other Parent Benefit Plan, Parent
will make available to the Company, promptly after the date hereof, a true and
complete copy of such Parent Benefit Plan and (i) the most recent annual report
(Form 5500) filed with the IRS, (ii) the most recent actuarial report or
valuation (if any) relating to any Parent Benefit Plan subject to Title IV of
ERISA and (iii) the most recent determination letter, if any, issued by the IRS
with respect to any Parent Benefit Plan qualified under Section 401(a) of the
Code.
 
     (b) Except as set forth in Schedule 4.9(b) of the Parent Disclosure Letter,



with respect to each Parent Benefit Plan which is subject to Title IV of ERISA,
(A) the present value of accrued benefits under such Parent Benefit Plan, based
upon the actuarial assumptions used for funding purposes in the most recent
actuarial report prepared by such Parent Benefit Plan's actuary with respect to
such Parent Benefit Plan, did not, as of its latest valuation date, exceed the
then current value of the assets of such Parent Benefit Plan allocable to such
accrued benefits, (B) no "reportable event" (within the meaning of Section 4043
of ERISA) has occurred with respect to any Parent Benefit Plan for which the 30-
day notice requirement has not been waived, except where such reportable event
would not have a Parent Material Adverse Effect, and (C) no condition exists
which would subject Parent or any ERISA Affiliate to any fine under Section 4071
of ERISA, except where such condition would not have a Parent Material Adverse
Effect. Except as set forth in Section 4.9(b) of the Parent Disclosure Letter,
no Parent Benefit Plan is a "multiemployer pension plan" (as such term is
defined in section 3(37) of ERISA).

     (c) With respect to the Parent Benefit Plans, no event has occurred and, to
the knowledge of Parent, there exists no condition or set of circumstances in
connection with which Parent or any Parent Subsidiary could be subject to any
liability under the terms of such Parent Benefit Plans, ERISA, the Code or any
other applicable Law which, individually or in the aggregate, would have a
Parent Material Adverse Effect. Each of the Parent Benefit Plans has been
operated and administered in all material respects in accordance with applicable
laws and administrative or governmental rules and regulations, including, but
not limited to, ERISA and the Code, except where a violation of any such law,
rule or regulation would not have a Parent Material Adverse Effect. Each of the
Parent Benefit Plans intended to be "qualified" within the meaning of Section
401(a) of the Code has received a favorable determination letter as to such
qualification from the IRS, and no event has occurred, either by reason of any
action or failure to act, which would cause the loss of any such qualification,
except where such loss of qualification would not have a Parent Material Adverse
Effect. Except as set forth on Section 4.9(c) of the Parent Disclosure Letter,
no Parent Benefit Plan provides benefits, including, without limitation, death
or medical benefits (whether or not insured), with respect to current or former
employees of Parent or any Parent Subsidiary beyond their retirement or other
termination of service, other than (i) coverage mandated by applicable law, (ii)
death benefits or retirement benefits under any "employee pension plan" (as such
term is defined in Section 3(2) of ERISA), (iii) deferred compensation benefits
accrued as liabilities on the books of Parent or any Parent Subsidiary, or (iv)
benefits the full cost of which is borne by the current or former employee (or
his beneficiary). All contributions or other amounts payable by Parent or any
Parent Subsidiary as of the Effective Time with respect to each Parent Benefit
Plan in respect of current or prior plan years have been paid or accrued in
accordance with GAAP and Section 412 of the Code.
 
     (d)  There are no significant controversies pending or, to the knowledge of
the Parent, threatened between the Parent or the Parent Subsidiaries and any
representatives of any of their employees and, to the knowledge of the Parent,
there are no material organizational efforts presently being made involving any
of the presently unorganized employees of the Parent or the Parent Subsidiaries
that, individually or in the aggregate, would have a Parent Material Adverse
Effect.
 
     (e) Except as set forth in Section 4.9(e) of the Parent Disclosure Letter,
neither the execution and delivery of this Agreement nor the consummation of the
transactions contemplated hereby will (i) result in any material payment
(including, without limitation, severance, unemployment compensation, golden
parachute or otherwise) becoming due to any director or any employee of Parent
or any of its affiliates from Parent or any of its affiliates under any Parent
Benefit Plan or otherwise, (ii) materially increase any benefits otherwise
payable under any Parent Benefit Plan or (iii) result in any acceleration of the
time of payment or vesting of any material benefits.

     SECTION 4.10.  TAX MATTERS. Neither Parent nor, to the knowledge of Parent,
any of its affiliates has taken or agreed to take any action that would prevent
the Merger from constituting a transaction qualifying under section 368(a) of
the Code. Parent is not aware of any agreement, plan or other circumstance that
would prevent the Merger from so qualifying under section 368(a) of the Code and
knows of no reason why it will be unable to deliver at the Closing a certificate
in form sufficient for the counsel to the Company and counsel to Parent to
render the opinions required by Section 7.1(g) hereof.
 
     SECTION 4.11. CONTRACTS; DEBT INSTRUMENTS. Except as disclosed in or



attached as exhibits to the Parent SEC Filings or as disclosed in Section 4.11
of the Parent Disclosure Letter, neither Parent nor any of the Parent
Subsidiaries is a party to or bound by any contract, arrangement, commitment or
understanding (whether written or oral) (i) as of the date hereof, which
requires expenditures in excess of $5,000,000 or which requires annual
expenditures in excess of $2,500,000 and is not cancelable within one year by
the Parent, that has not been filed or incorporated by reference in the Parent
SEC Filings, (ii) as of the date hereof, which contains any material non-compete
provisions with respect to any line of business or geographic area in which
business is conducted with respect to Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries
or which restricts the conduct of any line of business by Parent or any of the
Parent Subsidiaries or any geographic area in which Parent or any of the Parent
Subsidiaries may conduct business, in each case in any material respect, (iii)
which are terminable by the other party thereto which if so terminated would
result in a Parent Material Adverse Effect, or (iv) which would prohibit or
materially delay the consummation of the Merger or any of the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement. Parent has previously made available to the
Company true and correct copies of all such agreements and of all employment and
deferred compensation agreements with directors, executive officers and key
employees, and material agreements with consultants, which are in writing and to
which Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries is a party. Each contract,
arrangement, commitment or understanding of the type described in this Section
4.11, whether or not set forth in Section 4.11 of the Disclosure Letter, is
referred to herein as a "PARENT MATERIAL CONTRACT." Each Parent Material
Contract is valid and binding on Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries, as
applicable, and in full force and effect, and Parent and each of the Parent
Subsidiaries have in all material respects performed all obligations required to
be performed by them to date under each Parent Material Contract, except where
such noncompliance, individually or in the aggregate, would not have a Parent
Material Adverse Effect. Neither Parent nor any Parent Subsidiary knows of, or
has received notice of, any violation or default under (nor does there exist any
condition which with the passage of time or the giving of notice would cause
such a violation of or default under) any Parent Material Contract or any other
loan or credit agreement, note, bond, mortgage, indenture or lease, or any other
contract, agreement, arrangement or understanding to which it is a party or by
which it or any of its properties or assets is bound, except for violations or
defaults that would not, individually or in the aggregate, result in a Parent
Material Adverse Effect. Set forth in Section 4.11 of the Parent Disclosure
Letter is a description, including amounts as of the date hereof, of all
indebtedness of Parent and the Parent Subsidiaries other than trade payables and
accruals.
 
     SECTION 4.12. LITIGATION. Except as disclosed in the Parent SEC Filings or
in Section 4.12 of the Parent Disclosure Letter, there is no suit, claim,
action, proceeding or investigation pending or, to the knowledge of Parent,
threatened in writing against Parent or any Parent Subsidiary by or before any
Governmental Entity that (a) individually or in the aggregate, is reasonably
likely to have a Parent Material Adverse Effect or (b) challenges the validity
or propriety, or seeks to prevent consummation of, the transactions contemplated
by this Agreement. Except as disclosed in the Parent SEC Filings or in Section
4.12 of the Parent Disclosure Letter, neither Parent nor any Parent Subsidiary
is subject to any outstanding order, writ, injunction or decree which has had
or, insofar as can be reasonably foreseen, individually or in the aggregate,
would have a Parent Material Adverse Effect.

       SECTION 4.13. ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS. Except as disclosed in the Parent
SEC Filings or in Section 4.13 of the Parent Disclosure Letter or as would not,
individually or in the aggregate, have a Parent Material Adverse Effect:
 
     (a) Parent and the Parent Subsidiaries (i) are in compliance with all, and
are not subject to any asserted liability or, to Parent's knowledge, any
liability, in each case with respect to any, applicable Environmental Laws, (ii)
hold or have applied for all Environmental Permits and (iii) are in compliance
with their respective Environmental Permits;
 
     (b) neither Parent nor any Parent Subsidiary has received any written
notice, demand, letter, claim or request for information alleging that Parent or
any of its Subsidiaries may be in violation of, or liable under, any
Environmental Law;
 
     (c) neither Parent nor any Parent Subsidiary (i) has entered into or agreed
to any consent decree or order or is subject to any judgment, decree or judicial
order relating to compliance with Environmental Laws, Environmental Permits or



the investigation, sampling, monitoring, treatment, remediation, removal or
cleanup of Hazardous Materials and, to the knowledge of Parent, no
investigation, litigation or other proceeding is pending or threatened in
writing with respect thereto, or (ii) is an indemnitor in connection with any
threatened or asserted claim by any third-party indemnitee for any liability
under any Environmental Law or relating to any Hazardous Materials; and

     (d) none of the real property owned or leased by Parent or any Parent
Subsidiary is listed or, to the knowledge of Parent, proposed for listing on the
"National Priorities List" under CERCLA, as updated through the date hereof, or
any similar state or foreign list of sites requiring investigation or cleanup.
 
     SECTION 4.14. TRADEMARKS, PATENTS AND COPYRIGHTS.  The Parent has
previously given to the Company detailed information (including, where
applicable, federal registration numbers and dates of registrations or
applications for registration) concerning the following:  (i) all of the
Parent's and the Parent Subsidiaries' trademarks, trademark rights, service
marks, trade names, and other trade rights, indicating which are registered and
which are not, including all pending applications for any registrations thereof,
and all patents, patent rights and copyrights used or proposed to be used by the
Parent in its business and all pending applications therefore; (ii) all computer
software presently used by the Parent which has been purchased or licensed from
outside parties with a purchase price or license fee in excess of $5,000; and
(iii) all other trade secrets, mailing lists, know-how, designs, plans,
specifications and other intellectual property rights of the Parent (whether or
not registered or registrable) (collectively, "PARENT INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY").  
Section 4.14 of the Parent Disclosure Letter identifies (i) each patent or
registration which has been issued and which has not expired or lapsed to the
Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries with respect to any Parent Intellectual
Property, (ii) each pending patent application or application for registration
which the Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries has made with respect to any
Parent Intellectual Property,  and (iii) any Parent Intellectual Property that
any third party owns and that the Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries use
or propose to use in its business (including any marketing rights granted to the
Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries under patents owned or licensed by
third parties).  Except as set forth in Section 4.14 of the Parent Disclosure
Letter, (i) the Parent or one of the Parent Subsidiaries solely owns or is in
sole and exclusive possession of (except to the extent disclosed) adequate
licenses or other legal rights to use all Parent Intellectual Property now used
or held for use in connection with the business as currently conducted or as
contemplated to be conducted, (ii) neither the Parent nor any of the Parent
Subsidiaries has received notice or has any reason to believe that such party's
use of any of the Parent Intellectual Property is interfering with, infringing
upon or otherwise violating the rights of any third party in or to such Parent
Intellectual Property or that any of such Parent Intellectual Property was
misappropriated from a third party, and (iii) neither the Parent nor any of the
Parent Subsidiaries has disclosed any of the Parent Intellectual Property other
than in a manner reasonably necessary for the operation of their business.  None
of the Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries have granted any licenses of or
other rights to use any of the Parent Intellectual Property to any third party. 
The Parent Intellectual Property comprises all of the intellectual property
rights that are in the aggregate necessary in any material respect for the
operation of its business as it is presently conducted. 

     SECTION 4.15. TAXES. (a) Except for such matters as would not have a Parent
Material Adverse Effect, (i) Parent and the Parent Subsidiaries have timely
filed or will timely file all returns and reports required to be filed by them
with any taxing authority with respect to Taxes for any period ending on or
before the Effective Time, taking into account any extension of time to file
granted to or obtained on behalf of Parent and the Parent Subsidiaries, (ii) all
Taxes that are due prior to the Effective Time have been paid or will be paid
(other than Taxes which (1) are not yet delinquent or (2) are being contested in
good faith and have not been finally determined), (iii) as of the date hereof,
no deficiency for any Tax has been asserted or assessed by a taxing authority
against Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries which deficiency has not been
paid other than any deficiency being contested in good faith and (iv) Parent and
the Parent Subsidiaries have provided adequate reserves (in accordance with
GAAP) in their financial statements for any Taxes that have not been paid,
whether or not shown as being due on any returns.
 
     (b) There are no material disputes pending, or claims asserted in writing
for, Taxes or assessments upon Parent, or any of the Parent Subsidiaries, nor
has Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries been requested in writing to give



any currently effective waivers extending the statutory period of limitation
applicable to any federal or state income tax return for any period which
disputes, claims, assessments or waivers are reasonably likely to have a Parent
Material Adverse Effect.
 
     (c) There are no Tax liens upon any property or assets of Parent or any of
the Parent Subsidiaries except liens for current Taxes not yet due and except
for liens which have not had and are not reasonably likely to have a Parent
Material Adverse Effect.
 
     (d) Neither Parent nor any of the Parent Subsidiaries has been required to
include in income any adjustment pursuant to Section 481 of the Code by reason
of a voluntary change in accounting method initiated by Parent or any of its
Subsidiaries, and the IRS has not initiated or proposed any such adjustment or
change in accounting method, in either case which adjustment or change has had
or is reasonably likely to have a Parent Material Adverse Effect.
 
     (e) Except as set forth in the financial statements described in Section
4.7, neither Parent nor any of the Parent Subsidiaries has entered into a
transaction which is being accounted for under the installment method of Section
453 of the Code, which would be reasonably likely to have a Parent Material
Adverse Effect.  No compensation paid or payable by Parent is subject to Section
162(m) of the Code.
 
     SECTION 4.16. OWNERSHIP OF MERGER SUB; NO PRIOR ACTIVITIES. (a) Merger Sub
was formed solely for the purpose of engaging in the transactions contemplated
by this Agreement.
 
     (b) All of the outstanding capital stock of Merger Sub is owned directly by
Parent.  As of the Effective Time, there will be no options, warrants or other
rights (including registration rights), agreements, arrangements or commitments
to which Merger Sub is a party of any character relating to the issued or
unissued capital stock of, or other equity interests in, Merger Sub or
obligating Merger Sub to grant, issue or sell any shares of the capital stock
of, or other equity interests in, Merger Sub, by sale, lease, license or
otherwise. There are no obligations, contingent or otherwise, of Merger Sub to
repurchase, redeem or otherwise acquire any shares of the capital stock of
Merger Sub.
 
     (c) As of the date hereof and the Effective Time, except for obligations or
liabilities incurred in connection with its incorporation or organization and
the transactions contemplated by this Agreement, Merger Sub has not and will not
have incurred, directly or indirectly, through any subsidiary or affiliate, any
obligations or liabilities or engaged in any business activities of any type or
kind whatsoever or entered into any agreements or arrangements with any person.
 
     SECTION 4.17. OPINION OF FINANCIAL ADVISOR.  Goldman, Sachs & Co. has
delivered to the Board of Directors of Parent its written opinion dated the date
hereof that, as of such date, the Exchange Ratio is fair from a financial point
of view to Parent.

     SECTION 4.18. VOTE REQUIRED. The votes described in Section 4.4 of this
Agreement are the only votes of the holders of any class or series of capital
stock of Parent necessary to approve the transactions contemplated by this
Agreement.
 
     SECTION 4.19. BROKERS. No broker, finder or investment banker (other than
Goldman, Sachs & Co.) is entitled to any brokerage, finder's or other fee or
commission in connection with the Merger based upon arrangements made by or on
behalf of Parent or any Parent Subsidiary.

     SECTION 4.20. INSURANCE. Parent maintains insurance coverage with reputable
insurers in such amounts and covering such risks as are in accordance with
normal industry practice for companies engaged in businesses similar to that of
Parent (taking into account the cost and availability of such insurance).  

     SECTION 4.21. TITLE TO ASSETS; LIENS.  The Parent and each of the Parent
Subsidiaries has good and marketable title in fee simple to all its real
property and good title to all its leasehold interests and other properties, as
reflected in the most recent balance sheet included in the Parent SEC Filings,
except as disclosed in Section 4.21 of the Parent Disclosure Letter and for
properties and assets that have been disposed of in the ordinary course of
business since the date of such balance sheet, or out of the ordinary course of



business which are not material to the Parent and the Parent Subsidiaries taken
as a whole, free and clear of all mortgages, liens, pledges, charges or
encumbrances of any nature whatsoever, except (i) the lien for current taxes,
payments of which are not yet delinquent, (ii) such imperfections in title and
easements and encumbrances, if any, as are not substantial in character, amount
or extent and do not materially detract from the value, or interfere with the
present use of the property subject thereto or affected thereby, or otherwise
materially impair the Parent's business operations (in the manner presently
carried on by the Parent) or (iii) as disclosed in the Parent SEC Filings, and
except for such matters, which individually or in the aggregate, could not
reasonably be expected to have a Parent Material Adverse Effect.  All leases
under which the Parent leases any real or personal property are in good
standing, valid and effective in accordance with their respective terms, and
there is not, under any of such leases, any existing default or event which with
notice or lapse of time or both would become a default which could reasonably be
expected to have a Parent Material Adverse Effect.  Section 4.21 of the Parent
Disclosure Letter sets forth all liens and securities interests granted by the
Parent or any of the Parent Subsidiaries to third parties.

                                    ARTICLE V

                                    COVENANTS

          SECTION 5.1.  CONDUCT OF BUSINESS BY THE COMPANY PENDING THE CLOSING. 
The Company agrees that, between the date of this Agreement and the Effective
Time, except as set forth in Section 5.1 of the Company Disclosure Letter or as
contemplated by any other provision of this Agreement, unless Parent shall
otherwise agree in writing, which agreement shall not be unreasonably withheld
or delayed, (1) the business of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries shall
be conducted only in, and the Company and the Company Subsidiaries shall not
take any action except in, the ordinary course of business consistent with past
practice and (2) the Company shall use its reasonable best efforts to keep
available the services of such of the current officers, significant employees
and consultants of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries and to preserve the
current relationships of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries with such of
the customers, suppliers and other persons with which the Company or any Company
Subsidiary has significant business relations as the Company deems reasonably
necessary in order to preserve substantially intact its business organization. 
By way of amplification and not limitation, except as set forth in Section 5.1
of the Company Disclosure Letter or as contemplated by any other provision of
this Agreement, the Board of Directors of the Company shall not (unless required
by applicable Laws or stock exchange regulations) cause or permit the Company or
any Company Subsidiary to, and shall neither cause nor permit any of the
Company's affiliates (over which it exercises control), or any of their
respective officers, directors, employees and agents to, between the date of
this Agreement and the Effective Time, directly or indirectly, do, or agree to
do, any of the following without the prior written consent of Parent, which
consent shall not be unreasonably withheld or delayed:

          (a)  amend or otherwise change its Certificate of Incorporation
     or By-laws or equivalent organizational documents;

          (b)  (A) issue, sell, pledge, dispose of, grant, transfer, lease,
     guarantee, encumber, or authorize the issuance, sale, pledge,
     disposition, grant, transfer, lease, license, guarantee or encumbrance
     of, (i) any shares of capital stock of the Company or any Company
     Subsidiary of any class, or securities convertible or exchangeable or
     exercisable for any shares of such capital stock, or any options,
     warrants or other rights of any kind to acquire any shares of such
     capital stock or such convertible or exchangeable securities, or any
     other ownership interest (including, without limitation, any phantom
     interest), of the Company or any Company Subsidiary or (ii) except in
     the ordinary course of business and in a manner consistent with past
     practice, any property or assets of the Company or any Company
     Subsidiary, except (1) the issuance of Company Common Stock upon the
     exercise of Company Options, (2) pursuant to contracts or agreements
     in force at the date of this Agreement or (3) the granting of Company
     Options in the ordinary course of business pursuant to the Company
     Stock Option Plans in the manner set forth in Section 5.1(b) of the
     Company Disclosure Letter nor (B) license or sublicense any property
     of the Company or any Company Subsidiary except in the ordinary course
     of business on a basis which results in a positive current royalty net



     of any royalties due by the Company on account of sales by the
     licensee or sublicensee;

          (c)  declare, set aside, make or pay any dividend or other
     distribution, payable in cash, stock, property or otherwise, with
     respect to any of its capital stock (other than dividends paid by
     Company Subsidiaries to the Company or to other Company Subsidiaries
     in the ordinary course) or enter into any agreement with respect to
     the voting of its capital stock;

          (d)  reclassify, combine, split, subdivide or redeem, purchase or
     otherwise acquire, directly or indirectly, any of its capital stock;

          (e)  (i) acquire (including, without limitation, by merger,
     consolidation, or acquisition of stock or assets) any interest in any
     corporation, partnership, other business organization, person or any
     division thereof (other than a wholly-owned Company Subsidiary) or any
     assets, other than acquisitions of assets in the ordinary course of
     business consistent with past practice and any other acquisitions for
     consideration that are not, in the aggregate, in excess of $1,000,000;
     (ii) incur any indebtedness for borrowed money or issue any debt
     securities or assume, guarantee or endorse, or otherwise as an
     accommodation become responsible for, the obligations of any person
     for borrowed money, except for indebtedness to Parent incurred under
     the First Priority Secured Line of Credit Agreement (as provided for
     in Section 6.6 of this Agreement) and except for other unsecured
     indebtedness for borrowed money subordinate to the Company's
     indebtedness under the First Priority Secured Line of Credit on terms
     satisfactory to Parent; (iii) terminate, cancel or request any
     material change in, or agree to any material change in, any Company
     Material Contract or enter into any contract or agreement material to
     the business, results of operations or financial condition of the
     Company and the Company Subsidiaries taken as a whole, in either case
     other than in the ordinary course of business, consistent with past
     practice;  (iv) make or authorize any capital expenditure, other than
     capital expenditures that are not, in the aggregate, in excess of
     $1,000,000 for the Company and the Company Subsidiaries taken as a
     whole; or (v) enter into or amend any contract, agreement, commitment
     or arrangement that, if fully performed, would not be permitted under
     this Section 5.1(e);

          (f)  except as may be required by contractual commitments or
     corporate policies with respect to severance or termination pay in
     existence on the date hereof as disclosed in Section 3.9 of the
     Company Disclosure Letter: (i) increase the compensation payable or to
     become payable to its officers or employees, (ii) grant any rights to
     severance or termination pay to, or enter into any employment or
     severance agreement with, any director, officer or, except in the
     ordinary course of business, other employee of the Company or any
     Company Subsidiary, or establish, adopt, enter into or amend any
     collective bargaining, bonus, profit sharing, thrift, compensation,
     stock option, restricted stock, pension, retirement, deferred
     compensation, employment, termination, severance or other plan,
     agreement, trust, fund, policy or arrangement for the benefit of any
     director, officer or employee, except as contemplated by this
     Agreement or to the extent required by applicable Law or the terms of
     a collective bargaining agreement or (iii) take any affirmative action
     to accelerate the vesting of any stock-based compensation;

          (g)  take any action with respect to accounting policies or
     procedures, other than actions in the ordinary course of business and
     consistent with past practice or except as required by changes in
     GAAP;

          (h)  waive, release, assign, settle or compromise any material
     claims or litigation except in the ordinary course of business and
     consistent with past practices;

          (i)  make any tax election or settle or compromise any material
     federal, state, local or foreign income tax liability;

          (j)  take any action that would prevent or impede the Merger from
     qualifying as a reorganization within the meaning of sections



     368(a)(1)(A) and 368(a)(2)(E) of the Code;

          (k)  take any action that is intended or may reasonably be
     expected to result in any of its representations and warranties set
     forth in this Agreement being or becoming untrue in any material
     respect at any time prior to the Effective Time, or in any of the
     conditions to the Merger set forth in Article VII not being satisfied
     or in a violation of any provision of this Agreement, except, in every
     case, as may be required by applicable law; or

          (l)  authorize or enter into any formal or informal agreement or
     otherwise make any commitment to do any of the foregoing.

          SECTION 5.2.  CONDUCT OF BUSINESS BY PARENT PENDING THE CLOSING. 
Parent agrees that, between the date of this Agreement and the Effective Time,
except as set forth in Section 5.2 of the Parent Disclosure Letter or as
contemplated by any other provision of this Agreement, unless the Company shall
otherwise agree in writing, which agreement shall not be unreasonably withheld
or delayed, the Board of Directors of Parent shall not (unless required by
applicable Laws or stock exchange regulations) cause or permit Parent or any
Parent Subsidiary to, and shall neither cause nor permit any of Parent's
affiliates (over which it exercises control), or any of their officers,
directors, employees and agents to, between the date of this Agreement and the
Effective Time, directly or indirectly, do, or agree to do, any of the
following, without the prior written consent of the Company, which consent shall
not be unreasonably withheld or delayed:

          (a)  amend or otherwise change its Certificate of Incorporation
     or By-laws or equivalent organizational documents;

          (b)  issue, sell, dispose of, grant, transfer or authorize the
     issuance, sale, disposition, grant or transfer of any shares of
     capital stock of the Parent or any Parent subsidiary of any class, or
     securities convertible or exchangeable or exercisable for any shares
     of such capital stock, or any options, warrants or other rights of any
     kind to acquire any shares of capital stock or such convertible or
     exchangeable securities, or any other ownership interest (including
     without limitation, any phantom interest) of the Parent or any Parent
     subsidiary, except (1) the issuance of Parent Common Stock upon
     exercise of Parent Options (including restricted stock awards to
     directors) or conversion of Class B Common Stock into Class A Common
     Stock, (2) the issuance or transfer of Parent Subsidiary Common Stock
     to employees of such Subsidiary in connection with their employment,
     (2) the issuance of Parent Subsidiary Common Stock to Parent,
     (3) pursuant to contracts or agreements in force at the date of this
     Agreement or (4) or as set forth in Section 5.2(b) of the Parent
     Disclosure Letter;

          (c)  declare, set aside, make or pay any dividend or other
     distribution, payable in cash, stock, property or otherwise, with
     respect to any of its capital stock (except for dividends paid by any
     Parent Subsidiary to Parent or a Parent Subsidiary in the ordinary
     course) or enter into any agreement with respect to the voting of its
     capital stock;

          (d)  reclassify, combine, split, subdivide or redeem, purchase or
     otherwise acquire, directly or indirectly, any of its capital stock;

          (e)  acquire (including, without limitation, by merger,
     consolidation or acquisition of stock or assets) any interest in any
     corporation, partnership or other business organization, person or any
     division thereof (other than a wholly-owned Parent Subsidiary) or any
     assets except for acquisition of assets in the ordinary course of
     business (which may include capital expenditures) and except as set
     forth in Section 5.2(b) of the Parent Disclosure Schedule;

          (f)  INTENTIONALLY OMITTED.

          (g)  take any action with respect to accounting policies or
     procedures, other than actions in the ordinary course of business and
     consistent with past practice or except as required by changes in
     GAAP;



          (h)  waive, release, assign, settle or compromise any material
     claims or litigation except in the ordinary course of business and
     consistent with past practice or where such settlement involves the
     payment of amounts which are not material to Parent and the Parent
     Subsidiaries taken as a whole;

          (i)  INTENTIONALLY OMITTED.

          (j)  take any action that would prevent or impede the Merger from
     qualifying as a reorganization within the meaning of Sections
     368(a)(1)(A) and 368(a)(2)(E) of the Code;

          (k)  take any action that is intended or may reasonably be
     expected to result in any of its representations and warranties set
     forth in this Agreement being or becoming untrue in any material
     respect at any time prior to the Effective Time, or in any of the
     conditions to the Merger set forth in Article VII not being satisfied
     or in a violation of any provision of this Agreement, except, in every
     case, as may be required by applicable law; or

          (l)  authorize or enter into any formal or informal agreement or
     otherwise make any commitment to do any of the foregoing.

          SECTION 5.3.  COOPERATION.  The Company and Parent shall coordinate
and cooperate in connection with (i) the preparation of the Registration
Statement and the Proxy Statement (each as defined in Section 6.1 hereof), (ii)
determining whether any action by or in respect of, or filing with, any
Governmental Entity is required, or any actions, consents, approvals or waivers
are required to be obtained from parties to any Parent Material Contracts or
Company Material Contracts, in connection with the consummation of the Merger
and (iii) seeking any such actions, consents, approvals or waivers or making any
such filings, furnishing information required in connection therewith or with
the Registration Statement and the Proxy Statement and timely seeking to obtain
any such actions, consents, approvals or waivers.  Subject to the terms and
conditions herein provided, Parent, Merger Sub and the Company shall use
reasonable best efforts to take, or cause to be taken, all actions and do, or
cause to be done, all things necessary, proper or appropriate under applicable
law to consummate and make effective the transactions contemplated by this
Agreement.

          SECTION 5.4.  NOTICES OF CERTAIN EVENTS.  Each of the Company and
Parent shall give prompt notice to the other of (i) any notice or other
communication from any person alleging that the consent of such person is or may
be required in connection with the Merger; (ii) any notice or other
communication from any Governmental Entity in connection with the Merger; (iii)
any actions, suits, claims, investigations or proceedings commenced or
threatened in writing against, relating to or involving or otherwise affecting
the Company, any Company Subsidiary, Parent or any Parent Subsidiary that relate
to the consummation of the Merger; (iv) the occurrence of a default or event
that, with notice or lapse of time or both, will become a material default under
any Parent Material Contract or Company Material Contract; and (v) any change
that is reasonably likely to result in any Parent Material Adverse Effect or a
Company Material Adverse Effect or is reasonably likely to prevent or materially
delay the ability of either Parent or the Company to consummate the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement or to fulfill its obligations set forth herein.

          SECTION 5.5.  CONTRACTUAL CONSENTS.  Prior to or at the Effective
Time, each of the Company and Parent shall use its reasonable best efforts to
obtain any consents necessary such that the Merger will not constitute a change
of control, or any similar event, which constitutes a default (or an event which
with notice or lapse of time or both would become a default) under any material
contract, agreement, lease, license, permit, franchise or other instrument or
obligation to which it or any of its subsidiaries is a party.

                                   ARTICLE VI

                              ADDITIONAL AGREEMENTS

          SECTION 6.1.  REGISTRATION STATEMENT; PROXY STATEMENT.  (a)  As
promptly as practicable after the execution of this Agreement, (i) Parent and
the Company shall prepare and file with the SEC a joint proxy statement relating
to the meetings of the Company's stockholders and Parent's stockholders to be



held in connection with the Merger (together with any amendments thereof or
supplements thereto, the "PROXY STATEMENT") and (ii) Parent shall prepare and
file with the SEC a registration statement on Form S-4 (together with all
amendments thereto, the "REGISTRATION STATEMENT") in which the Proxy Statement
shall be included as a prospectus, in connection with the registration under the
Securities Act of the shares of Parent Common Stock to be issued to the
stockholders of the Company pursuant to the Merger.  Each of Parent and the
Company will use all reasonable efforts to cause the Registration Statement to
be declared effective as promptly as practicable, and, prior to the effective
date of the Registration Statement, Parent shall take all or any action required
under any applicable federal or state securities laws in connection with the
issuance of shares of Parent Common Stock in the Merger.  Each of Parent and the
Company shall furnish all information concerning it and the holders of its
capital stock as the other may reasonably request in connection with such
actions and the preparation of the Registration Statement and Proxy Statement. 
As promptly as practicable after the Registration Statement shall have become
effective, each of Parent and the Company shall mail the Proxy Statement to its
respective stockholders.  The Proxy Statement shall include the recommendation
of the Board of Directors of each of Parent and the Company in favor of the
Merger, unless otherwise required by the applicable fiduciary duties of the
respective directors of Parent and the Company, as determined by such directors
in good faith after consultation with independent legal counsel (who may be such
party's regularly engaged independent legal counsel).  Except in the event of
termination of this Agreement pursuant to Section 8.1(e), no modification or
withdrawal of such recommendation shall relieve either party of its obligation
to submit this Agreement and the transactions contemplated hereby to their
respective stockholders in accordance with applicable law.

          No amendment or supplement to the Proxy Statement or the Registration
Statement will be made by Parent or the Company without the approval of the
other party (which approval shall not be unreasonably withheld or delayed). 
Parent and the Company each will advise the other, promptly after it receives
notice thereof, of the time when the Registration Statement has become effective
or any supplement or amendment has been filed, the issuance of any stop order,
the suspension of the qualification of the Parent Common Stock issuable in
connection with the Merger for offering or sale in any jurisdiction, or any
request by the SEC for amendment of the Proxy Statement or the Registration
Statement or comments thereon and responses thereto or requests by the SEC for
additional information.

          (b)  The information supplied by Parent for inclusion in the
Registration Statement and the Proxy Statement shall not, at (i) the time the
Registration Statement is declared effective, (ii) the time the Proxy Statement
(or any amendment thereof or supplement thereto) is first mailed to the
stockholders of Parent and the Company, (iii) the time of each of the
Stockholders' Meetings (as defined below), and (iv) the Effective Time, contain
any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state any material fact
required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements
therein not misleading.  If at any time prior to the Effective Time any event or
circumstance relating to Parent or any Parent Subsidiary, or their respective
officers or directors, should be discovered by Parent which should be set forth
in an amendment or a supplement to the Registration Statement or Proxy
Statement, Parent shall promptly inform the Company.  All documents that Parent
is responsible for filing with the SEC in connection with the transactions
contemplated herein will comply as to form and substance in all material aspects
with the applicable requirements of the Securities Act and the rules and
regulations thereunder and the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations
thereunder.

          (c)  The information supplied by the Company for inclusion in the
Registration Statement and the Proxy Statement shall not, at (i) the time the
Registration Statement is declared effective, (ii) the time the Proxy Statement
(or any amendment thereof or supplement thereto) is first mailed to the
stockholders of the Company and Parent, (iii) the time of each of the
Stockholders' Meetings, and (iv) the Effective Time, contain any untrue
statement of a material fact or omit to state any material fact required to be
stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements therein not
misleading.  If at any time prior to the Effective Time any event or
circumstance relating to the Company or any Company Subsidiary, or their
respective officers or directors, should be discovered by the Company which
should be set forth in an amendment or a supplement to the Registration
Statement or Proxy Statement, the Company shall promptly inform Parent.  All
documents that the Company is responsible for filing with the SEC in connection



with the transactions contemplated herein will comply as to form and substance
in all material respects with the applicable requirements of the Securities Act
and the rules and regulations thereunder and the Exchange Act and the rules and
regulations thereunder.

          SECTION 6.2.  STOCKHOLDERS' MEETINGS.  The Company shall call and hold
a meeting of its stockholders (the "COMPANY MEETING") as promptly as practicable
for the purpose of voting upon the approval of the Merger and Parent shall call
and hold a meeting of its stockholders (the "PARENT MEETING" and, together with
the Company Meeting, the "STOCKHOLDERS' MEETINGS") as promptly as practicable
for the purpose of voting upon certain matters including voting upon the
approval of the issuance of the Parent Common Stock pursuant to the Merger and
an amendment to the Certificate of Incorporation of Parent to increase the
number of authorized shares of Parent Class A Common Stock, and Parent and the
Company shall use their reasonable best efforts to hold the Stockholders'
Meetings on the same day and as soon as practicable after the date on which the
Registration Statement becomes effective.

          SECTION 6.3.  ACCESS TO INFORMATION; CONFIDENTIALITY.  (a)  Except as
required pursuant to any confidentiality agreement or similar agreement or
arrangement to which the Company or Parent or any of their respective
subsidiaries is a party or pursuant to applicable Law or the regulations or
requirements of any stock exchange or other regulatory organization with whose
rules the parties are required to comply, from the date of this Agreement to the
Effective Time, the Company and Parent shall (and shall cause their respective
subsidiaries to): (i) provide to the other (and its officers, directors,
employees, accountants, consultants, legal counsel, agents and other
representatives, collectively, "REPRESENTATIVES") access at reasonable times
upon prior notice to the officers, employees, agents, properties, offices and
other facilities of the other and its subsidiaries and to the books and records
thereof and (ii) furnish promptly such information concerning the business,
properties, contracts, assets, liabilities, personnel and other aspects of the
other party and its subsidiaries as the other party or its Representatives may
reasonably request.  No investigation conducted pursuant to this Section 6.3
shall affect or be deemed to modify any representation or warranty made in this
Agreement.

          (b)  Any information disclosed pursuant to this Section 6.3 shall be
subject to, and the parties shall comply with, and shall cause their respective
Representatives to comply with, all of their respective obligations under, the
Confidentiality Agreements each dated June 24, 1997 between the Company and
Parent (the "CONFIDENTIALITY AGREEMENTS") with respect to the information
disclosed pursuant to this Section 6.3.

          SECTION 6.4.  NO SOLICITATION OF TRANSACTIONS.  From and after the
date of this Agreement until the earlier of the Effective Time of the Merger or
the termination of this Agreement in accordance with its terms, the Company and
subsidiaries will, and will instruct their respective officers, directors,
employees, representatives and agents to (i) cease (and not reopen) any existing
discussions or negotiations, if any, with any parties with respect to any
acquisition (other than the transactions contemplated by this Agreement) of all
or any material portion of the assets of, or any equity interest in, the Company
or any of its subsidiaries or any business combination with the Company or any
of its subsidiaries and (ii) not, directly or indirectly, (A) solicit or
initiate discussions, or, except with respect to a Superior Proposal (as defined
below) received by the Company, engage in negotiations with any person or,
except with respect to a Superior Proposal received by the Company, take any
other action intended, designed or reasonably likely to facilitate the efforts
of any person, other than Parent and Merger Sub, relating to the possible
acquisition of the Company or any of its subsidiaries (whether by way of merger,
purchase of capital stock, purchase of assets or otherwise) or any material
portion of its or their capital stock or assets, (B) except with respect to a
Superior Proposal received by the Company, and provided that the Company has
required the party submitting the Superior Proposal to execute a non-disclosure
agreement comparable to the Confidentiality Agreement, provide non-public
information with respect to the Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries to
any person, other than Parent and Merger Sub, relating to the possible
acquisition of the Company or any of its subsidiaries (whether by way of merger,
purchase of capital stock, purchase of assets or otherwise) or any material
portion of its or their capital stock or assets, (C) enter into an agreement
with any person, other than Parent and Merger Sub, providing for the possible
acquisition of the Company or any of its subsidiaries (whether by way of merger,
purchase of capital stock, purchase of assets or otherwise) or any material



portion of its or their capital stock or assets or (D) except with respect to a
Superior Proposal received by the Company, make or authorize any statement,
recommendation or solicitation in support of any possible acquisition of the
Company or any of the Company Subsidiaries (whether by way of merger, purchase
of capital stock, purchase of assets or otherwise) or any portion of its or
their capital stock or assets by any person, other than by Parent and Merger
Sub, or withdraw or modify the recommendation by the Company's Board of
Directors with respect to this Agreement and the Merger.  A "SUPERIOR PROPOSAL"
shall mean a written proposal that has not been solicited by the Company after
the date of this Agreement relating to the possible acquisition of the Company
or any of its subsidiaries (whether by way of merger, purchase of capital stock,
purchase of assets or otherwise) or any material portion of its or their capital
stock or assets by any person other than by Parent or Merger Sub, which proposal
is received not in breach of this Section 6.3 after the date of this Agreement
and prior to the obtaining of the approval of the Company's stockholders which
may state that it is subject to good faith review of non-public information
regarding the Company and which, in the reasonable good faith judgment of the
Board of Directors of the Company, after consultation with its financial
advisors, (i) is determined to be on financial terms more favorable to the
shareholders of the Company than the terms of Merger and (ii) is made by a party
that can reasonably be expected to consummate the transaction on the terms
proposed, but only if the Board of Directors of the Company determines after
consultation with its legal advisors that failure to negotiate with respect to
or to accept such proposal would constitute a breach of its fiduciary duties to
the Company or its stockholders under applicable law.  If the Company or any of
its subsidiaries receives any offer or proposal to enter negotiations relating
to any of the above, the Company shall as promptly as practicable, notify Parent
thereof, including information as to the identity of the party making any such
offer or proposal and the specific terms of such offer or proposal, as the case
may be, and provide Parent the same information (if any) the Company provides to
the party making the Superior Proposal.  Notwithstanding the foregoing,
following the receipt of an offer or proposal that the Board of Directors of the
Company, in the exercise of its reasonable good faith judgement, after
consultation with its legal and financial advisors, deems to be a Superior
Proposal, the Company may terminate this Agreement under Section 8.1(e) (subject
to the Company's obligations pursuant to Section 8.2) and accept such Superior
Proposal, and the Board of Directors of the Company may approve or recommend
such Superior Proposal (and, in connection therewith, withdraw or modify its
approval and recommendation of the this Agreement and the Merger).

          SECTION 6.5.  APPROPRIATE ACTION; CONSENTS; FILINGS.  (a)  (i)  The
Company and Parent shall use their reasonable best efforts to (A) take, or cause
to be taken, all appropriate action, and do, or cause to be done, all things
necessary, proper or advisable under applicable Law or otherwise to consummate
and make effective the transactions contemplated by this Agreement as promptly
as practicable, (B) obtain from any Governmental Entities any consents,
licenses, permits, waivers, approvals, authorizations or orders required to be
obtained or made by Parent or the Company or any of their subsidiaries, or to
avoid any action or proceeding by any Governmental Entity (including, without
limitation, those in connection with the HSR Act), in connection with the
authorization, execution and delivery of this Agreement and the consummation of
the transactions contemplated herein, including, without limitation, the Merger,
and (C) make all necessary filings, and thereafter make any other required
submissions, with respect to this Agreement and the Merger required under (x)
the Securities Act and the Exchange Act, and any other applicable federal or
state securities Laws, (y) the HSR Act and (z) any other applicable Law;
PROVIDED that Parent and the Company shall cooperate with each other in
connection with the making of all such filings, including providing copies of
all such documents to the non-filing party and its advisors prior to filing and,
if requested, to accept all reasonable additions, deletions or changes suggested
in connection therewith.  The Company and Parent shall furnish to each other all
information required for any application or other filing to be made pursuant to
the rules and regulations of any applicable Law (including all information
required to be included in the Proxy Statement and the Registration Statement)
in connection with the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.  The Company
and Parent shall not take any action, or refrain from taking any action, the
effect of which would be to delay or impede the ability of the Company and
Parent to consummate the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.

          (ii)  Each of the parties hereto agrees, and shall cause each of
     its respective subsidiaries to cooperate and to use their respective
     reasonable best efforts to obtain any government clearances required
     for completion of the transactions (including through compliance with



     the HSR Act and any applicable foreign governmental reporting
     requirements), to respond to any government requests for information,
     and to contest and resist any action, including any legislative,
     administrative or judicial action, and to have vacated, lifted,
     reversed or overturned any decree, judgment, injunction or other order
     (whether temporary, preliminary or permanent) (an "ORDER") that
     restricts, prevents or prohibits the consummation of the Merger or any
     other transactions contemplated by this Agreement, including, without
     limitation, by vigorously pursuing all available avenues of
     administrative and judicial appeal and all available legislative
     action.  The parties hereto will consult and cooperate with one
     another, and consider in good faith the views of one another, in
     connection with any analyses, appearances, presentations, memoranda,
     briefs, arguments, opinions and proposals made or submitted by or in
     behalf of any party hereto in connection with proceedings under or
     relating to the HSR Act or any other federal, state or foreign
     antitrust or fair trade law.  Each party shall promptly notify the
     other party of any communication to that party from any Governmental
     Entity in connection with any required filing with, or approval or
     review by, such Governmental Entity in connection with the Merger and
     permit the other party to review in advance any such proposed
     communication to any Governmental Entity.  Neither party shall agree
     to participate in any meeting with any Governmental Entity in respect
     of any such filings, investigation or other inquiry unless it consults
     with the other party in advance and, to the extent permitted by such
     Governmental Entity, gives the other party the opportunity to attend
     and participate thereat.  Notwithstanding any other provision of this
     Agreement, in connection with seeking any such approval of a
     Governmental Entity, neither party shall, without the other party's
     prior written consent (which shall not be unreasonably withheld),
     commit to any divestiture transaction and neither party shall be
     required to agree to sell or hold separate and agree to sell, before
     or after the Effective Time, any of the Company's or Parent's
     businesses, product lines, properties or assets, or agree to any
     changes or restrictions in the operation of such businesses, product
     lines, properties or assets, if such divestiture or such restrictions
     would, individually or in the aggregate, materially adversely affect
     the financial condition or results of operations of Parent or the
     Company.

          (b)  (i)  The Company and Parent shall give (or shall cause their
     respective subsidiaries to give) any notices to third parties, and
     use, and cause their respective subsidiaries to use, all reasonable
     efforts to obtain any third party consents, (A) necessary, proper or
     advisable to consummate the transactions contemplated in this
     Agreement, (B) disclosed or required to be disclosed in the Company
     Disclosure Letter or the Parent Disclosure Letter, as the case may be,
     or (C) required to prevent a Company Material Adverse Effect or a
     Parent Material Adverse Effect from occurring prior to or after the
     Effective Time.

               (ii)  In the event that either party shall fail to
          obtain any third party consent described in subsection (b)
          (i) above, such party shall use all reasonable efforts, and
          shall take any such actions reasonably requested by the
          other party hereto, to minimize any adverse effect upon the
          Company and Parent, their respective subsidiaries, and their
          respective businesses resulting, or which could reasonably
          be expected to result after the Effective Time, from the
          failure to obtain such consent.

          (c)  From the date of this Agreement until the Effective Time,
     the Company shall promptly notify Parent in writing of any pending or,
     to the knowledge of the Company, threatened action, proceeding or
     investigation by any Governmental Entity or any other person (i)
     challenging or seeking material damages in connection with the Merger
     or the conversion of Company Common Stock into Parent Common Stock
     pursuant to the Merger or (ii) seeking to restrain or prohibit the
     consummation of the Merger or otherwise limit the right of Parent or,
     to the knowledge of the Company, its subsidiaries to own or operate
     all or any portion of the businesses or assets of the Company or its
     subsidiaries, which in either case is reasonably likely to have a
     Company Material Adverse Effect or a Parent Material Adverse Effect



     prior to or after the Effective Time.

          SECTION 6.6.  LINE OF CREDIT.  The parties shall upon execution of
this Agreement execute a First Priority Secured Line of Credit Agreement in the
form of Exhibit 6.6 attached hereto.

          SECTION 6.7.  UPDATE DISCLOSURE; BREACHES.  From and after the date of
this Agreement until the Effective Time, each party hereto shall promptly notify
the other party hereto by written update to its Disclosure Letter of (i) the
occurrence, or non-occurrence, of any event that would be likely to cause any
condition to the obligations of any party to effect the Merger and the other
transactions contemplated by this Agreement not to be satisfied, or (ii) the
failure of the Company or Parent, as the case may be, to comply with or satisfy
any covenant, condition or agreement to be complied with or satisfied by it
pursuant to this Agreement which would be likely to result in any condition to
the obligations of any party to effect the Merger and the other transactions
contemplated by this Agreement not to be satisfied; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the
delivery of any notice pursuant to this Section 6.7 shall not cure any breach of
any representation or warranty requiring disclosure of such matter prior to the
date of this Agreement or otherwise limit or affect the remedies available
hereunder to the party receiving such notice.

          SECTION 6.8.  PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENTS.  Parent and the Company shall
consult with each other before issuing any press release or otherwise making any
public statements with respect to the Merger and shall not issue any such press
release or make any such public statement prior to such consultation, except as
may be required by Law or any listing agreement with Nasdaq or the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc.

          SECTION 6.9.  NASDAQ.  Parent shall promptly prepare and submit to
Nasdaq a listing application covering the shares of Parent Common Stock to be
issued in the Merger, and shall use all reasonable efforts to cause such shares
to be approved for listing on Nasdaq, subject to official notice of issuance,
prior to the Effective Time.

          SECTION 6.10.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.  (a)  Parent
and the Surviving Corporation shall take all action necessary so that the
indemnification obligations set forth in the Company's Certificate and the
Company's By-laws, in each case as of the date of this Agreement, shall survive
the Merger (and, prior to the Effective Time, Parent shall cause the Certificate
of Incorporation and By-laws of Merger Sub to reflect such provisions) and shall
not be amended, repealed or otherwise modified for a period of six years after
the Effective Time in any manner that would adversely affect the rights
thereunder of the individuals who on or prior to the Effective Time were
directors or officers of the Company or its subsidiaries with respect to
occurrences prior to the Effective Time.

          (b)  The Company shall, to the fullest extent permitted under
applicable Law (which, in the event of any disagreement between the party
seeking indemnification and the indemnifying party, shall be determined by
independent counsel selected by the indemnifying party and reasonably acceptable
to the party seeking indemnification) and regardless of whether the Merger
becomes effective, indemnify and hold harmless, and, after the Effective Time,
Parent and the Surviving Corporation shall, to the fullest extent permitted
under applicable Law (which, in the event of any disagreement between the party
seeking indemnification and the indemnifying party, shall be determined by
independent counsel selected by the indemnifying party and reasonably acceptable
to the party seeking indemnification), indemnify and hold harmless, each present
and former director, officer, trustee or fiduciary of the Company and each
Company Subsidiary and each such person who served at the request of the Company
or any Company Subsidiary as a director, officer, trustee, partner, fiduciary,
employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust,
pension or other employee benefit plan or enterprise (collectively, the
"INDEMNIFIED PARTIES") against all costs and expenses (including reasonable
attorneys' fees), judgments, fines, losses, claims, damages, liabilities and
settlement amounts paid in connection with any claim, action, suit, proceeding
or investigation (whether arising before or after the Effective Time), whether
civil, administrative or investigative, arising out of or pertaining to any
action or omission in their capacity as an officer or director, in each case
occurring before the Effective Time (including the transactions contemplated by
this Agreement).  Without limiting the foregoing, in the event of any such
claim, action, suit, proceeding or investigation, (i) the Company or Parent and
the Surviving Corporation, as the case may be, shall pay the fees and expenses



of counsel selected by any Indemnified Party, which counsel shall be reasonably
satisfactory to the Company or to Parent and the Surviving Corporation, as the
case may be, promptly after statements therefor are received (unless the
Surviving Corporation shall elect to defend such action) and (ii) the Company
and Parent and the Surviving Corporation shall cooperate in the defense of any
such matter.

          (c)  For six years from the Effective Time, the Surviving Corporation
shall provide to the Company's current directors and officers liability
insurance protection of the same kind and scope as that provided by the Parent's
directors' and officers' liability insurance policies from time to time (copies
of which have been made available to the Company).

          (d)  In the event Parent, the Company or the Surviving Corporation or
any of their respective successors or assigns (i) consolidates with or merges
into any other person or shall not be the continuing or surviving corporation or
entity in such consolidation or merger or (ii) transfers all or substantially
all its properties and assets to any person, then, and in each case, proper
provision shall be made so that the successors and assigns of Parent, the
Company or the Surviving Corporation, as the case may be, honor their respective
indemnification obligations set forth in this Section 6.10.

          (e)   The obligations of the Company, the Surviving Corporation, and
Parent under this Section 6.10 shall not be terminated or modified in such a
manner as to adversely affect any director, officer, employee, agent or other
person to whom this Section 6.10 applies without the consent of such affected
director, officer, employee, agent or other person (it being expressly agreed
that each such director, officer, employee, agent or other person to whom this
Section 6.10 applies shall be a third-party beneficiary of this Section 6.10).

          SECTION 6.11.  PLAN OF REORGANIZATION.  The Agreement is intended to
constitute a "plan of reorganization" within the meaning of section 1.368-2(g)
of the income tax regulations promulgated under the Code.  From and after the
date hereof and until the Effective Time, each party hereto shall use its
reasonable best efforts to cause the Merger to qualify, and will not knowingly
take any actions or cause any actions to be taken which could prevent the Merger
from qualifying, as a reorganization under the provisions of section 368(a) of
the Code.  Following the Effective Time, neither the Surviving Corporation,
Parent nor any of their affiliates shall take any action or cause any action to
be taken which it knows would cause the Merger to fail to qualify as a
reorganization under section 368(a) of the Code.

          SECTION 6.12.  INTENTIONALLY OMITTED.

          SECTION 6.13.  OBLIGATIONS OF MERGER SUB.  Parent shall take all
action necessary to cause Merger Sub to perform its obligations under this
Agreement and to consummate the Merger on the terms and conditions set forth in
this Agreement.

          SECTION 6.14.  VOTING AGREEMENTS.  Concurrently with the execution
hereof, (i) the Company shall deliver to Parent voting agreements substantially
in the form of Exhibit 6.14(a) attached hereto executed by each of the persons
identified in the Addendum to Exhibit 6.14(a) (ii) Parent shall deliver to the
Company a voting agreement substantially in the form of Exhibit 6.14(b) attached
hereto executed by Westell Technologies, Inc. Voting Trust formed pursuant to
the Voting Trust Agreement dated February 23, 1994, as amended, and (iii) Parent
shall deliver to the Company voting agreements substantially in the form of
Exhibit 6.14(c) attached hereto executed by each of the persons identified in
the Addendum to Exhibit 6.14(c).

          SECTION 6.15.  RETENTION AGREEMENTS.  Concurrently with the execution
hereof, Parent shall enter into a retention agreement with James Steenbergen
substantially in the form of Exhibit 6.15 attached hereto.  After the date
hereof and prior to the Effective Time, Parent and the Company shall reasonably
cooperate to develop and adopt an employee retention plan for key employees of
the Company which shall be subject to Parent approval.

                                   ARTICLE VII

                               CLOSING CONDITIONS

          SECTION 7.1.  CONDITIONS TO OBLIGATIONS OF EACH PARTY UNDER THIS



AGREEMENT.  The respective obligations of each party to effect the Merger and
the other transactions contemplated herein shall be subject to the satisfaction
at or prior to the Effective Time of the following conditions, any or all of
which may be waived, in whole or in part, to the extent permitted by applicable
Law:

          (a)  EFFECTIVENESS OF THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT.  The
     Registration Statement shall have been declared effective by the SEC
     under the Securities Act.  No stop order suspending the effectiveness
     of the Registration Statement shall have been issued by the SEC and no
     proceedings for that purpose shall have been initiated or, to the
     knowledge of Parent or the Company, threatened by the SEC.

          (b)  STOCKHOLDER APPROVAL.  The matters specified in Section 3.4
     of this Agreement shall have been approved and adopted by the
     requisite vote of the stockholders of the Company and the matters
     specified in Section 4.4 of this Agreement shall have been approved by
     the requisite affirmative vote of the Parent Common Stock and Parent
     Class B Common Stock.

          (c)  NO ORDER.  No Governmental Entity or federal or state court
     of competent jurisdiction shall have enacted, issued, promulgated,
     enforced or entered any statute, rule, regulation, executive order,
     decree, judgment, injunction or other order (whether temporary,
     preliminary or permanent), in any case which is in effect and which
     prevents or prohibits consummation of the Merger or any other
     transactions contemplated in this Agreement;

          PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the parties shall use their reasonable
     best efforts to cause any such decree, judgment, injunction or other
     order to be vacated or lifted.

          (d)  CONSENTS AND APPROVALS.  All consents, approvals and
     authorizations set forth in Section 3.5 or 4.5 or the related sections
     of the Company Disclosure Letter or the Parent Disclosure Letter
     required to be obtained to consummate the Merger shall have been
     obtained, except for such consents, approvals and authorizations the
     failure of which to obtain would not have a Company Material Adverse
     Effect or a Parent Material Adverse Effect after the Effective Time.

          (e)  HSR ACT.  The applicable waiting period, together with any
     extensions thereof, under the HSR Act shall have expired or been
     terminated.

          (f)  NASDAQ.  The shares of Parent Common Stock issuable to the
     Company's stockholders in the Merger shall have been approved for
     quotation on Nasdaq, subject to official notice of issuance.

          (g)  TAX OPINIONS.  (A) Parent and the Company shall have
     received the opinion of their respective counsel, McDermott, Will &
     Emery and Heller Ehrman White & McAuliffe, based upon facts,
     representations and assumptions set forth in such opinion which are
     consistent with the state of facts existing at the Effective Time, to
     the effect that (i) the Merger will be treated for federal income tax
     purposes as a reorganization qualifying under the provisions of
     section 368(a) of the Code, and Parent, Merger Sub and the Company
     will each be a party to the reorganization, and (ii) no gain or loss
     will be recognized by Parent, Merger Sub or the Company as a result of
     the Merger, and (B) the Company shall have received the opinion of
     Heller Ehrman White & McAuliffe, based upon facts, representations and
     assumptions set forth in such opinion which are consistent with the
     state of facts existing at the Effective Time, to the effect that no
     gain or loss will be recognized by the stockholders of the Company who
     exchange their Company Common Stock solely for Parent Common Stock
     pursuant to the Merger, each dated the date of the Effective Time;
     provided, however, that if counsel to either Parent or the Company
     does not render such opinion, this condition will be deemed satisfied
     with respect to such party if counsel for the other party renders such
     opinion to such party.  In rendering such opinions, counsel may
     require and rely upon representations contained in certificates of
     officers of Parent, the Company and certain stockholders of Parent and
     the Company.



          SECTION 7.2.  ADDITIONAL CONDITIONS TO OBLIGATIONS OF PARENT AND
MERGER SUB.  The obligations of Parent and Merger Sub to effect the Merger and
the other transactions contemplated herein are also subject to the following
conditions, any or all of which may be waived, in whole or in part, to the
extent permitted by applicable Law:

          (a)  REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES.  The representations and
     warranties of the Company contained in this Agreement (without giving
     effect to any update to the Company Disclosure Letter under Section
     6.7) shall be true and correct in all material respects (except that
     where any statement in a representation or warranty expressly includes
     a standard of materiality, such statement shall be true and correct in
     all respects giving effect to such standard) as of the Effective Time
     as though made on and as of the Effective Time, except (i) for changes
     specifically permitted by the terms of this Agreement and (ii) that
     those representations and warranties which address matters only as of
     a particular date shall remain true and correct as of such date. 
     Parent shall have received a certificate of the Chief Executive
     Officer or Chief Financial Officer of the Company to that effect.

          (b)  AGREEMENTS AND COVENANTS.  The Company shall have performed
     or complied in all material respects with all agreements and covenants
     required by this Agreement to be performed or complied with by it on
     or prior to the Effective Time.  Parent shall have received a
     certificate of the Chief Executive Officer or Chief Financial Officer
     of the Company to that effect.

          (c)  1997 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS.  The financial statements of the
     Company for the year ended August 31, 1997 shall have been issued
     together with an unqualified report of Arthur Andersen LLP thereon,
     except as set forth in Section 7.2(c) of the Company Disclosure
     Letter.

          (d)  There shall have been no events, changes or effects with respect
     to the Company or Company Subsidiaries having, or which could reasonably be
     expected to have a Company Material Adverse Effect, and at the Closing the
     Company shall have delivered to Parent a certificate to that effect. 

          (e)  Seventy Percent (70%) of the key personnel identified in Exhibit
     7.2 shall remain employed by the Company as of the Effective Time.

          SECTION 7.3.  ADDITIONAL CONDITIONS TO OBLIGATIONS OF THE COMPANY. 
The obligation of the Company to effect the Merger and the other transactions
contemplated in this Agreement is also subject to the following conditions, any
or all of which may be waived, in whole or in part, to the extent permitted by
applicable Law:

          (a)  REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES.  The representations and
     warranties of Parent contained in this Agreement (without giving
     effect to any update to the Parent Disclosure Letter under Section
     6.7) shall be true and correct in all material respects (except that
     where any statement in a representation or warranty expressly includes
     a standard of materiality, such statement shall be true and correct in
     all respects giving effect to such standard) as of the Effective Time
     as though made on and as of the Effective Time, except (i) for changes
     specifically permitted by the terms of this Agreement and (ii) that
     those representations and warranties which address matters only as of
     a particular date shall remain true and correct as of such date.  The
     Company shall have received a certificate of the Chief Executive
     Officer or Chief Financial Officer of Parent to that effect.

          (b)  AGREEMENTS AND COVENANTS.  Parent shall have performed or
     complied in all material respects with all agreements and covenants
     required by this Agreement to be performed or complied with by it on
     or prior to the Effective Time.  The Company shall have received a
     certificate of the Chief Executive Officer or Chief Financial Officer
     of Parent to that effect.

          (c)  There shall have been no events, changes or effects with respect
     to Parent or Parent Subsidiaries having, or which could reasonably be
     expected to have a Parent Material Adverse Effect on Parent, and at the
     Closing Parent shall have delivered to the Company a certificate to that
     effect.



                                  ARTICLE VIII

                        TERMINATION, AMENDMENT AND WAIVER

          SECTION 8.1.  TERMINATION.  This Agreement may be terminated at any
time prior to the Effective Time, whether before or after approval of this
Agreement and the Merger by the stockholders of the Company and Parent:

          (a)  by mutual consent of Parent, Merger Sub and the Company;

          (b)  (i)  by Parent (provided that Parent is not then in material
     breach of any representation, warranty, covenant or other agreement
     contained herein), if there has been a breach by the Company of any of
     its representations, warranties, covenants or agreements contained in
     this Agreement, or any such representation and warranty shall have
     become untrue, in any such case such that Section 7.2(a) or Section
     7.2(b) will not be satisfied and such breach or condition has not been
     promptly cured within 30 days following receipt by the Company of
     written notice of such breach;

               (ii)  by the Company (provided that the Company is not
          then in material breach of any representation, warranty,
          covenant or other agreement contained herein), if there has
          been a breach by Parent of any of its representations,
          warranties, covenants or agreements contained in this
          Agreement, or any such representation and warranty shall
          have become untrue, in any such case such that Section
          7.3(a) or Section 7.3(b) will not be satisfied and such
          breach or condition has not been promptly cured within 30
          days following receipt by Parent of written notice of such
          breach;

          (c)  by either Parent or the Company if any decree, permanent
     injunction, judgment, order or other action by any court of competent
     jurisdiction or any Governmental Entity preventing or prohibiting
     consummation of the Merger shall have become final and nonappealable;

          (d)  by either Parent or the Company if the Merger shall not have
     been consummated before February 28, 1998, unless the failure of the
     Closing to occur by such date shall be due to the failure of the party
     seeking to terminate this Agreement to perform or observe in all
     material respects the covenants and agreements of such party set forth
     herein; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that this Agreement may be extended not
     more than 60 days by Parent or the Company by written notice to the
     other party if the Merger shall not have been consummated as a direct
     result of (i) the Company or Parent having failed to receive all
     regulatory approvals or consents required to be obtained by the
     Company or Parent with respect to the Merger or (ii) the existence of
     litigation or any governmental proceeding seeking to prevent or
     prohibit consummation of the Merger; 

          (e)  by the Company if it determines to accept a Superior Proposal
     pursuant to Section 6.4 hereof; provided that such termination under clause
     (e) shall not be effective unless the Company gives notice to the Parent at
     least three (3) business days prior to entering into any agreement with
     respect to a Superior Proposal and shall not be effective until the Company
     has delivered the Company Breakup Fee pursuant to Section 8.2(b).  The
     Company shall not accept a Superior Proposal unless it terminates this
     Agreement and pays the Company Breakup Fee to the Parent.

          (f)  by Parent if the if the matters described in Section 3.4 of
     this Agreement shall fail to receive the requisite vote for approval
     and adoption by the stockholders of the Company at the Company Meeting
     or any adjournment or postponement thereof.

          (g)  by the Company if the matters described in Section 3.4 of this
     Agreement shall fail to receive the requisite vote for approval and
     adoption by the stockholders of the Company at the Company Meeting or any
     adjournment or postponement thereof (except in connection with a breach by
     the Company of its covenants under this Agreement).



          (h)  by the Company if the matters described in Section 4.4 of this
     Agreement shall fail to receive the requisite vote for approval by the
     stockholders of Parent at the Parent Meeting or any adjournment or
     postponement thereof (except in connection with a breach by the Company of
     its covenants under this Agreement). 

          SECTION 8.2.  EFFECT OF TERMINATION.  (a)  In the event of the
termination of this Agreement by either the Company or Parent pursuant to
Section 8.1, this Agreement shall forthwith become void, there shall be no
liability under this Agreement on the part of Parent or the Company, other than
the provisions of Section 6.3, this Section 8.2 and Section 8.5, and except to
the extent that such termination results from the wilful and material breach by
a party of any of its representations, warranties, covenants or agreements set
forth in this Agreement.

     (b)  In the event of termination of this Agreement without consummation of
the transactions contemplated hereby by the Company pursuant to Section 8.1(e)
and at that time there shall not have occurred a Parent Material Adverse Effect
which has not been promptly cured within 30 days following receipt by Parent of
written notice of such breach, then the Company shall make payment to Parent
simultaneously therewith by wire transfer of immediately available funds of a
breakup fee in the amount of $14,774,000 (the "COMPANY BREAKUP FEE").

    (c)  If (i) this Agreement is terminated without consummation of the
transactions contemplated in this Agreement by the Company pursuant to Section
8.1(g), (ii) at that time there shall not have occurred a Parent Material
Adverse Effect which has not been promptly cured within 30 days following
receipt by Parent of written notice of such breach and (iii) at that time an
unsolicited Competing Transaction (as defined herein) shall have been proposed
publicly or been otherwise made available to non-director stockholders of the
Company, then the Company shall make payment of the Company Breakup Fee to the
Parent by wire transfer of immediately available funds immediately upon
consummation of a Competing Transaction if such Competing Transaction is
consummated within six (6) months from the time of the vote of the stockholders
of the Company on the Merger and such consummated Competing Transaction is with
the party (or an affiliate of the party) which had proposed an unsolicited
Competing Transaction which was received by the Company prior to the Company's
stockholders' vote on the Merger.  A "COMPETING TRANSACTION" with respect to the
Company, means any of the following involving the Company other than the Merger:
any proposed (i) merger, consolidation, share exchange, business combination or
other similar transaction involving the Company, (ii) sale, lease, exchange
transfer or other disposition directly or indirectly of 50% or more of the
consolidated assets of the Company and the Company Subsidiaries, taken as a
whole, or (iii) transaction in which any person shall acquire beneficial
ownership (as such term is defined in Rule 13d-3 under the Exchange Act), or the
right to acquire beneficial ownership of, or any "group" (as such term is
defined under the Exchange Act) shall have been formed which beneficially owns
or has the right to acquire beneficial ownership of, 50% or more of the
outstanding voting capital stock of the Company.

     (d)  If (i) this Agreement is terminated without consummation of the
transactions contemplated hereby by the Company pursuant to Section 8.1(g), (ii)
at that time there shall not have occurred a Parent Material Adverse Effect
which has not been promptly cured within 30 days following receipt by Parent of
written notice of such breach, (iii) at that time an unsolicited Competing
Transaction shall have been proposed publicly or been otherwise made available
to non-director stockholders of the Company, and (iv) an agreement with respect
to a Competing Transaction is subsequently entered into to by the Company within
75 days after the vote of the Company's stockholders with a party other than the
party (or any of its affiliates) which had proposed the unsolicited Competing
Transaction which was received by the Company prior to the Company's
Stockholders' vote on the Merger, then the Company shall make payment of the
Company Breakup Fee to the Parent by wire transfer of immediately available
funds immediately upon consummation of such subsequently proposed Competing
Transaction if such subsequently proposed Competing Transaction is consummated
within six (6) months after the vote of the stockholders of the Company on the
Merger.

     (e)  The Company and Parent shall use their reasonable best efforts to
enter into a non-exclusive, non-assignable (except upon the sale or transfer of
the whole business) license, without the right to sublicense, regarding the
Company Intellectual Property on commercially acceptable terms (including pass-
through royalty on licensed technology) subsequent to the execution of this



Agreement.  Such license shall become effective immediately in the event of, but
only upon, a termination of this Agreement without consummation of the
transactions contemplated hereby by the Company pursuant to Section 8.1(e) or
pursuant to Section 8.1(g) if at the time of such vote by the stockholders of
the Company a Competing Transaction shall have been proposed.

          SECTION 8.3.  AMENDMENT.  This Agreement may be amended by the parties
hereto by action taken by or on behalf of their respective Boards of Directors
at any time prior to the Effective Time; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that, after approval
of the Merger by the stockholders of the Company, no amendment may be made which
would reduce the amount or change the type of consideration into which each
share of Company Common Stock shall be converted pursuant to this Agreement upon
consummation of the Merger.  This Agreement may not be amended except by an
instrument in writing signed by the parties hereto.

          SECTION 8.4.  WAIVER.  At any time prior to the Effective Time, any
party hereto may (a) extend the time for the performance of any of the
obligations or other acts of the other party hereto, (b) waive any inaccuracies
in the representations and warranties of the other party contained herein or in
any document delivered pursuant hereto and (c) waive compliance by the other
party with any of the agreements or conditions contained herein; PROVIDED,
HOWEVER, that after any approval of the transactions contemplated by this
Agreement by the stockholders of the Company, there may not be, without further
approval of such stockholders, any extension or waiver of this Agreement or any
portion thereof which reduces the amount or changes the form of the
consideration to be delivered to the holders of Company Common Stock hereunder
other than as contemplated by this Agreement.  Any such extension or waiver
shall be valid only if set forth in an instrument in writing signed by the party
or parties to be bound thereby, but such extension or waiver or failure to
insist on strict compliance with an obligation, covenant, agreement or condition
shall not operate as a waiver of, or estoppel with respect to, any subsequent or
other failure.

          SECTION 8.5.  FEES AND EXPENSES.  All expenses incurred by the parties
hereto shall be borne solely and entirely by the party which has incurred the
same; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that each of Parent and the Company shall pay one-half
of the expenses related to printing, filing and mailing the Registration
Statement and the Proxy Statement and all SEC and other regulatory filing fees
incurred in connection with the Registration Statement and the Proxy Statement.

                                   ARTICLE IX

                               GENERAL PROVISIONS

          SECTION 9.1.  NON-SURVIVAL OF REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES.  None of
the representations and warranties in this Agreement or in any instrument
delivered pursuant to this Agreement shall survive the Effective Time.  This
Section 9.1 shall not limit any covenant or agreement of the parties which by
its terms contemplates performance after the Effective Time.

          SECTION 9.2.  NOTICES.  All notices and other communications given or
made pursuant hereto shall be in writing and shall be deemed to have been duly
given or made as of the date delivered, mailed or transmitted, and shall be
effective upon receipt, if delivered personally, mailed by registered or
certified mail (postage prepaid, return receipt requested) to the parties at the
following addresses (or at such other address for a party as shall be specified
by like changes of address) or sent by electronic transmission to the telecopier
number specified in Exhibit 9.2 hereto.

          SECTION 9.3.  CERTAIN DEFINITIONS.  For purposes of this Agreement,
the term:

          (a)  "AFFILIATE" means a person that directly or indirectly,
     through one or more intermediaries, controls, is controlled by, or is
     under common control with, the first-mentioned person;

          (b)  "BENEFICIAL OWNER" means with respect to any shares of
     Company Common Stock, Parent Common Stock or Parent Class B Common
     Stock, a person who shall be deemed to be the beneficial owner of such
     shares (i) which such person or any of its affiliates or associates
     beneficially owns, directly or indirectly, (ii) which such person or
     any of its affiliates or associates (as such term is defined in Rule



     12b-2 of the Exchange Act) has, directly or indirectly, (A) the right
     to acquire (whether such right is exercisable immediately or subject
     only to the passage of time), pursuant to any agreement, arrangement
     or understanding or upon the exercise of conversion rights, exchange
     rights, warrants or options, or otherwise, or (B) the right to vote
     pursuant to any agreement, arrangement or understanding, (iii) which
     are beneficially owned, directly or indirectly, by any other persons
     with whom such person or any of its affiliates or associates has any
     agreement, arrangement or understanding for the purpose of acquiring,
     holding, voting or disposing of any such shares or (iv) pursuant to
     Section 13(d) of the Exchange Act and any rules or regulations
     promulgated thereunder;

          (c)  "BUSINESS DAY" shall mean any day other than a day on which
     banks in the State of New York are authorized or obligated to be
     closed;

          (d)  "CONTROL" (including the terms "CONTROLLED BY" and "UNDER
     COMMON CONTROL WITH") means the possession, directly or indirectly or
     as trustee or executor, of the power to direct or cause the direction
     of the management or policies of a person, whether through the
     ownership of stock or as trustee or executor, by contract or credit
     arrangement or otherwise;

          (e)  "KNOWLEDGE" will be deemed to be present when the matter in
     question was brought to the attention of any executive officer of
     Parent or the Company, as the case may be;

          (f)  "PERSON" means an individual, corporation, limited liability
     company, partnership, association, trust, unincorporated organization,
     other entity or group (as defined in Section 13(d) of the Exchange
     Act);

          (g)  "SUBSIDIARY" or "SUBSIDIARIES" of Parent, the Company, the
     Surviving Corporation or any other person means any corporation,
     partnership, joint venture or other legal entity of which Parent, the
     Company, the Surviving Corporation or such other person, as the case
     may be (either alone or through or together with any other
     subsidiary), owns, directly or indirectly, 50% or more of the stock or
     other equity interests the holders of which are generally entitled to
     vote for the election of the Board of Directors or other governing
     body of such corporation or other legal entity.

          SECTION 9.4.  HEADINGS.  The headings contained in this Agreement are
for reference purposes only and shall not affect in any way the meaning or
interpretation of this Agreement.

          SECTION 9.5.  SEVERABILITY.  If any term or other provision of this
Agreement is invalid, illegal or incapable of being enforced by any rule of Law
or public policy, all other conditions and provisions of this Agreement shall
nevertheless remain in full force and effect so long as the economic or legal
substance of the transactions contemplated hereby is not affected in any manner
materially adverse to any party.  Upon such determination that any term or other
provision is invalid, illegal or incapable of being enforced, the parties hereto
shall negotiate in good faith to modify this Agreement so as to effect the
original intent of the parties as closely as possible in an acceptable manner to
the end that transactions contemplated hereby are fulfilled to the extent
possible.

          SECTION 9.6.  COMPANY AND PARENT DISCLOSURE LETTERS.  Disclosures of
the Company or Parent set forth in any schedule to the Company or Parent
Disclosure Letters, respectively, shall be deemed to be disclosed only for the
purposes of the particular schedule upon which such disclosure is identified and
shall not be deemed to be disclosed for the purposes of any other schedule of
the Company or Parent Disclosure Letter, respectively.

          SECTION 9.7.  ENTIRE AGREEMENT.  This Agreement (together with the
Schedules, Exhibits, Parent and Company Disclosure Letters and the other
documents delivered pursuant hereto) and the Confidentiality Agreements
constitute the entire agreement of the parties and supersede all prior
agreements and undertakings, both written and oral, between the parties, or any
of them, with respect to the subject matter hereof and, except as otherwise
expressly provided herein, are not intended to confer upon any other person any



rights or remedies hereunder.  No prior drafts of this Agreement shall be used
as evidence of the intent the intent of the parties or for any other purposes. 

          SECTION 9.8.  ASSIGNMENT.  This Agreement shall not be assigned by
operation of law or otherwise.

          SECTION 9.9.  PARTIES IN INTEREST.  This Agreement shall be binding
upon and inure solely to the benefit of each party hereto and their respective
successors and assigns, and nothing in this Agreement, express or implied, other
than pursuant to Section 2.4, 6.6(b), or 6.10 or the right to receive the
consideration payable in the Merger pursuant to Article II, is intended to or
shall confer upon any other person any right, benefit or remedy of any nature
whatsoever under or by reason of this Agreement.

          SECTION 9.10.  MUTUAL DRAFTING.  Each party hereto has participated in
the drafting of this Agreement, which each party acknowledges is the result of
extensive negotiations between the parties.

          SECTION 9.11.  GOVERNING LAW.  This Agreement shall be governed by,
and construed in accordance with, the Laws of the State of Delaware.

          SECTION 9.12.  COUNTERPARTS.  This Agreement may be executed in one or
more counterparts, and by the different parties hereto in separate counterparts,
each of which when executed shall be deemed to be an original but all of which
taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement.

          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, Parent and the Company have caused this Agreement
to be executed as of the date first written above by their respective officers
thereunto duly authorized.

                                   WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC. 

                                   By: /s/ Gary F. Seamans
                                   Name:
                                   Title:

                                   KAPPA ACQUISITION CORP. 

                                   By:  /s/ Gary F. Seamans
                                   Name: 
                                   Title:

                                   AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                                   By: /s/ James Steenbergen
                                   Name:  James Steenbergen
                                   Title: President & CEO
 

                                                                   EXHIBIT 6.14a

                       VOTING AGREEMENT   DIRECTOR OF ACC

     This Voting Agreement (the  "Agreement") dated as of September 30,  1997 is
entered into by  and between  the undersigned (the  "Stockholder"), and  Westell
Technologies, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the  "Parent").

     AGREEMENT.   In consideration of the  recitals, respective representations,
warranties,  covenants and  agreements  set forth  herein  and in  that  certain
Agreement  of Merger, dated  as of September 30,  1997 (the "Merger Agreement"),
among Parent, Kappa Acquisition Corp., a Delaware corporation and a wholly-owned
subsidiary of  Company ("Merger  Sub") and  Amati Communications Corporation,  a
Delaware  corporation  (the "Company")  (the  transactions  contemplated by  the
Merger  Agreement being  referred to  herein as  the "Merger"),  the Stockholder
hereby agrees with the Parent  that, prior to  the earlier to occur of the valid
termination of  the Merger Agreement  or the Effective  Time (as defined  in the



Merger Agreement), Stockholder  will appear at any annual  or special meeting of
stockholders  of the Company called to consider  and vote on matters relating to
the Merger  (the "Meeting") or otherwise  cause the Securities to  be counted as
present at the Meeting for purposes of establishing a quorum and vote or consent
(or cause to be  voted or consented) and will  vote all of the capital  stock of
the Company  for which Stockholder  has the power,  right, option or  ability to
vote or direct the voting of   in favor of the Merger and in favor  of all other
matters  with respect  to the  Merger proposed  at the  Meeting and  against any
proposal, action  or agreement that  would result in  a breach of  any covenant,
representation or warranty or  any other obligation or agreement of  the Company
under  the Merger Agreement assuming  that the Company  had received stockholder
approval of such matters with respect to the Merger.

     TERMINATION.    Stockholder's agreement  to  vote as  indicated  above will
expire  and be  of  no  further effect  on  the  earlier  to occur  of  (i)  the
adjournment without continuation of the Meeting and (ii) February 28, 1998.

     INDEMNIFICATION.   The Parent shall indemnify and hold harmless Stockholder
and Stockholder's  affiliates (the "Indemnified  Parties") against and  from any
costs,  expenses (including  reasonable attorneys'  fees), settlement  payments,
claims, demands,  judgments, fines,  penalties, losses, damages  and liabilities
incurred  in  connection with  any claim,  suit,  action or  proceeding (whether
asserted, commenced or  arising before or after the  Effective Time) that arises
directly  or indirectly  from  or  relates directly  or  indirectly to  (a)  the
execution, delivery  or  performance  of  this  Agreement, or  (b)  any  of  the
transactions contemplated by this Agreement.  In the event any such claim, suit,
action or proceeding is asserted or commenced against any Indemnified Party, (i)
the Parent shall advance and pay the reasonable fees and expenses of any counsel
retained by such Indemnified  Party in connection with such  claim, suit, action
or proceeding promptly after receipt of a request therefor from such Indemnified
Party, and  (ii) the Parent shall cooperate with such Indemnified Party and such
Indemnified  Party's  counsel in  the  defense of  such claim,  suit,  action or
proceeding.  The Parent agrees to  pay all expenses,  including attorneys' fees,
which may  be  incurred by  any  of the  Indemnified  Parties in  enforcing  the
indemnity and other obligations provided for in this paragraph.

     DEFINITIONS.

     a.   "BENEFICIALLY  OWN"  OR "BENEFICIAL  OWNERSHIP"  with respect  to  any
securities means having  "beneficial ownership" of such securities as determined
pursuant to  Rule 13d-3 under  the Securities Exchange  Act of 1934,  as amended
(the "Exchange Act").   Without duplicative counting  of the same securities  by
the  same holder, securities Beneficially  Owned by a  person include securities
Beneficially Owned by all other persons with whom such person would constitute a
"group" within the meaning of Section 13(d) of the Exchange Act  with respect to
the securities of the same issuer.

     b.   "EXISTING SHARES" means  shares of  Common Stock of  the Company  (the
"Company Common Stock") Beneficially Owned by Stockholder as of the date hereof.

     c.   "SECURITIES"  means the  Existing Shares  together with any  shares of
Company Common Stock or other securities  of the Company acquired by Stockholder
in any  capacity after  the date  hereof and  prior to  the termination  of this
Agreement  whether upon  the  exercise  of  options,  warrants  or  rights,  the
conversion or exchange of convertible or exchangeable securities, or by means of
purchase,  dividend,  distribution,  split-up,   recapitalization,  combination,
exchange  of shares or the like, gift, bequest, inheritance or as a successor in
interest in any capacity or otherwise.

     REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES.  Stockholder represents and warrants that:

     a.   OWNERSHIP  OF SHARES.   On the  date hereof,  Stockholder is  the sole
record and Beneficial Owner of  the Existing Shares consisting of the  number of
shares of Company Common  Stock set forth on the signature page  hereto.  On the
date hereof, the Existing Shares constitute  all of the shares of Company Common
Stock  owned  of record  or Beneficially  Owned by  Stockholder.   There  are no
outstanding options or other  rights to acquire from Stockholder  or obligations
of  Stockholder to  sell or  to  acquire, any  shares of  Company Common  Stock.
Stockholder has  sole voting  power and  sole power  to issue  instructions with
respect to the matters set forth in Sections 1  and 8 hereof, and power to agree
to all of the matters set forth in this Agreement, in each case with  respect to
all of the Existing  Shares with no limitations, qualifications  or restrictions



on  such  rights, subject  to  applicable  securities laws,  the  terms of  this
Agreement and the terms of the Voting Trust.

     b.   POWER; BINDING AGREEMENT.   Stockholder has the  legal capacity, power
and authority to  enter into and perform all  of Stockholder's obligations under
this Agreement.  This Agreement has been duly and validly executed and delivered
by Stockholder and  constitutes a  valid and binding  agreement of  Stockholder,
enforceable against Stockholder  in accordance  with its terms  except that  (i)
such  enforcement may be subject  to applicable bankruptcy,  insolvency or other
similar laws, now or hereafter in effect, affecting creditors' rights generally,
and (ii)  the remedy of specific  performance and injunctive and  other forms of
equitable relief may be subject  to equitable defenses and to the  discretion of
the court before which any proceeding therefor may be brought.

     c.  NO  CONFLICTS.  Except  for filings under the  Exchange Act, no  filing
with, and  no permit,  authorization,  consent or  approval of  ,  any state  or
federal public body or authority  ("Governmental  Entity") is necessary  for the
execution of this Agreement  by Stockholder and the consummation  by Stockholder
of the transactions  contemplated hereby, none of the execution  and delivery of
this  Agreement  by  Stockholder,   the  consummation  by  Stockholder  of   the
transactions  contemplated hereby or compliance  by Stockholder with  any of the
provisions  hereof  shall (i)  conflict  with or  result  in any  breach  of any
organizational  documents applicable to Stockholder, (ii)  result in a violation
or breach of, or  constitute (with or without notice or lapse of time or both) a
default (or give  rise to any  third party  right of termination,  cancellation,
material modification or  acceleration) under  any of the  terms, conditions  or
provisions of  any  note, loan  agreement, bond,  mortgage, indenture,  license,
contract,  commitment, arrangement, understanding, agreement or other instrument
or  obligation  of any  kind  to  which  Stockholder  is  a party  or  by  which
Stockholder  or any of its  properties or assets may  be bound, or (iii) violate
any  order, writ,  injunction,  decree,    judgment,  order,  statute,  rule  or
regulation  applicable to  Stockholder  or any  of  Stockholder's properties  or
assets.

     d.   NO ENCUMBRANCE.  Except  as permitted by this  Agreement, the Existing
Shares are now  and, at all times  during the term  hereof, will be (except  for
Securities  disposed of  after the date  hereof), held  by Stockholder,  or by a
nominee  or custodian  for the  benefit of  Stockholder, free  and clear  of all
mortgages,  claims,  charges, liens,  security  interests,  pledges or  options,
proxies,  voting  trusts or  agreements, understandings  or arrangements  or any
rights  whatsoever ("Encumbrances"),  except for  any such  Encumbrances arising
hereunder.

     e.   NO FINDER'S FEES.  No  broker, investment banker, financial advisor or
other person is entitled to any broker's, finder's, financial adviser's or other
similar fee  or  commission in  connection  with the  transactions  contemplated
hereby  based upon arrangements made by or  on behalf of Stockholder, except for
Hambrecht & Quist LLC.

     6.  RELIANCE BY PARENT.  Stockholder understands and acknowledges that  the
Parent  is entering  into the  Merger Agreement  in reliance  upon Stockholder's
execution and delivery of this Agreement.

     7.  DISCLOSURE. Stockholder hereby  agrees to permit the Parent to  publish
and  disclose  in  the S-4  registration  statement  and  joint proxy  statement
(including  all documents and schedules  filed with the  Securities and Exchange
Commission)  and any press release  or other disclosure  documents in connection
with the  Merger and any transactions related thereto, to the extent required by
applicable  law  (including the  Securities  Act of  1933, as  amended,  and the
Exchange   Act  and  the  regulations  promulgated  under  each  of  such  acts)
Stockholder's identity and  ownership of Company Common Stock  and the nature of
Stockholder's commitments, arrangements and understandings under this Agreement.

     8.    CERTAIN  ACTIONS.    Prior to  the  termination  of  this  Agreement,
Stockholder  agrees not to,  directly or indirectly, take  any action that would
make  any representation or warranty  of Stockholder contained  herein untrue or
incorrect.

     9.  DISTRIBUTIONS.   In the event of  a stock dividend or  distribution, or
any change in  the Company Common Stock by reason of  any stock dividend, split-
up,  recapitalization, combination,  exchange of  share or  the like,  the terms
"Existing Shares"  and "Securities" will be  deemed to refer to  and include the
shares  of  Company  Common  Stock  as well  as  all  such  stock  dividends and



distributions  and  any shares  into  which  or for  which  any  or all  of  the
Securities may be changed or exchanged and appropriate adjustments shall be made
to the terms and provisions of this Agreement.

     10.   ASSIGNABILITY.     Neither  this  Agreement nor  any  of the  rights,
interests or obligations  hereunder shall be assigned by Stockholder, on the one
hand, without the prior written consent of  the Parent nor by the Parent, on the
other hand,  without the prior written  consent of Stockholder.   Subject to the
preceding sentence, this Agreement will be binding upon, inure to the benefit of
and  be  enforceable  by  the  parties  and  their  respective  representatives,
executors, administrators, estate, heirs, successors and assigns.

     11.  AMENDMENTS.  This Agreement may not be amended except by an instrument
in writing signed by each of the parties hereto.

     12.   COUNTERPARTS.    This  Agreement  may  be executed  in  one  or  more
counterparts, all of which shall be deemed to be one and the same agreement, and
shall become effective when one or more of the  counterparts have been signed by
each of the parties  and delivered to the other party,  it being understood that
each party need not sign the same counterpart.

     13.    ENTIRE  AGREEMENT.   This  Agreement  (including  the documents  and
instruments  referenced  herein)  (i)   constitutes  the  entire  agreement  and
supersedes  all prior  agreements  and understandings,  both  written and  oral,
between the  parties with respect  to the subject  mater hereof and (ii)  is not
intended to  confer upon any person other than the parties hereto (and the other
Indemnified Parties) any rights or remedies hereunder.

     14.  GOVERNING LAW.  This Agreement  shall be governed by, and construed in
accordance with, the laws of the  State of Delaware regardless of the  laws that
might otherwise govern under applicable principles of conflicts of law thereof.

     15.   FIDUCIARY DUTIES.  Nothing in  this Agreement shall,   and nothing in
this Agreement shall be deemed to, prevent Stockholder from acting in accordance
with any of his fiduciary duties as a director of Company or otherwise limit the
ability  of  affiliates of  Stockholder  to  take any  action  in  any of  their
capacities as a director or officer of  Company.

     16.   CORPORATE ACTION.   If prior  to the execution  hereof, the Board  of
Directors of Company shall not have duly and validly authorized  and approved by
all  necessary  corporate action,  the  Merger  Agreement and  the  transactions
contemplated  thereby, then this Agreement shall be void and unenforceable until
such time  as such authorization and  approval shall have been  duly and validly
obtained.

     17.  SPECIFIC PERFORMANCE.  The parties agree that irreparable damage would
occur  in the  event that  any of  the provisions  of   this Agreement  were not
performed  in accordance with their  specific terms or  were otherwise breached.
It is accordingly agreed that the parties shall  be entitled to an injunction or
injunctions  to prevent breaches of  this Agreement and  to enforce specifically
the terms and  provisions of this Agreement in  any court of the   United States
located in  the State of Delaware  or in a  Delaware state court, this  being in
addition to any other remedy to which they are entitled at law or in equity.

     18.   ENFORCEABILITY.   If  any  term or  provision   of this  Agreement is
invalid, illegal  or incapable of being  enforced by any  rule of law  or public
policy, all other conditions and provisions of this Agreement shall nevertheless
remain in full force and effect.

                          *             *             *

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
James Steenbergen        Beneficially Owned by
          Stockholder: ___________



                                   WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

                                   By:
                                   Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Donald Lucas        Beneficially Owned by
          Stockholder: ___________

                                        WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

                                        By:
                                        Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Aamer Latif         Beneficially Owned by
          Stockholder: ___________

                                   WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

                                   By:
                                   Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
James Gibbons       Beneficially Owned by
          Stockholder: ___________

                                   WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

                                   By:
                                   Its:

                                                                   EXHIBIT 6.14b



                                VOTING AGREEMENT

     This Voting Agreement (the "Agreement") dated  as of September 30, 1997  is
entered into by and between Robert C. Penny III and Melvin J. Simon, Trustees of
the Westell Technologies, Inc. Voting Trust (formerly the Electronic Information
Technologies, Inc. Voting Trust) (the "Voting Trust") dated February 23, 1994 as
amended, (together, the "Stockholder"),  and Amati Communications Corporation, a
Delaware corporation (the  "Company").

     AGREEMENT.   In consideration of the  recitals, respective representations,
warranties,  covenants and  agreements  set forth  herein  and in  that  certain
Agreement of Merger,  dated as of  September 30, 1997 (the  "Merger Agreement"),
among  Westell  Technologies, Inc.,  a  Delaware  corporation ("Parent"),  Kappa
Acquisition  Corp.,  a Delaware  corporation  and a  wholly-owned  subsidiary of
Parent  ("Merger Sub")  and the  Company (the  transactions contemplated  by the
Merger  Agreement being  referred to  herein as  the "Merger"),  the Stockholder
hereby agrees  with  the   Company  that, prior  to the earlier to  occur of the
valid termination of  the Merger Agreement or the Effective  Time (as defined in
the Merger  Agreement), Stockholder will appear at any annual or special meeting
of stockholders of Parent called to consider and vote on matters relating to the
Merger  (the "Meeting")  or  otherwise cause  the Securities  to  be counted  as
present at the Meeting for purposes of establishing a quorum and vote or consent
(or cause to be  voted or consented) and will  vote all of the capital  stock of
Parent for which Stockholder has  the power, right, option or ability to vote or
direct  the  voting  of    in  favor of  the  amendment  to  the  Certificate of
Incorporation of Parent  required by Section 7.1(b) of the  Merger Agreement and
in favor of all other matters with respect to the Merger proposed at the Meeting
and against  any proposal, action or agreement that would  result in a breach of
any covenant, representation or warranty or any other obligation or agreement of
Parent  under the Merger Agreement assuming that Parent had received stockholder
approval of such amendment and such other matters with respect to the Merger.

     TERMINATION.   Stockholder's  agreement  to vote  as  indicated above  will
expire and  be  of  no  further effect  on  the  earlier to  occur  of  (i)  the
adjournment without continuation of the Meeting and (ii) February 28, 1998.

     INDEMNIFICATION.  The Company shall indemnify and hold harmless Stockholder
and Stockholder's affiliates  (the "Indemnified Parties")  against and from  any
costs, expenses  (including reasonable  attorneys'  fees), settlement  payments,
claims, demands,  judgments, fines,  penalties, losses, damages  and liabilities
incurred  in  connection with  any claim,  suit,  action or  proceeding (whether
asserted,  commenced or arising before or after  the Effective Time) that arises
directly  or indirectly  from  or  relates directly  or  indirectly  to (a)  the
execution,  delivery  or  performance  of this  Agreement,  or  (b)  any  of the
transactions contemplated by this Agreement.  In the event any such claim, suit,
action or proceeding is asserted or commenced against any Indemnified Party, (i)
the Company  shall advance  and  pay the  reasonable fees  and  expenses of  any
counsel retained by such Indemnified Party  in connection with such claim, suit,
action or proceeding  promptly after  receipt of  a request  therefor from  such
Indemnified  Party, and (ii) the  Company shall cooperate  with such Indemnified
Party and such  Indemnified Party's counsel in the defense  of such claim, suit,
action  or  proceeding.   The Company  agrees to  pay  all expenses,   including
attorneys'  fees, which  may be incurred  by any  of the  Indemnified Parties in
enforcing the indemnity and other obligations provided for in this paragraph.

DEFINITIONS.

     a.   "BENEFICIALLY  OWN"  OR "BENEFICIAL  OWNERSHIP"  with respect  to  any
securities means having "beneficial ownership" of  such securities as determined
pursuant to  Rule 13d-3 under  the Securities Exchange  Act of 1934,  as amended
(the "Exchange  Act").  Without  duplicative counting of the  same securities by
the  same holder, securities Beneficially  Owned by a  person include securities
Beneficially Owned by all other persons with whom such person would constitute a
"group" within the meaning of Section 13(d) of the Exchange  Act with respect to
the securities of the same issuer.

     b.   "EXISTING SHARES"  means shares of  Class A  Common Stock  or Class  B
Common Stock  of the Parent  (the "Parent Common  Stock") Beneficially Owned  by
Stockholder as of the date hereof.

     c.  "SECURITIES"  means the  Existing Shares  together with  any shares  of
Parent Common Stock or other securities of the Parent acquired by Stockholder in



any  capacity  after the  date  hereof  and prior  to  the  termination of  this
Agreement  whether upon  the  exercise  of  options,  warrants  or  rights,  the
conversion or exchange of convertible or exchangeable securities, or by means of
purchase,  dividend,  distribution,  split-up,   recapitalization,  combination,
exchange of shares or the like, gift, bequest, inheritance or  as a successor in
interest in any capacity or otherwise.

     REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES.  Stockholder represents and warrants that:

     a.   OWNERSHIP OF  SHARES.   On the  date hereof,  Stockholder is  the sole
record  and Beneficial Owner of the Existing  Shares consisting of the number of
shares of Parent Common Stock  set forth on the  signature page hereto.  On  the
date hereof, the Existing Shares  constitute all of the shares of  Parent Common
Stock owned  of record  or  Beneficially Owned  by Stockholder.    There are  no
outstanding options or other  rights to acquire from Stockholder  or obligations
of Stockholder  to  sell or  to  acquire, any  shares  of Parent  Common  Stock.
Stockholder  has sole  voting power and  sole power  to issue  instructions with
respect to the matters set forth in Sections 1 and 8 hereof, and power  to agree
to all of the  matters set forth in this Agreement, in each case with respect to
all of the Existing  Shares with no limitations, qualifications  or restrictions
on  such  rights, subject  to  applicable  securities laws,  the  terms  of this
Agreement and the terms of the Voting Trust.

     b.   POWER; BINDING AGREEMENT.   Stockholder has the  legal capacity, power
and  authority to enter into and perform  all of Stockholder's obligations under
this Agreement.  This Agreement has been duly and validly executed and delivered
by Stockholder and  constitutes a  valid and binding  agreement of  Stockholder,
enforceable against Stockholder  in accordance  with its terms  except that  (i)
such  enforcement may be subject  to applicable bankruptcy,  insolvency or other
similar laws, now or hereafter in effect, affecting creditors' rights generally,
and (ii)  the remedy of specific  performance and injunctive and  other forms of
equitable  relief may be subject to equitable  defenses and to the discretion of
the court before which any proceeding therefor may be brought.

     c.   NO CONFLICTS.   Except for  filings under the  Exchange Act, no filing
with,  and no  permit, authorization,  consent  or approval  of ,  any state  or
federal public body  or authority ("Governmental  Entity") is  necessary for the
execution of this Agreement  by Stockholder and the consummation  by Stockholder
of the  transactions contemplated hereby, none of  the execution and delivery of
this  Agreement  by  Stockholder,  the   consummation  by  Stockholder  of   the
transactions  contemplated hereby or compliance  by Stockholder with  any of the
provisions  hereof shall  (i)  conflict with  or  result in  any  breach of  any
organizational documents applicable  to Stockholder, (ii) result  in a violation
or breach of, or constitute (with or without notice  or lapse of time or both) a
default  (or give rise  to any third  party right of  termination, cancellation,
material modification or  acceleration) under  any of the  terms, conditions  or
provisions  of any  note, loan  agreement, bond,  mortgage,  indenture, license,
contract, commitment, arrangement, understanding, agreement  or other instrument
or obligation  of  any  kind  to  which Stockholder  is  a  party  or  by  which
Stockholder or any of its  properties or assets may  be bound, or (iii)  violate
any  order, writ,  injunction,  decree,    judgment,  order,  statute,  rule  or
regulation  applicable to  Stockholder  or any  of  Stockholder's properties  or
assets.

     d.   NO ENCUMBRANCE.  Except  as permitted by this  Agreement, the Existing
Shares are now and, at all times during the term hereof, Securities representing
no less than 51% of the  voting power of the Class  A and Class B Parent  Common
Stock  combined will be, held by  Stockholder, or by a  nominee or custodian for
the benefit  of Stockholder, free and  clear of all mortgages,  claims, charges,
liens,  security interests,  pledges or  options, proxies, voting  trusts (other
than  the Voting  Trust) or  agreements, understandings  or arrangements  or any
rights  whatsoever ("Encumbrances"),  except for  any such  Encumbrances arising
hereunder.

     e.   NO FINDER'S FEES.  No  broker, investment banker, financial advisor or
other person is entitled to any broker's, finder's, financial adviser's or other
similar fee  or  commission in  connection  with the  transactions  contemplated
hereby  based upon arrangements made by or  on behalf of Stockholder, except for
Hambrecht & Quist LLC.

     6.  RELIANCE BY PARENT.  Stockholder understands  and acknowledges that the
Company is entering  into the  Merger Agreement in  reliance upon  Stockholder's
execution and delivery of this Agreement.



     7.  DISCLOSURE. Stockholder hereby agrees  to permit the Company to publish
and  disclose in the  proxy statement (including   all   documents and schedules
filed with  the Securities and  Exchange Commission)  and any  press release  or
other  disclosure documents in connection  with the Merger  and any transactions
related  thereto,  to  the extent  required  by  applicable  law (including  the
Securities Act of  1933, as amended,  and the Exchange  Act and the  regulations
promulgated  under each of such  acts), Stockholder's identity  and ownership of
Parent  Common Stock and  the nature of  Stockholder's commitments, arrangements
and understandings under this Agreement.

     8.    CERTAIN ACTIONS.    Prior  to  the  termination  of  this  Agreement,
Stockholder agrees  not to, directly or  indirectly, take any action  that would
make  any representation or warranty  of Stockholder contained  herein untrue or
incorrect.

     9.  DISTRIBUTIONS.  In  the event of a  stock dividend or distribution,  or
any change in the Parent Common Stock by reason of any stock dividend, split-up,
recapitalization,  combination,  exchange  of  share  or  the  like,  the  terms
"Existing Shares"  and "Securities" will be  deemed to refer to  and include the
shares  of  Parent Common  Stock  as  well  as  all  such  stock  dividends  and
distributions  and  any  shares into  which  or  for which  any  or  all of  the
Securities may be changed or exchanged and appropriate adjustments shall be made
to the terms and provisions of this Agreement.

     10.   ASSIGNABILITY.     Neither  this  Agreement nor  any  of the  rights,
interests or obligations hereunder shall be assigned by Stockholder, on the  one
hand, without the  prior written consent of the  Company nor by the  Company, on
the other  hand, without the prior  written consent of Stockholder.   Subject to
the  preceding sentence,  this  Agreement will  be binding  upon,  inure to  the
benefit   of  and   be  enforceable   by  the   parties  and   their  respective
representatives,  executors,  administrators,   estate,  heirs,  successors  and
assigns.

     11.  AMENDMENTS.  This Agreement may not be amended except by an instrument
in writing signed by each of the parties hereto.

     12.    COUNTERPARTS.   This  Agreement  may  be  executed  in one  or  more
counterparts, all of which shall be deemed to be one and the same agreement, and
shall become effective when one or more of the  counterparts have been signed by
each of  the parties and delivered to the other  party, it being understood that
each party need not sign the same counterpart.

     13.    ENTIRE  AGREEMENT.   This  Agreement  (including  the documents  and
instruments  referenced  herein)  (i)   constitutes  the  entire  agreement  and
supersedes  all  prior agreements  and  understandings, both  written  and oral,
between  the parties with respect  to the subject  mater hereof and  (ii) is not
intended to confer upon any person other than  the parties hereto (and the other
Indemnified Parties) any rights or remedies hereunder.

     14.  GOVERNING LAW.  This Agreement  shall be governed by, and construed in
accordance with, the laws of  the State of Delaware regardless of the  laws that
might otherwise govern under applicable principles of conflicts of law thereof.

     15.  FIDUCIARY DUTIES.   Nothing in this  Agreement shall,  and nothing  in
this  Agreement shall  be  deemed  to,  prevent  Stockholder  or  affiliates  of
Stockholder from  acting in accordance with  any of their fiduciary  duties as a
director of Parent or  otherwise limit the ability of Stockholder  or affiliates
of Stockholder to  take any action in any  of their capacities as a  director or
officer of  Parent.

     16.  CORPORATE  ACTION.   If prior to  the execution  hereof, the Board  of
Directors of Parent shall not  have duly and validly authorized and  approved by
all  necessary  corporate  action, the  Merger  Agreement  and the  transactions
contemplated  thereby, then this Agreement shall be void and unenforceable until
such time  as such authorization and  approval shall have been  duly and validly
obtained.

     17.  SPECIFIC PERFORMANCE.  The parties agree that irreparable damage would
occur  in the  event that  any of  the provisions  of   this Agreement  were not
performed  in accordance with their  specific terms or  were otherwise breached.
It is accordingly agreed that the parties shall be entitled to  an injunction or
injunctions  to prevent breaches of  this Agreement and  to enforce specifically



the terms and  provisions of this Agreement  in any court of the   United States
located in the  State of Delaware  or in a Delaware  state court, this  being in
addition to any other remedy to which they are entitled at law or in equity.

     18.   ENFORCEABILITY.    If any  term or  provision   of this  Agreement is
invalid, illegal or incapable  of being enforced  by any rule  of law or  public
policy, all other conditions and provisions of this Agreement shall nevertheless
remain in full force and effect.

                          *             *             *

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.                   Number of Existing Shares
VOTING TRUST DATED FEBRUARY 23, 1994         Beneficially Owned by
AS AMENDED                              Stockholder: 19,661,068

By:
     Robert C. Penny III, Voting Trustee

By:
    Melvin J. Simon, Voting Trustee

                              AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                              By:
                              Its:

                                                                   EXHIBIT 6.14c

                       VOTING AGREEMENT   DIRECTOR OF WTI

     This Voting Agreement (the "Agreement")  dated as of September 30,  1997 is
entered  into  by and  between the  undersigned  (the "Stockholder"),  and Amati
Communications Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the "Company").

     AGREEMENT.   In consideration of the  recitals, respective representations,
warranties,  covenants and  agreements  set forth  herein  and in  that  certain
Agreement of Merger,  dated as of September  30, 1997 (the  "Merger Agreement"),
among  Westell  Technologies, Inc.,  a  Delaware  corporation ("Parent"),  Kappa
Acquisition  Corp.,  a Delaware  corporation  and a  wholly-owned  subsidiary of
Parent  ("Merger Sub")  and the  Company (the  transactions contemplated  by the
Merger  Agreement being  referred to  herein as  the "Merger"),  the Stockholder
hereby agrees  with  the   Company  that, prior  to the earlier to  occur of the
valid termination of  the Merger Agreement or the Effective  Time (as defined in
the Merger Agreement), Stockholder will appear  at any annual or special meeting
of stockholders of Parent called to consider and vote on matters relating to the
Merger  (the  "Meeting") or  otherwise  cause the  Securities  to be  counted as
present at the Meeting for purposes of establishing a quorum and vote or consent
(or cause to be  voted or consented) and will  vote all of the capital  stock of
Parent for which Stockholder  has the power, right, option or ability to vote or
direct  the  voting  of    in favor  of  the  amendment  to  the Certificate  of
Incorporation  of Parent required by Section  7.1(b) of the Merger Agreement and
in favor of all other matters with respect to the Merger proposed at the Meeting
and  against any proposal, action or agreement that  would result in a breach of
any covenant, representation or warranty or any other obligation or agreement of
Parent  under the Merger Agreement assuming that Parent had received stockholder
approval of such amendment and such other matters with respect to the Merger.

     TERMINATION.    Stockholder's agreement  to  vote as  indicated  above will
expire  and  be of  no  further  effect  on the  earlier  to  occur of  (i)  the
adjournment without continuation of the Meeting and (ii) February 28, 1998.



     INDEMNIFICATION.  The Company shall indemnify and hold harmless Stockholder
and  Stockholder's affiliates (the  "Indemnified Parties") against  and from any
costs,  expenses (including  reasonable attorneys'  fees), settlement  payments,
claims, demands,  judgments, fines,  penalties, losses, damages  and liabilities
incurred  in  connection with  any claim,  suit,  action or  proceeding (whether
asserted, commenced or  arising before or after the Effective  Time) that arises
directly or  indirectly  from or  relates  directly  or indirectly  to  (a)  the
execution,  delivery or  performance  of  this  Agreement, or  (b)  any  of  the
transactions contemplated by this Agreement.  In the event any such claim, suit,
action or proceeding is asserted or commenced against any Indemnified Party, (i)
the  Company  shall advance  and pay  the reasonable  fees  and expenses  of any
counsel retained by such Indemnified Party in  connection with such claim, suit,
action or  proceeding promptly after  receipt of  a request  therefor from  such
Indemnified  Party, and (ii) the  Company shall cooperate  with such Indemnified
Party  and such Indemnified Party's counsel in  the defense of such claim, suit,
action  or proceeding.   The  Company  agrees to  pay all  expenses,   including
attorneys' fees,  which may be  incurred by  any of the  Indemnified Parties  in
enforcing the indemnity and other obligations provided for in this paragraph.

     DEFINITIONS.

     a.   "BENEFICIALLY  OWN"  OR "BENEFICIAL  OWNERSHIP"  with respect  to  any
securities means having "beneficial ownership"  of such securities as determined
pursuant to Rule  13d-3 under the  Securities Exchange Act  of 1934, as  amended
(the "Exchange Act").   Without duplicative counting  of the same securities  by
the  same holder, securities Beneficially  Owned by a  person include securities
Beneficially Owned by all other persons with whom such person would constitute a
"group" within the meaning of Section 13(d) of the Exchange Act with  respect to
the securities of the same issuer.

     b.   "EXISTING SHARES"  means shares  of Class A  Common Stock  or Class  B
Common Stock  of the  Parent (the "Parent  Common Stock") Beneficially  Owned by
Stockholder as of the date hereof.

     c.   "SECURITIES" means the  Existing Shares  together with  any shares  of
Parent Common Stock or other securities of the Parent acquired by Stockholder in
any  capacity  after the  date  hereof  and prior  to  the  termination of  this
Agreement  whether upon  the  exercise  of  options,  warrants  or  rights,  the
conversion or exchange of convertible or exchangeable securities, or by means of
purchase,  dividend,  distribution,  split-up,   recapitalization,  combination,
exchange of shares or the like, gift, bequest, inheritance or as a  successor in
interest in any capacity or otherwise.

     REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES.  Stockholder represents and warrants that:

     a.   OWNERSHIP  OF SHARES.   On the  date hereof,  Stockholder is  the sole
record and Beneficial Owner of  the Existing Shares consisting of the  number of
shares of  Parent Common Stock set forth  on the signature page  hereto.  On the
date hereof, the  Existing Shares constitute all of the  shares of Parent Common
Stock  owned  of record  or Beneficially  Owned by  Stockholder.   There  are no
outstanding options or other  rights to acquire from Stockholder  or obligations
of  Stockholder to  sell  or to  acquire,  any shares  of  Parent Common  Stock.
Stockholder  has sole  voting power  and sole power  to issue  instructions with
respect to the matters set forth in Sections 1  and 8 hereof, and power to agree
to all of the matters set forth in this Agreement, in each case with  respect to
all of the Existing  Shares with no limitations, qualifications  or restrictions
on  such rights,  subject  to applicable  securities  laws,  the terms  of  this
Agreement and the terms of the Voting Trust.

     b.  POWER; BINDING  AGREEMENT.  Stockholder has  the legal capacity,  power
and authority to  enter into and perform all of  Stockholder's obligations under
this Agreement.  This Agreement has been duly and validly executed and delivered
by Stockholder and  constitutes a  valid and binding  agreement of  Stockholder,
enforceable against Stockholder  in accordance  with its terms  except that  (i)
such  enforcement may be subject  to applicable bankruptcy,  insolvency or other
similar laws, now or hereafter in effect, affecting creditors' rights generally,
and (ii)  the remedy of specific  performance and injunctive and  other forms of
equitable relief may be subject  to equitable defenses and to the  discretion of
the court before which any proceeding therefor may be brought.

     c.  NO  CONFLICTS.  Except  for filings under  the Exchange Act,  no filing
with, and  no permit,  authorization,  consent or  approval of  ,  any state  or
federal public body or authority  ("Governmental  Entity") is necessary for  the



execution of this Agreement  by Stockholder and the consummation  by Stockholder
of the transactions contemplated  hereby, none of the execution  and delivery of
this  Agreement  by   Stockholder,  the  consummation  by   Stockholder  of  the
transactions  contemplated hereby or compliance  by Stockholder with  any of the
provisions  hereof  shall (i)  conflict  with or  result  in any  breach  of any
organizational documents applicable to  Stockholder, (ii) result in a  violation
or breach of, or  constitute (with or without notice or lapse of time or both) a
default  (or give  rise to any  third party right  of termination, cancellation,
material modification or  acceleration) under  any of the  terms, conditions  or
provisions  of any  note, loan  agreement,  bond, mortgage,  indenture, license,
contract, commitment, arrangement, understanding, agreement or other  instrument
or  obligation  of  any kind  to  which  Stockholder  is  a party  or  by  which
Stockholder or  any of its properties or  assets may be bound,  or (iii) violate
any  order, writ,  injunction,  decree,    judgment,  order,  statute,  rule  or
regulation  applicable to  Stockholder  or any  of  Stockholder's properties  or
assets.

     d.   NO ENCUMBRANCE.  Except  as permitted by this  Agreement, the Existing
Shares are  now and, at  all times  during the term  hereof will be  (except for
Securities  disposed of  after the date  hereof), held  by Stockholder,  or by a
nominee  or custodian  for the  benefit of  Stockholder, free  and clear  of all
mortgages,  claims,  charges, liens,  security  interests,  pledges or  options,
proxies, voting  trusts or  agreements,  understandings or  arrangements or  any
rights  whatsoever ("Encumbrances"),  except for  any such  Encumbrances arising
hereunder.

     e.  NO  FINDER'S FEES.  No broker, investment  banker, financial advisor or
other person is entitled to any broker's, finder's, financial adviser's or other
similar  fee  or commission  in  connection with  the  transactions contemplated
hereby based upon  arrangements made by or on behalf  of Stockholder, except for
Hambrecht & Quist LLC.

     6.  RELIANCE BY PARENT.  Stockholder understands  and acknowledges that the
Company is entering  into the  Merger Agreement in  reliance upon  Stockholder's
execution and delivery of this Agreement.

     7.  DISCLOSURE. Stockholder hereby agrees  to permit the Company to publish
and disclose in  the proxy statement  (including  all   documents and  schedules
filed with  the Securities and  Exchange Commission)  and any  press release  or
other  disclosure documents in connection  with the Merger  and any transactions
related  thereto,  to  the extent  required  by  applicable  law (including  the
Securities Act  of 1933, as  amended, and the  Exchange Act and  the regulations
promulgated under each  of such  acts) Stockholder's identity  and ownership  of
Parent Common Stock  and the nature  of Stockholder's commitments,  arrangements
and understandings under this Agreement.

     8.    CERTAIN ACTIONS.    Prior  to  the  termination  of  this  Agreement,
Stockholder agrees  not to, directly or  indirectly, take any action  that would
make  any representation or warranty  of Stockholder contained  herein untrue or
incorrect.

     9.   DISTRIBUTIONS.  In the event  of a stock dividend  or distribution, or
any change in the Parent Common Stock by reason of any stock dividend, split-up,
recapitalization,  combination,  exchange  of  share  or  the  like,  the  terms
"Existing Shares"  and "Securities" will be  deemed to refer to  and include the
shares  of  Parent  Common  Stock  as  well  as  all  such  stock dividends  and
distributions and  any  shares  into which  or  for  which any  or  all  of  the
Securities may be changed or exchanged and appropriate adjustments shall be made
to the terms and provisions of this Agreement.

     10.   ASSIGNABILITY.     Neither  this Agreement  nor  any of  the  rights,
interests or obligations hereunder shall be assigned by Stockholder, on the  one
hand, without the prior written  consent of the Company  nor by the Company,  on
the other  hand, without the prior  written consent of Stockholder.   Subject to
the  preceding sentence,  this  Agreement will  be binding  upon,  inure to  the
benefit   of  and   be  enforceable   by  the   parties  and   their  respective
representatives,  executors,  administrators,  estate,  heirs,   successors  and
assigns.

     11.  AMENDMENTS.  This Agreement may not be amended except by an instrument
in writing signed by each of the parties hereto.

     12.    COUNTERPARTS.    This  Agreement may  be  executed  in  one  or more



counterparts, all of which shall be deemed to be one and the same agreement, and
shall become effective when one or more of the  counterparts have been signed by
each of the parties and delivered  to the other party, it being  understood that
each party need not sign the same counterpart.

     13.    ENTIRE  AGREEMENT.   This  Agreement  (including  the documents  and
instruments  referenced  herein)  (i)   constitutes  the  entire  agreement  and
supersedes  all prior  agreements  and understandings,  both  written and  oral,
between the  parties with respect  to the subject  mater hereof and  (ii) is not
intended to confer upon any  person other than the parties hereto (and the other
Indemnified Parties) any rights or remedies hereunder.

     14.  GOVERNING LAW.  This Agreement  shall be governed by, and construed in
accordance with,  the laws of the State of Delaware  regardless of the laws that
might otherwise govern under applicable principles of conflicts of law thereof.

     15.   FIDUCIARY DUTIES.   Nothing in this Agreement shall,   and nothing in
this Agreement shall be deemed to, prevent Stockholder from acting in accordance
with any of his fiduciary duties as  a director of Parent or otherwise limit the
ability  of  affiliates of  Stockholder  to  take any  action  in  any of  their
capacities as a director or officer of  Parent.

     16.   CORPORATE ACTION.   If prior to  the execution  hereof, the Board  of
Directors of Parent shall not  have duly and validly authorized and  approved by
all  necessary corporate  action,  the  Merger  Agreement and  the  transactions
contemplated  thereby, then this Agreement shall be void and unenforceable until
such time  as such authorization and  approval shall have been  duly and validly
obtained.

     17.  SPECIFIC PERFORMANCE.  The parties agree that irreparable damage would
occur  in the  event that  any of  the provisions  of   this Agreement  were not
performed  in accordance with their  specific terms or  were otherwise breached.
It is accordingly  agreed that the parties shall be entitled to an injunction or
injunctions  to prevent breaches of  this Agreement and  to enforce specifically
the  terms and provisions of this  Agreement in any court of  the  United States
located in the State  of Delaware or  in a Delaware state  court, this being  in
addition to any other remedy to which they are entitled at law or in equity.

     18.   ENFORCEABILITY.   If  any term  or provision   of  this Agreement  is
invalid,  illegal or incapable  of being enforced  by any rule  of law or public
policy, all other conditions and provisions of this Agreement shall nevertheless
remain in full force and effect.

                          *             *             *

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Gary Seamans        Beneficially Owned by
                                        Stockholder:____________

                              AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                              By:
                              Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.



          Number of Existing Shares
Paul Dwyer          Beneficially Owned by
                                        Stockholder:____________

                              AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                              By:
                              Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Robert Gaynor       Beneficially Owned by
                                        Stockholder:____________

                              AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                              By:
                              Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Michael Brunner          Beneficially Owned by
                                        Stockholder:____________

                                   AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                                   By:
                                   Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be
executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Ormand Wade         Beneficially Owned by
                                        Stockholder:____________

                                   AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                                   By:
                                   Its:

     IN  WITNESS WHEREOF,  the  undersigned have  caused  this Agreement  to  be



executed as of the date first above written.

          Number of Existing Shares
Stefan Abrams       Beneficially Owned by
                                        Stockholder:____________

                                   AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                                   By:
                                   Its:

                                                                    EXHIBIT 6.15

                           WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

                               SEPTEMBER 30, 1997

Mr. James Steenbergen
President, CEO and CFO
Amati Communications Corporation
2043 Samaritan Drive
San Jose, California  95124

Dear Mr. Steenbergen:

          It is our  understanding that you were  granted an option  to purchase
500,000 shares  of Amati  Communications Corporation  ("Amati") common stock  on
November 27,  1995 at an exercise price of $4.25.   It is also our understanding
that your  right to  exercise the option  vested with  respect to  25% of  these
shares, or 125,000 shares at grant, and that the remaining  375,000 shares would
vest in three equal annual installments on November 27, 1996, 1997 and 1998.

          In connection with the  acquisition of Amati by  Westell Technologies,
Inc. ("Westell"), your Amati options will  be converted on the closing date into
options on Westell  common stock.  The  number of shares covered by  the Westell
options will  be  determined  by the  exchange  ratio contained  in  the  merger
agreement and the per share option price shall be adjusted so that the aggregate
option price for the Westell  shares will be equal to the aggregate option price
of the Amati shares subject to your existing option.   The Westell options shall
be subject  to the same vesting  schedule and other terms and  conditions as now
exist  in  your outstanding  Amati  options.   In  the  event  Amati or  Westell
terminates  your  full  time employment  with  Amati  or  Westell without  cause
following  the acquisition, you will be retained  as a part-time employee and/or
consultant until the date on which your Westell converted options are completely
vested.

          Please  indicate your agreement with  the terms and  conditions of the
conversion of  your options by affixing  your signature to the  enclosed copy of
this letter and returning the same to the undersigned as soon as possible.

                                   Very truly yours,
                                   WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.

                                   By:
                                        Gary F. Seamans

I agree to the foregoing terms and conditions.

        Date                                 James Steenbergen
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                           LOAN AND SECURITY AGREEMENT

          THIS LOAN AND SECURITY AGREEMENT, dated as of September 30, 1997, is
made by and between AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION, a Delaware corporation
(the "Borrower"), and WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC., a Delaware corporation
(together with its successors and assigns, the "Lender").  Capitalized terms
used herein and not otherwise defined herein shall have the respective meanings
provided in the Merger Agreement (as hereinafter defined).

                                    RECITALS

          WHEREAS, the Borrower desires that the Lender extend financing to the
Borrower pursuant to the terms of this Agreement;

          WHEREAS, the Lender is willing to extend financing to the Borrower
pursuant to the terms of this Agreement for the purposes specified herein; and

          WHEREAS, concurrently with the execution and delivery of this
Agreement and as a condition precedent thereto, Borrower, Lender and Kappa
Acquisition Corp. ("Merger Sub") have entered into that certain Agreement and
Plan of Merger of even date herewith (the "Merger Agreement"), whereby Merger
Sub will be merged with and into the Borrower and the separate corporate
existence of Merger Sub will cease and the Borrower will continue as the
surviving corporation under the General Corporation Law of the State of
Delaware;

          NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual agreements contained
herein, and subject to the terms and conditions hereof, the parties hereto agree
as follows:

                   SECTION I DEFINITIONS AND ACCOUNTING TERMS

          SECTION 1.1  Certain Defined Terms.  As used in this Agreement, the
following terms shall have the following meanings (such meanings to be equally
applicable to both the singular and plural forms of the terms defined):

          "Affiliate" has the meaning provided in the Merger Agreement.

          "Agreement" means this Loan and Security Agreement, as hereafter
amended, modified, restated, refinanced, refunded or renewed from time to time
in whole or in part.

          "Authorized Officer" means any one of the following officers of the
Borrower: James Steenbergen and Ronald Carlini. 

          "Borrower" - see Preamble.

          "Business Day" has the meaning provided in the Merger Agreement, which
is also a day on which banks conduct business in Chicago.

          "Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 and all rules and
regulations thereunder, in each case as from time to time in effect.

          "Collateral" - see Section 6.1.

          "Commitment" - see Section 2.1.

          "Computer Hardware and Software" shall mean (a) all computer and other
electronic data processing hardware, integrated computer systems, central
processing units, memory units, display terminals, printers, features, computer
elements, card readers, tape drives, hard and soft disk drives, cables,
electrical supply hardware, generators, power equalizers, accessories and all
peripheral devices and other related computer hardware, whether now owned,
licensed or leased or hereafter acquired by the Borrower; (b) all software
programs, including source code and object code whether now owned, licensed or
leased or hereafter acquired by the Borrower, designed for use on the computers
and electronic data processing hardware described in clause (a) above; (c) all
firmware associated therewith, whether now owned, licensed or leased or
hereafter acquired by the Borrower; and (d) all documentation for such hardware,
software and firmware described in the preceding clauses (a), (b) and (c),



whether now owned, licensed or leased or hereafter acquired by the Borrower.

          "Controlled Group" means all members of a controlled group of
corporations and all members of a controlled group of trades or businesses
(whether or not incorporated) under common control which, together with the
Borrower, are treated as a single employer under section 414(b) or section
414(c) of the Code or section 4001 of ERISA.

          "Copyright Collateral" shall mean all right, title and interest in and
to all of the Borrower's registered and unregistered copyrights and rights in
copyrighted works owned by others (including, without limitation, copyrights for
any of the Computer Hardware and Software), copyright registrations and
copyright applications, which, in the case of applications or registrations, are
now or hereafter issued by or filed with the CRO or any similar office or agency
of any other countries, including, without limitation, the copyrighted works,
copyright registrations and copyright applications listed on Schedule I attached
hereto and made a part hereof.

          "CRO" shall mean the U.S. Copyright Office.

          "Default" means any event which if it continues uncured would, with
lapse of time or notice, or both, constitute an Event of Default.

          "Dollars" and the sign "$" means lawful money of the United States of
America.

          "Effective Date" means the date of this Agreement as set forth in the
Preamble.

          "Environmental Laws" has the meaning provided in the Merger Agreement.

          "Equipment" - see Section 6.1.

          "ERISA" means the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as
amended.

          "Event of Default"  means any of the events described in Section 10.1.

          "GAAP" - see Section 1.3.

          "General Intangibles" - see Section 6.1.

          "Intellectual Property Collateral" shall mean all of the Borrower's
past, present and future:  Trademark Collateral; Copyright Collateral; Patent
Collateral; all reissues, divisions, continuations, renewals, extensions and
continuations-in-part of any of the foregoing; all license agreements related to
any of the foregoing set forth in this definition; all income, royalties,
damages and payments now and hereafter due or payable with respect thereto,
including without limitation, payments, under all licenses entered into in
connection therewith and damages, settlements and payments for past or future
infringements thereof; books, records, writings, computer tapes or disks, flow
diagrams, specification sheets, source codes, object codes and other physical
manifestations, embodiments or incorporation of the foregoing set forth in this
definition; and the right to sue for all past, present and future infringements
of any of the foregoing set forth in this definition.

          "Inventory" - see Section 6.1.

          "Lender" - see Preamble.

          "Liabilities" means all obligations of the Borrower to the Lender
howsoever created, arising or evidenced, whether direct or indirect, joint or
several, absolute or contingent, or now or hereafter existing, or due or to
become due, which arise out of or in connection with this Agreement, the Note or
any other Related Document.

          "Lien" means any security interest, mortgage, pledge, hypothecation,
assignment, deposit arrangement, encumbrance, lien (statutory or other), claim
or other priority or preferential arrangement of any kind or nature whatsoever.

          "Loan(s)" - see Section 2.1.

          "Material Adverse Change" or "Material Adverse Effect" has the meaning



provided in the Merger Agreement.

          "Merger Agreement" - see third recital.

          "Note" - see Section 3.1.

          "Official Bodies" means any governmental or political subdivision or
any agency, authority, bureau, commission, department or instrumentality of
either or any court or arbitrator.

          "Payment Date" - see Section 4.3.

          "Patent Collateral" shall mean all of the Borrower's patents, patent
applications, inventions, trade secrets, know-how, proprietary information and
rights in patents, inventions, trade secrets, know-how and proprietary
information owned by others, which, in the case of patents or patent
applications, are now or hereafter issued by or filed with the PTO or any
similar office or agency of any other countries, including, without limitation,
the patents and patent applications listed on Schedule II attached hereto and
made part thereof.

          "PBGC" means the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation and any entity
succeeding to any or all of its functions under ERISA.

          "Pension Plan" means a "pension plan," as such term is defined in
section 3(2) of ERISA (including a multiemployer plan as defined in section
4001(a)(3) of ERISA), to which the Borrower or any corporation, trade or
business that is, along with the Borrower, a member of a Controlled Group, may
have liability, including any liability by reason of having been a substantial
employer within the meaning of section 4063 of ERISA at any time during the
preceding five years, or by reason of being deemed to be a contributing sponsor
under section 4069 of ERISA.

          "Permitted Liens" shall mean the liens and security interest as to
specific equipment securing purchase money debt for the purchase thereof listed
on the LIEN ANNEX ATTACHED HERETO and the blanket liens of Silicon Valley Bank
also listed thereon securing loans not exceeding $2,000,000 in aggregate
principal amount. 

          "Person" has the meaning provided in the Merger Agreement.

          "Prime Rate" means the prime rate of interest announced  by money
center banks as published in the midwest edition of The Wall Street Journal on
the date preceding the date on which interest is determined, such rate to change
as and when such published rate changes.

          "PTO" shall mean the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office.

          "Receivables" - see Section 6.1.

          "Related Contracts" - see Section 6.1.

          "Related Documents" shall mean the Note, the Copyright Security
Agreement, the Patent Security Agreement and the Trademark Security Agreement.

          "Reportable Event" shall have the meaning assigned to such term in
ERISA.

          "Subsidiary" has the meaning provided in the Merger Agreement.

          "Taxes" - see Section 5.5.

          "Termination Date" means September 30, 1999.

          "Trademark Collateral" shall mean all right, title and interest in and
to all of the Borrower's registered and unregistered trademarks, service marks,
trade names, designs, logos, indicia, and/or other source and/or business
identifiers and the goodwill of the business relating to any and all of the
foregoing, rights in such properties owned by others and any registrations or
applications therefor, which, in the case of applications or registrations, are
now or hereafter issued by or filed with the PTO, with any similar office or
agency of any state, territory or possession of the United States or any similar
office or agency of any other countries or, if not so filed, are otherwise used



in the United States, any state, territory or possession thereof or any other
country, including, without limitation, the marks, names, logos, indicia,
trademark registrations and trademark applications listed on Schedule III
attached hereto and made a part hereof.

          "U.C.C." shall mean the Uniform Commercial Code or comparable statute
or any successor statute thereto, as in effect from time to time in the relevant
jurisdiction.

          SECTION 1.2  Other Definitional Provisions.

          (a)  All terms defined in this Agreement shall have the above-defined
meanings when used in any certificate, report or other document made or
delivered pursuant to this Agreement, unless the context therein shall clearly
otherwise require.

          (b)  The words "hereof," "herein," "hereunder" and similar terms when
used in this Agreement shall refer to this Agreement as a whole and not to any
particular provision of this Agreement.

          (c)  The words "amended or modified" when used in this Agreement shall
mean with respect to this Agreement or any Related Document, this Agreement or
Related Document as from time to time, in whole or in part, amended, modified,
supplemented, restated, refinanced, refunded or renewed.

          (d)  In the computation of periods of time in this Agreement from a
specified date to a later specified date, the word "from" means "from and
including" and the words "to" and "until" each means "to but excluding."

          SECTION 1.3  Accounting and Financial Determinations.  For purposes of
this Agreement, unless otherwise specified, all accounting terms used herein
shall be interpreted, all accounting determinations and computations hereunder
shall be made, and all financial statements required to be delivered hereunder
shall be prepared in accordance with, those generally accepted accounting
principles ("GAAP") applied in the preparation of the financial statements
referred to in Section 3.7 of the Merger Agreement.

                           SECTION II  THE COMMITMENT

          SECTION 2.1  Commitment.  Subject to the terms and conditions hereof,
Lender agrees to make loans (herein individually called a "Loan" and
collectively called "Loans") during the period beginning five business days from
the date of this Agreement and ending on the earlier of (i) the Business Day
prior to the date that the meeting of stockholders of Borrower is held to
approve the Merger (as defined in the Merger Agreement), or the termination of
the Merger Agreement, to the Borrower in an aggregate principal amount not to
exceed $5,000,000 less any amounts outstanding under the line of credit
agreement with Silicon Valley Bank.  The Loans shall be disbursed in accordance
with Section 2.2, and once repaid may not thereafter be reborrowed.  The
foregoing commitment of the Lender is herein called its "Commitment."  

          SECTION 2.2  Borrowing Procedures.  Any Authorized Officer of the
Borrower may request a Loan prior to the Termination Date in Dollars on any
Business Day by giving the Lender telephonic or facsimile notice (which notice
shall be irrevocable once given and shall be promptly confirmed in writing if
given telephonically).  Each request must be received by the Lender prior to
12:00 noon, Chicago time, on the proposed date of borrowing (which must be a
Business Day) and shall specify (a) the principal amount of such borrowing and
(b) the proposed date of such borrowing.  Each Loan shall be in a principal
amount of $100,000 or an integral multiple of $100,000 in excess thereof. 
Subject to satisfaction of the applicable conditions precedent set forth in
Section 8 hereof, the Lender shall make the proceeds of each Loan available to
the Borrower by causing an amount of same day funds equal to the principal
amount of the Loan to be credited to the account of the Borrower at a bank
designated by Borrower.

          SECTION 2.3  Repayment of Loan.  Subject to the provisions of
Sections 5.2 and 10.1, the Loans shall be payable (and the Borrower agrees to
pay such Loans) in full in immediately available funds on the Termination Date.

                       SECTION III  NOTE EVIDENCING LOANS 



          SECTION 3.1  Note.  The Loans of the Lender shall be evidenced by a
promissory note (herein called the "Note") substantially in the form set forth
in Exhibit A, with appropriate insertions, payable to the order of the Lender in
a principal amount equal to $5,000,000.

          SECTION 3.2  Recordation of Loans and Payments.  The date and amount
of each Loan made by the Lender and of each repayment of principal thereon
received by the Lender shall be recorded by the Lender in its records, or at its
option on a schedule attached to the Note.  The aggregate unpaid principal
amount so recorded shall be rebuttable presumptive evidence of the principal
amount owing and unpaid on the Note, in the absence of manifest error.  The
failure to so record or any error in so recording any such amount shall not,
however, limit or otherwise affect the obligations of the Borrower hereunder or
under the Note to repay the principal amount of the Loans together with all
interest accrued thereon.

                           SECTION IV  INTEREST, ETC.

          SECTION 4.1  Loan Interest Rate.  Prior to the occurrence of an Event
of Default, with respect to each Loan, the Borrower hereby promises to pay
interest on the unpaid principal amount thereof for the period commencing on the
date such Loan is made until such Loan is paid in full, at the following rates:

          (a)  for the first $1 million of borrowings hereunder, a rate per
          annum equal to the Prime Rate plus 2%; 

          (b)  for all borrowings in excess of $1 million, a rate per annum
          equal to the Prime Rate plus 2-1/2%. 

          SECTION 4.2  Default Interest Rate.  Upon the occurrence of an Event
of Default or in the event of a termination of the Merger Agreement pursuant to
Section 8.1(b)(i), the Borrower hereby promises to pay interest on the unpaid
principal amount of any Loan for the period commencing on the date such Event of
Default occurs until such Loan is paid in full (or such Event of Default is
waived in writing by the Lender) at a rate per annum equal to the sum of:  (a)
the interest rate effective on the day of such Event of Default, changing as and
when such interest rate changes but never to fall below the interest rate
effective on the day of the Event of Default, plus (b) three percent (3%) per
annum.

          SECTION 4.3  Interest Payment Dates.  Accrued interest on the Loans
shall be payable monthly in arrears on the first Business Day of each month and
at maturity (each a "Payment Date"), commencing with the first of such dates to
occur after the Effective Date.  After maturity (whether by acceleration,
required prepayment or otherwise), accrued interest on all Loans shall be
payable on demand.

          SECTION 4.4  Computation of Interest.  All interest on the Loans shall
be computed for the actual number of days elapsed on the basis of a 360-day
year.  

                       SECTION V  PAYMENTS AND PREPAYMENTS

          SECTION 5.1  Voluntary Prepayments.  The Borrower may from time to
time prepay the Loans in whole or in part, provided that (a) each partial
prepayment of a Loan shall be in a principal amount of $100,000 or an integral
multiple thereof, and (b) any prepayment of the entire principal amount of all
Loans shall include accrued interest to the date of prepayment.

          SECTION 5.2  Mandatory Prepayments.  The Borrower shall make mandatory
repayments of the Loans as follows:

          (a)  If the Merger Agreement shall be terminated by the Borrower
     pursuant to Section 8.1(e) of the Merger Agreement (i.e., acceptance
     of a Superior Proposal as provided in the Merger Agreement), the
     Borrower shall, immediately on demand, repay the Loans (including
     interest accrued thereon) and any other Liabilities in full in
     immediately available funds; and

          (b)  If the Merger Agreement shall be terminated for any reason under



     Section 8.1 of the Merger Agreement (other than as set forth above or
     pursuant to Sections 8.1(b)(ii), Borrower shall, within 180 days of demand,
     repay the Loans (including interest accrued thereon) and any other
     Liabilities in full in immediately available funds.

          SECTION 5.3  Making of Payments.  Except as otherwise provided, all
payments in respect of the Loans shall be made by the Borrower to the Lender in
immediately available funds.  All such payments shall be made to the Lender at
its account at Bank One Chicago, N.A. or as otherwise directed by Lender, not
later than 12:30 P.M., Chicago time, on the date due; and funds received after
that hour shall be deemed to have been received by the Lender on the next
following Business Day.  

          SECTION 5.4  Due Date Extension.  If any payment provided for
hereunder falls due on a day which is not a Business Day, then such due date
shall be extended to the next following Business Day (except as provided in the
last sentence of Section 4.3), and additional interest shall accrue and be
payable for the period of such extension.

          SECTION 5.5  Use of Proceeds.  The proceeds of the Loans shall be used
by the Borrower for general working capital purposes to the extent permitted by
the Merger Agreement.  The Borrower will not, directly or indirectly, use any
part of such proceeds for the purpose of purchasing or carrying any margin stock
within the meaning of Regulation U of the Board of Governors of the Federal
Reserve System or to extend credit to any Person for the purpose of purchasing
or carrying any such margin stock.

                              SECTION VI  SECURITY

          SECTION 6.1  Grant of Security.  The Borrower hereby assigns, pledges
and grants to the Lender a security interest in all of the Borrower's right,
title and interest in and to the following, whether now or hereafter existing,
acquired or created (the "Collateral"):

          (a)  As such terms are defined in the U.C.C., all "equipment", in all
     of its forms, wherever located and all fixtures and all parts thereof and
     all accessions, additions, attachments, improvements, substitutions and
     replacements thereto and therefore, including Computer Hardware and
     Software (any and all of the foregoing being the "Equipment");

          (b)  As such terms are defined in the U.C.C., all "inventory", in all
     of its forms, wherever located including, without limitation, (i) all raw
     materials and work in process therefor, finished goods thereof and
     materials used or consumed in the manufacture or production thereof,
     (ii) all goods in which the Borrower has an interest in mass or a joint or
     other interest or right of any kind (including, without limitation, goods
     in which the Borrower has an interest or right as consignee), and (iii) all
     goods which are returned to or repossessed by the Borrower, and all
     accessions thereto and products thereof and documents therefor, including
     Computer Hardware and Software (any and all of the foregoing being the
     "Inventory");

          (c)  As such terms are defined in the U.C.C., all "accounts"
     (including, without limitation, any intercompany accounts), "contracts",
     "contract rights", "chattel paper", "documents", "instruments", "deposit
     accounts" and "general intangibles", and other obligations of any kind
     whether or not arising out of or in connection with the sale or lease of
     goods or the rendering of services, and all rights now or hereafter
     existing in and to all security agreements, guarantees, leases and other
     contracts securing or otherwise relating to any such accounts, contracts,
     contract rights, chattel paper, documents, instruments, deposit accounts,
     general intangibles and other obligations including, without limitation, to
     the extent applicable, the Material Contracts (as defined in the Merger
     Agreement), and all payments under contract rights constituting Collateral
     (any and all of the foregoing being the "Receivables," and any and all
     documents and written instruments related thereto being the "Related
     Contracts");

          (d)  All Intellectual Property Collateral;

          (e)  All Computer Hardware and Software;



          (f)  All books, records, writings, data bases, information and other
     property relating to, used or useful in connection with, evidencing,
     embodying, incorporating or referring to, any of the foregoing in this
     Section 6.1;

          (g)  All of the Borrower's other personal property and rights of every
     kind and description and interests therein, including Computer Hardware and
     Software;

          (h)  All products, rents, issues, profits, returns, income and
     proceeds of and from and claims relating to any and all of the foregoing
     Collateral (including, without limitation, proceeds which constitute
     property of the types described in clauses (a) through (g) of this Section
     6.1), and, to the extent not otherwise included, all (i) payments under
     insurance (whether or not the Lender is the loss payee thereof), or any
     indemnity, warranty or guaranty, payable by reason of loss or damage to or
     otherwise with respect to any of the foregoing Collateral, and (ii) cash.

          SECTION 6.2  Security for Liabilities.  This Agreement secures the
payment of all of the Liabilities now or hereafter existing, whether for
principal, interest, fees, expenses or otherwise, and all obligations of the
Borrower now or hereafter existing under this Agreement or any Related Document.
Without limiting the generality of the foregoing, this Agreement secures the
payment of all amounts which constitute Liabilities but for the fact that they
are unenforceable or not allowable owing to the existence of bankruptcy,
reorganization or similar proceedings involving the Borrower or any of its
Subsidiaries.

          SECTION 6.3  Continuing Security Interest; Transfer of Note.  This
Agreement shall create a continuing security interest in the Collateral and
shall:

          (a)  remain in full force and effect until payment in full of all
     Liabilities and the termination of the Commitment;

          (b)  be binding upon the Borrower, its successors, transferees and
     assigns; and

          (c) inure to the benefit of the Lender, its successors, transferees
     and assigns.

Without limiting the generality of the foregoing clause (c), the Lender may
assign or otherwise transfer (in whole or in part) the Loans or the Commitment,
or any portion thereof, to any other Person or entity, and such other Person or
entity shall thereupon become vested with all the rights and benefits in respect
the security interest granted to the Lender under this Agreement or any Related
Document or otherwise.  Upon the payment in full of all Liabilities and the
termination of the Commitment, the security interest granted herein shall
terminate and all rights to the Collateral shall revert to the Borrower.  Upon
any such termination, the Lender will, at the Borrower's sole expense, execute
and deliver to the Borrower such documents as the Borrower shall reasonably
request to evidence such termination.

          SECTION 6.4  Borrower Remains Liable.  Anything herein to the contrary
notwithstanding: 

          (a)  Borrower shall remain liable under the contracts and
     agreements included in the Collateral to the extent set forth therein,
     and shall perform all of its duties and obligations thereunder to the
     same extent as if this Agreement had not been executed;

          (b)  the exercise by the Lender of any of its rights hereunder
     shall not release the Borrower from any of its duties or obligations
     under the contracts or agreements included in the Collateral; and

          (c) the Lender shall not have any obligation or liability under
     such contracts or agreements included in the Collateral by reason of
     this Agreement, nor shall the Lender be obligated to perform any of
     the obligations or duties of the Borrower thereunder or to take any
     action to collect or enforce any claim for payment assigned hereunder.

                   SECTION VII  REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES



          SECTION 7.1  Representations and Warranties.  The Borrower represents
and warrants to the Lender as set forth in this Section 7.

          SECTION 7.1.1  Location of Collateral, etc.  All of the Equipment and
Inventory is located at the places specified in Item A and Item B, respectively,
of Schedule IV hereto.  The chief place of business and chief executive office
of the Borrower and the office where Borrower Keeps its records concerning the
Receivables, and all originals of all chattel paper that evidence Receivables,
and the original copies of the contracts, are located at its address specified
in Item C of Schedule IV hereto.  The Borrower has not been known by any legal
name different from the one set forth on the signature page hereto, nor has the
Borrower been the subject of any merger or other corporate reorganization (other
than as contemplated by the Merger Agreement).  None of the Receivables is
evidenced by a promissory note or other instrument.

          SECTION  7.1.2  Ownership, No Liens, etc.  The Borrower is the legal
and beneficial owner of the Collateral free and clear of any Lien, security
interest, charge or encumbrance except for the security interest created by this
Agreement and Permitted Liens.  No effective financing statement or other
document similar in effect covering all or any part of the Collateral is on file
in any recording office, except such as may have been filed by the Borrower
relating to this Agreement and Permitted Liens.

          SECTION 7.1.3  Possession and Control.  The Borrower has exclusive
possession and control of the Equipment and Inventory.

          SECTION 7.1.4  Negotiable Documents, Instruments and Chattel Paper. 
The Borrower has, contemporaneously herewith, delivered to the Lender possession
of all originals of all negotiable documents (other than checks received by the
Borrower in the ordinary course of business), instruments and chattel paper
currently owned or held by the Borrower (duly endorsed in blank, if requested by
the Lender).

          SECTION 7.1.5  No Default or Event of Default.  No Default or Event of
Default has occurred and is continuing with respect to the Borrower and no
violation or breach of any provision has occurred and is continuing under the
Merger Agreement.

          SECTION 7.1.6  Incorporation by Reference.  The Borrower agrees that
the representations and warranties of the Borrower set forth in Article III of
the Merger Agreement shall be incorporated by reference in this Agreement in
their entirety as if fully set forth herein with the same effect as if applied
to this Agreement.  All capitalized terms set forth in Article III of the Merger
Agreement shall have the meanings provided in the Merger Agreement; provided
that for purposes of this Agreement, to the extent set forth in the Merger
Agreement, the term "Company" shall be deemed to refer to the Borrower.  Such
representations and warranties shall not be affected in any manner by the
termination of the Merger Agreement.

          SECTION 7.1.7  Other Agreements.  Neither the Borrower nor any
Subsidiary is a party to any indenture, loan, or credit agreement, or to any
lease or other agreement or instrument, or subject to any charter or corporate
restriction which could have a Material Adverse Effect, or the ability of the
Borrower to carry out its respective obligations under this Agreement or any
Related Documents.  Neither the Borrower nor any Subsidiary is in default in any
respect in the performance, observance, or fulfillment of any of the
obligations, covenants, or conditions contained in any agreement or instrument
material to its business.

          SECTION 7.1.8  Effectiveness.  Each representation and warranty made
or to be made in this Agreement by the Borrower shall be deemed remade as of and
on the date of each Loan made from time to time under or in connection with this
Agreement with the same effect as if made contemporaneously with the making of
each such Loan and as of and at the date of delivery of any additional
Collateral to the Lender.

                       SECTION VIII  CONDITIONS PRECEDENT

          SECTION 8.1  Condition Precedent to Initial Loan.  The obligation of
the Lender to make the initial Loan to the Borrower is subject to the condition
precedent that the Lender shall have received on or before the day of such Loan



each of the following, in form and substance satisfactory to the Lender and its
counsel:

          (a)  Note.  The Note duly executed by the Borrower;

          (b)  Intellectual Property Security Documents.  The Copyright Security
     Agreement, the Patent Security Agreement and the Trademark Security
     Agreement duly executed by the Borrower;

          (c)  Financing Statements.  (i) acknowledgment copies of
     financing statements (UCC-1) duly filed under the U.C.C. of all
     jurisdictions necessary or, in the opinion of the Lender or its
     counsel, desirable to perfect the security interest created by this
     Agreement; and (ii) certified copies of Requests for Information (Form
     UCC-11) identifying all of the financing statements on file with
     respect to the Borrower in all jurisdictions referred to under clause
     (i) herein, indicating that no party claims an interest in any of the
     Collateral, except for Permitted Liens;

          (d)  Insurance.  Evidence of the existence of insurance on the
     property of the Borrower, together with evidence establishing the
     Lender as a loss payee and/or additional insured on all related
     insurance policies;

          (e)  Certificate of the Borrower.  A certificate (dated as of the
     date of this Agreement) of the Secretary of the Borrower certifying: 
     (i) a copy of the certificate of incorporation of the Borrower as
     theretofore amended; (ii) a copy of the bylaws of the Borrower, as
     theretofore amended; (iii) copies of all corporate action taken by the
     Borrower, including resolutions of its Board of Directors, authorizing
     the execution, delivery, and performance of this Agreement and the
     Related Documents by the Borrower and each other document to be
     delivered pursuant to this Agreement and authorizing borrowings by
     each of the Authorized Officers; and (iv) the names and true
     signatures of the officers of the Borrower authorized to sign the Loan
     Documents to which it is a party and the other documents to be
     delivered by the Borrower under this Agreement;

          (f)  Certified Charter and Good Standing.  A certificate of the
     due formation, valid existence and good standing of the Borrower in
     its state of incorporation, issued by the appropriate authorities of
     such jurisdictions, and certificates of the Borrower's good standing
     and due qualification to do business, issued by appropriate officials
     in any states in which Borrower owns Collateral subject to this
     Agreement;

          (g)  Opinion of counsel for the Borrower.  A favorable opinion of
     Heller Ehrman White and McAuliffe, counsel for the Borrower, in
     substantially the form of Exhibit B and as to such other matters as
     the Lender may reasonably request;

          (h)  Merger Agreement.  The Borrower, the Lender and the Merger
     Sub shall have executed and delivered the Merger Agreement on terms
     and conditions satisfactory to the Lender;

          (i) Process Letter. A letter from a process agent acceptable to
     the Lender agreeing to receive service of process on behalf of the
     Borrower and each of its Subsidiaries, unless a registered agent
     exists in the State of Illinois for such party;

          (j)  Silicon Valley Bank Waivers and Agreement. Lender shall have
     received from Silicon Valley Bank an agreement to the execution of the
     Merger Agreement, this Agreement and borrowings hereunder, a permanent
     waiver of existing covenant defaults, confirmation of Borrower's ability to
     borrower under its line of credit, and an agreement in favor of Lender
     providing that (i) Lender shall receive notices of all defaults and events
     of default, (ii) that prior to initiating any collection or foreclosure
     action against Borrower or its assets that Lender will be given 30 days
     prior written notice and a right, excercisable within that period, to
     purchase Silicon Valley Banks' loans to Borrower, without recourse, for a
     price equal to the principal amount thereof plus accrued interest and (iii)
     proceeds of Lender's loans, if deposited in such bank, shall not be
     available to such bank without written consent of Borrower and Lender to



     repay any of such bank's outstanding loans.

          (k)  The Lender shall have received such other approvals, opinions, or
     documents as the Lender may reasonably request. 

          SECTION 8.2  Conditions Precedent to All Loans.  The obligation of the
Lender to make each Loan (including the initial Loan) shall be subject to the
further conditions precedent that on the date of such Loan:

          (a) No Further Possible Borrowings from Bank.  Borrower shall have
     certified to Lender than it has no further current borrowing capacity at
     such time under its line of credit with Silicon Valley Bank.

          (b)  The following statements shall be true and correct and the
     Lender shall have received a certificate signed by an Authorized
     Officer of the Borrower dated the date of such Loan, stating that:

               (i)  The representations and warranties contained in
          Section 7 of this Agreement and Article III of the Merger
          Agreement are true and correct on and as of the date of such
          Loan as though made on and as of such date; 

               (ii)  No Default or Event of Default has occurred and
          is continuing, or would result from the borrowing of such
          Loan; and

               (iii) No Material Adverse Change or Material Adverse Effect
          has occurred since the date of the most recent financial
          statements delivered or required to be delivered pursuant to the
          Merger Agreement; 

               (iv) No material Litigation exists, except as disclosed in
          Section 3.12 of the Merger Agreement;  and

          (c)  The Lender shall have received such other approvals,
     opinions, or documents as the Lender may reasonably request.

                   SECTION IX  COVENANTS AND OTHER AGREEMENTS

          So long as the Note shall remain unpaid and the Lender shall have any
Commitment under this Agreement, the Borrower will:

          (a)  Limit on Debt. Not permit borrowings from Silicon Valley Bank and
     Lender to exceed $5,000,000 in aggregate at any time.

          (b)  Notice of Litigation.  Promptly after the commencement
     thereof, notify the Lender of all actions, suits, and proceedings
     before any court or governmental department, commission, board,
     bureau, agency, or instrumentality, domestic or foreign, affecting the
     Borrower or any Subsidiary, which, if determined adversely to the
     Borrower or such Subsidiary, could have a Material Adverse Effect;

          (c)  Notice of Defaults and Events of Default.  As soon as
     possible and in any event within five (5) days after the occurrence of
     each Default or Event of Default, a written notice setting forth the
     details of such Default or Event of Default and the action which is
     proposed to be taken by the Borrower with respect thereto;

          (d)  ERISA Reports.  Promptly after the filing or receiving
     thereof, copies of all reports, including annual reports, and notices
     which the Borrower or any Subsidiary files with or receives from the
     PBGC or the U.S. Department of Labor under ERISA; and as soon as
     possible and in any event within ten (10) days after the Borrower or
     any Subsidiary knows or has reason to know that any Reportable Event
     has occurred with respect to any Pension Plan or that the PBGC or the
     Borrower or any Subsidiary has instituted or will institute
     proceedings under Title IV of ERISA to terminate any Pension Plan, the
     Borrower will deliver to the Lender a certificate of the chief
     financial officer of the Borrower setting forth details as to such
     Reportable Event or Pension Plan termination and the action the
     Borrower has taken or proposes to take with respect thereto;



          (e)  Proxy statements, etc.  Promptly after the sending or filing
     thereof, copies of all proxy statements, financial statements, and
     reports which the Borrower or any Subsidiary sends to its
     shareholders, and copies of all regular, periodic, and special
     reports, and all registration statements which the Borrower or any
     Subsidiary files with any governmental authority which may be
     substituted therefor, or with any national securities exchange; 

          (f)  Tax Filings; Payment of Taxes.  At the time of filing thereof,
     copies of all tax returns filed with any Official Body;  

          (g)  Reports to Other Creditors.  Promptly after the furnishing
     thereof, copies of any statement or report furnished to any other
     party pursuant to the terms of any indenture, loan, or credit or
     similar agreement and not otherwise required to be furnished to the
     Lender pursuant to any other clause of this Section 10.8; and

          (h)   Incorporation by Reference. Comply with the covenants and
     other agreements set forth in Article V and  Article VI of the Merger
     Agreement and the terms and provisions set forth therein shall be
     incorporated by reference in this Agreement in their entirety as if
     fully set forth herein with the same effect as if applied to this
     Agreement.  All capitalized terms set forth in Article V and Article
     VI of the Merger Agreement shall have the meanings provided in the
     Merger Agreement; provided that for purposes of this Agreement, to the
     extent set forth in the Merger Agreement, the term "Company" shall be
     deemed to refer to the Borrower.  Such covenants and agreements shall
     not be affected in any manner by the termination of the Merger
     Agreement.

          (i)  General Information.  Such other information respecting the
     condition or operations, financial or otherwise, of the Borrower or
     any Subsidiary as the Lender may from time to time reasonably request.

                          SECTION X  EVENTS OF DEFAULT

          SECTION 10.1  Events of Default.  If any of the following events
("Events of Default") shall occur:

          (a)  The Borrower shall fail to pay the principal of, or interest
     on, the Note or any of the other Liabilities as and when due and
     payable;

          (b)  Any representation or warranty made or deemed made by the
     Borrower in this Agreement or any Related Document or which is
     contained in any certificate, document, opinion, or financial or other
     statement furnished at any time under or in connection with this
     Agreement or any Related Document shall prove to have been incorrect
     in any material respect on the date originally made (e.g. the date of
     this Agreement with respect to representations herein or in the Merger
     Agreement), and the effect of which is the Lender's termination of the
     Merger Agreement; 

          (c)  The Borrower shall fail to perform or observe any term,
     covenant or agreement contained in Section IX of this Agreement, and
     the effect of which is the Lender's termination of the Merger
     Agreement;

          (d)  The Borrower shall fail to perform or observe any other
     term, covenant, or agreement contained in this Agreement or any
     Related Document (other than the Note and those Sections referenced in
     the foregoing clause (c)) to which it is a party on its part to be
     performed or observed, which failure is not cured within ten (10)
     days, and the effect of which is the Lender's termination of the
     Merger Agreement;

          (e)  The Borrower or any of its Subsidiaries (i) shall generally
     not, or shall be unable to, or shall admit in writing its inability to
     pay its debts as such debts become due; or (ii) shall make an
     assignment for the benefits of creditors, petition or apply to any
     tribunal for the appointment of a custodian, receiver, or trustee for
     it or a substantial part of its assets; or (iii) shall commence any



     proceeding under any bankruptcy, reorganization, arrangements,
     readjustment of debt, dissolution, or liquidation law or statute of
     any jurisdiction, whether now or hereafter in effect; or (iv) shall
     have any such petition or application filed or any such proceeding
     commenced against it in which an order for relief is entered or
     adjudication or appointment is made and which remains undismissed for
     a period of sixty (60) days or more; or (v) by any act or omission
     shall indicate its consent to, approval of, or acquiescence in any
     such petition, application, or proceeding, or order for relief, or the
     appointment of a custodian, receiver, or trustee for all or any
     substantial part of its properties; or (vi) shall suffer any such
     custodianship, receivership, or trusteeship to continue undischarged
     for a period of sixty (60) days or more;

          (f)  This Agreement, the Copyright Security Agreement, the Patent
     Security Agreement or the Trademark Security Agreement shall at any
     time after their execution and delivery for any reason cease:  (i) to
     create a valid and perfected first priority security interest in and
     to the Collateral covered thereby or (ii) to be in full force and
     effect or shall be declared null and void, or the validity or
     enforceability thereof shall be contested by the Borrower, or the
     Borrower shall deny it has any further liability or obligation under
     or shall fail to perform any of its obligations under any of the
     foregoing; 

          (g)  The Borrower or any of its Subsidiaries shall violate or
     otherwise fails to perform its obligations under the Merger Agreement
     (subject to cure periods provided therein) and the effect of such violation
     or failure is the Lender's termination of the Merger Agreement. 

          SECTION 10.2  Remedies.  If any Event of Default described in
Section 10(e) shall occur and be continuing, the Commitment shall immediately
terminate and all Liabilities of the Borrower shall become immediately due and
payable, all without presentment, demand, protest or notice of any kind; and, in
the case of any other Event of Default, the Lender may declare the Commitment to
be terminated and all Liabilities with respect to the Borrower to be due and
payable, whereupon the Commitment shall immediately terminate and all
Liabilities with respect to the Borrower shall become immediately due and
payable, all without presentment, demand, protest or notice of any kind.  The
Lender shall promptly advise the Borrower of any such declaration, but failure
to do so shall not impair the effect of such declaration.

                            SECTION XI  MISCELLANEOUS

          SECTION 11.1  Amendments, Etc.  No amendment, modification,
termination, or waiver of any provision of this Agreement or any Related
Document to which the Borrower is a party, nor consent to any departure by the
Borrower from this Agreement or any Related Document to which it is a party,
shall in any event be effective unless the same shall be in writing and signed
by the Lender, and then such waiver or consent shall be effective only in the
specific instance and for the specific purpose for which given.

          SECTION 11.2  Notices, Etc.  All notices and other communications
provided for under this Agreement and under the other Related Documents to which
the Borrower is a party shall be in writing (including telegraphic or facsimile
communication) and mailed or telecommunicated or delivered, if to the Borrower
or Lender at the addresses set forth in the Merger Agreement, or, as to each
party, at such other address as shall be designated by such party in a written
notice to the other party complying as to delivery with the terms of this
Section 12.2.  All such notices and communications shall, when mailed or
telecommunicated, be effective when deposited in the mails, transmitted by
facsimile or delivered to the telegraph company, respectively, addressed as
aforesaid, except that notices to the Lender pursuant to the provisions of
Section 2 shall not be effective until received by the Lender.

          SECTION 11.3  No Waiver; Remedies.  No failure on the part of the
Lender to exercise, and no delay in exercising, any right, power, or remedy
under this Agreement or any Related Document shall operate as a waiver thereof;
nor shall any single or partial exercise of any right under this Agreement or
any Related Document preclude any other or further exercise thereof or the
exercise of any other right.  The remedies provided in the this Agreement and
the Related Documents are cumulative and not exclusive of any remedies provided



by law.

          SECTION 11.4  Successors and Assigns.  This Agreement shall be binding
upon and inure to the benefit of the Borrower and the Lender and their
respective successors and assigns, except that the Borrower may not assign or
transfer any of its rights under this Agreement or any Related Document to which
the Borrower is a party without the prior written consent of the Lender.

          SECTION 11.5  Costs, Expenses, and Taxes.  The Borrower agrees to pay
on demand all costs and expenses in connection with the preparation, execution,
delivery, filing, recording, and administration of any of this Agreement and the
Related Documents, including, without limitation, the reasonable fees and
expenses of counsel for the Lender, and local counsel who may be retained by
said counsel, with respect thereto and with respect to advising the Lender as to
its rights and responsibilities under this Agreement or any of the Related
Documents, and all costs and expenses, if any, in connection with the
enforcement of this Agreement or any of the Related Documents.  In addition, the
Borrower shall pay any and all stamp and other taxes and fees payable or
determined to be payable in connection with the execution, delivery, filing, and
recording of this Agreement or any of the Related Documents and the other
documents to be delivered under this Agreement or any Related Document, and
agrees to save the Lender harmless from and against any and all liabilities with
respect to or resulting from any delay in paying or omission to pay such taxes
and fees.

          SECTION 11.6  Right of Setoff.  Upon the occurrence of any Event of
Default, the Lender is hereby authorized at any time and from time to time,
without notice to the Borrower (any such notice being expressly waived by the
Borrower), to set off and apply any and all deposits (general or special, time
or demand, provisional or final) at any time held and other indebtedness at any
time owing by the Lender to or for the credit or the account of the Borrower
against any and all of the obligations of the Borrower now or hereafter existing
under this Agreement, the Note or any other Related Document, irrespective of
whether or not the Lender shall have made any demand under this Agreement, the
Note or such other Related Document and although such obligations may be
unmatured.  The Lender agrees promptly to notify the Borrower after any such
setoff and application, provided that the failure to give such notice shall not
affect the validity of such setoff and application.  The rights of the Lender
under this Section 12.6 are in addition to other rights and remedies (including,
without limitation, other rights of setoff) which the Lender may have.

          SECTION 11.7  Governing Law.  This Agreement, the Note and the other
Related Documents shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
laws of the State of Illinois.

          SECTION 11.8  Severability of Provisions.  Any provision of this
Agreement or any Related Document which is prohibited or unenforceable in any
jurisdiction shall, as to such jurisdiction, be ineffective to the extent of
such prohibition or unenforceability without invalidating the remaining
provisions of this Agreement or such Related Document or affecting the validity
or enforceability of such provision in any other jurisdiction.

          SECTION 11.9  Headings.  Section headings in this Agreement and the
Related Documents are included in this Agreement and such Related Documents for
the convenience of reference only and shall not constitute a part of this
Agreement or the applicable Related Documents for any other purpose.

          SECTION 11.10  Submission to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Venue; Service of
Process.  The Borrower, on behalf of itself and each Subsidiary (a) hereby
irrevocably submits to the jurisdiction of any Illinois State or Federal court
sitting in Chicago, Illinois over any action or proceeding arising out of or
relating to this Agreement or the Related Documents, and the Borrower hereby
irrevocably agrees that all claims in respect of such action or proceeding may
be heard and determined in such Illinois State or Federal court and (b) agrees
not to institute any legal action or proceeding against the Lender or the
directors, officers, employees, agents or property of any thereof, arising out
of or relating to this Agreement, in any court other than as hereinabove
specified in this Section 11.10.  The Borrower, on behalf of itself and each
Subsidiary, hereby irrevocably waives, to the fullest extent permitted by law,
any objection it may now or hereafter have to the laying of venue in any action
or proceeding (whether brought by the Borrower, any Subsidiary, the Lender or
otherwise) in any court hereinabove specified in this Section 11.10 as well as
any right it may now or hereafter have, to remove any such action or proceeding,



once commenced, to another court on the grounds of forum non conveniens or
otherwise.  The Borrower on behalf of itself and each Subsidiary agrees that a
final judgment in any such action or proceeding shall be conclusive and may be
enforced in other jurisdictions by suit on the judgment or in any other manner
provided by law.

          SECTION 11.11  WAIVER OF JURY TRIAL.  THE BORROWER AND THE LENDER
HEREBY KNOWINGLY, VOLUNTARILY AND INTENTIONALLY WAIVE ANY RIGHT TO A TRIAL BY
JURY IN ANY ACTION, PROCEEDING OR COUNTERCLAIM CONCERNING ANY RIGHTS UNDER THIS
AGREEMENT, ANY RELATED DOCUMENT OR UNDER ANY OTHER DOCUMENT OR AGREEMENT
DELIVERED OR WHICH MAY IN THE FUTURE BE DELIVERED IN CONNECTION HEREWITH OR
THEREWITH, OR ARISING FROM ANY BANKING RELATIONSHIP EXISTING IN CONNECTION WITH
THIS AGREEMENT, AND AGREE THAT ANY SUCH ACTION, PROCEEDING OR COUNTERCLAIM SHALL
BE TRIED BEFORE A COURT AND NOT BEFORE A JURY; THIS PROVISION IS A MATERIAL
INDUCEMENT FOR THE LENDER ENTERING INTO THIS AGREEMENT.

          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to
be executed by their respective officers thereunto duly authorized, as of the
date first above written.

                              AMATI COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION

                              By:                               
                              Name:  
                              Title: 

                              WESTELL TECHNOLOGIES, INC. 

                              By:                               
                              Name:   
                              Title:  



                                 LEASE AGREEMENT
                                 by and between

                            WTI (IL) QRS 12-36, INC.,
                             AN ILLINOIS CORPORATION
                                   as LANDLORD

                                       and

                                WESTELL, INC.,  
                            AN ILLINOIS CORPORATION,
                                    as TENANT

                        Premises:750 North Commons Drive
                             Aurora, Illinois  60504

                        Dated as of:  September 29, 1997
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     LEASE AGREEMENT, made as of this 29th day of September, 1997, between WTI
(IL) QRS 12-36, INC., an Illinois corporation ("Landlord"), with an address c/o
W. P. Carey & Co., Inc., 50 Rockefeller Plaza, 2nd Floor, New York, New York
10020, and WESTELL, INC., an Illinois corporation ("Tenant"), with an address at
750 North Commons Drive, Aurora, Illinois 60504.  

     In consideration of the rents and provisions herein stipulated to be paid
and performed, Landlord and Tenant hereby covenant and agree as follows:

     1.   Demise of Premises.  Landlord hereby demises and lets to Tenant, and
Tenant hereby takes and leases from Landlord, for the term and upon the
provisions hereinafter specified, the following described property
(collectively, the "Leased Premises"):  (a) the premises described in Exhibit
"A" hereto, together with the Appurtenances (collectively, the "Land"); (b) the
buildings, structures and other improvements now or hereafter constructed on the
Land (collectively, the "Improvements"); and (c) the fixtures, machinery,
equipment and other property described in Exhibit "B" hereto (collectively, the
"Equipment").

     2.   Certain Definitions.

     "Acquisition Cost" shall mean $17,434,555.

     "Additional Rent" shall mean Additional Rent as defined in Paragraph 7.

     "Adjoining Property" shall mean all sidewalks, driveways, curbs, gores and
vault spaces adjoining any of the Leased Premises.

     "Affiliate" shall mean with respect to the Person in question, any other
Person which controls in whole, or is controlled by, or is under common control
with, the Person in question, including, without limitation, any subsidiary(ies)
or parent(s) of the Person in question.  For purposes of this definition,
"control" shall mean the power to direct the management and policies of such
entity, directly or indirectly, whether through ownership of voting securities,
by contract, veto rights or otherwise; and the terms "controlling" and
"controlled" have meanings correlative to the foregoing.
"Alterations" shall mean all changes, additions, improvements or repairs to, all
alterations, reconstructions, renewals, replacements or removals of and all
substitutions or replacements for any of the Improvements or Equipment, both
interior and exterior, structural and non-structural, and ordinary and
extraordinary.

     "Appurtenances" shall mean all tenements, hereditaments, easements,
rights-of-way, rights, privileges in and to the Land, including (a) easements
over other lands granted by any Easement Agreement and (b) any streets, ways,
alleys, vaults, gores or strips of land adjoining the Land. 
"Assignment" shall mean any assignment of rents and leases from Landlord to a
Lender which (a) encumbers any of the Leased Premises and (b) secures Landlord's
obligation to repay a Loan, as the same may be amended, supplemented or modified
from time to time.

     "Basic Rent" shall mean Basic Rent as defined in Paragraph 6.
"Basic Rent Payment Dates" shall mean the Basic Rent Payment Dates as defined in
Paragraph 6.

     "Casualty" shall mean (a) any loss of or damage to the Leased Premises or
(b) any injury to or death of person or any property included within or related
to the Leased Premises or arising from the Adjoining Property that is likely to
have a material adverse effect on Landlord, Tenant or the Leased Premises
including the operation thereon by Tenant.  

     "Commencement Date" shall mean Commencement Date as defined in Paragraph 5.



     "Condemnation" shall mean a Taking.

     "Condemnation Notice" shall mean notice or actual knowledge of the
institution of or intention to institute any proceeding for Condemnation.

     "Costs" of a Person or associated with a specified transaction shall mean
all reasonable costs and expenses incurred by such Person or associated with
such transaction, including without limitation, attorneys' fees and expenses,
court costs, brokerage fees, escrow fees, title insurance premiums, mortgage
commitment fees, mortgage points, recording fees and transfer taxes, as the
circumstances require.  

     "Covenants" shall mean the covenants and agreements described on Exhibit
"E".  

     "CPI" shall mean CPI as defined in Exhibit "D" hereto.

     "Default Termination Amount" shall mean the Default Termination Amount as
defined in Paragraph 23(a)(iii).

     "Default Rate" shall mean the Default Rate as defined in Paragraph
7(a)(iv).

     "Easement Agreement" shall mean any conditions, covenants, restrictions,
easements, declarations, licenses and other agreements listed as Permitted
Encumbrances or, with the prior written approval of Landlord and Tenant, as may
hereafter affect the Leased Premises.

     "Environmental Law" shall mean (i) whenever enacted or promulgated, any
applicable federal, state, foreign and local law, statute, ordinance, rule,
regulation, license, permit, authorization, approval, consent, court order,
judgment, decree, injunction, code, requirement or agreement with any
governmental entity, (x) relating to pollution (or the cleanup thereof), or the
protection of air, water vapor, surface water, groundwater, drinking water
supply, land (including land surface or subsurface), plant, aquatic and animal
life from injury caused by a Hazardous Substance or (y) concerning exposure to,
or the use, containment, storage, recycling, reclamation, reuse, treatment,
generation, discharge, transportation, processing, handling, labeling,
production, disposal or remediation of Hazardous Substances, Hazardous
Conditions or Hazardous Activities, in each case as amended and as now or
hereafter in effect, and (ii) any common law or equitable doctrine (including,
without limitation, injunctive relief and tort doctrines such as negligence,
nuisance, trespass and strict liability) that may impose liability or
obligations or injuries or damages due to or threatened as a result of the
presence of, exposure to, or ingestion of, any Hazardous Substance.  The term
Environmental Law includes, without limitation, the federal Comprehensive
Environmental Response Compensation and Liability Act of 1980, the Superfund
Amendments and Reauthorization Act, the federal Water Pollution Control Act, the
federal Clean Air Act, the federal Clean Water Act, the federal Resources
Conservation and Recovery Act of 1976 (including the Hazardous and Solid Waste
Amendments to RCRA), the federal Solid Waste Disposal Act, the federal Toxic
Substance Control Act, the federal Insecticide, Fungicide and Rodenticide Act,
the federal Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970, the federal National
Environmental Policy Act and the federal Hazardous Materials Transportation Act,
each as amended and as now or hereafter in effect and any similar state or local
Law.

     "Environmental Violation" shall mean (a) any direct or indirect discharge,
disposal, spillage, emission, escape, pumping, pouring, injection, leaching,
release, seepage, filtration or transporting of any Hazardous Substance at,
upon, under, onto or within the Leased Premises, or from the Leased Premises to
the environment, in violation of any Environmental Law or in excess of any
reportable quantity established under any Environmental Law or which could
result in any liability to Landlord, Tenant or Lender, any Federal, state or
local government or any other Person for the costs of any removal or remedial
action or natural resources damage or for bodily injury or property damage,
(b) any deposit, storage, dumping, placement or use of any Hazardous Substance
at, upon, under or within the Leased Premises or which extends to any Adjoining
Property in violation of any Environmental Law or in excess of any reportable
quantity established under any Environmental Law or which could result in any
liability to any Federal, state or local government or to any other Person for
the costs of any removal or remedial action or natural resources damage or for
bodily injury or property damage, (c) the abandonment or discarding of any



barrels, containers or other receptacles containing any Hazardous Substances in
violation of any Environmental Laws, (d) any activity, occurrence or condition
which could result in any liability, cost or expense to Landlord or Lender or
any other owner or occupier of the Leased Premises, or which could result in a
creation of a lien on the Leased Premises under any Environmental Law, or
(e) any violation of or noncompliance with any Environmental Law.  

     "Equipment" shall mean the Equipment as defined in Paragraph 1.

     "Event of Default" shall mean an Event of Default as defined in Paragraph
22(a).

     "Fair Market Value" shall mean the higher of (a) the fair market value of
the Leased Premises as of the Relevant Date as if unaffected and unencumbered by
this Lease or (b) the fair market value of the Leased Premises as of the
Relevant Date as affected and encumbered by this Lease and assuming that the
Term has been extended for all extension periods provided for herein.  For all
purposes of this Lease, Fair Market Value shall be determined in accordance with
the procedure specified in Paragraph 29.

     "Fair Market Value Date" shall mean the date when the Fair Market Value is
determined in accordance with Paragraph 29.  

     "Federal Funds" shall mean federal or other immediately available funds
which at the time of payment are legal tender for the payment of public and
private debts in the United States of America.  

     "Guarantor" shall mean Westell Technologies, Inc., a Delaware corporation.

     "Guaranty and Suretyship Agreement" shall mean the Guaranty and Suretyship
Agreement of even date from Guarantor to Landlord, pursuant to which Guarantor
has guaranteed all of the obligations and liabilities of Tenant under the Lease.
"Hazardous Activity" means any activity, process, procedure or undertaking which
directly or indirectly (i) procures, generates or creates any Hazardous
Substance; (ii) causes or results in (or threatens to cause or result in) the
release, seepage, spill, leak, flow, discharge or emission of any Hazardous
Substance into the environment (including the air, ground water, watercourses or
water systems), (iii) involves the containment or storage of any Hazardous
Substance; or (iv) would cause the Leased Premises or any portion thereof to
become a hazardous waste treatment, recycling, reclamation, processing, storage
or disposal facility within the meaning of any Environmental Law.

     "Hazardous Condition" means any condition which would support any claim or
liability under any Environmental Law, including the presence of underground
storage tanks.

     "Hazardous Substance" means (i) any substance, material, product,
petroleum, petroleum product, derivative, compound or mixture, mineral
(including asbestos), chemical, gas, medical waste, or other pollutant, in each
case whether naturally occurring, man-made or the by-product of any process,
that is toxic, harmful or hazardous or acutely hazardous to the environment or
public health or safety or (ii) any substance supporting a claim under any
Environmental Law, whether or not defined as hazardous as such under any
Environmental Law.  Hazardous Substances include, without limitation, any toxic
or hazardous waste, pollutant, contaminant, industrial waste, petroleum or
petroleum-derived substances or waste, radon, radioactive materials, asbestos,
asbestos containing materials, urea formaldehyde foam insulation, lead and
polychlorinated biphenyls.

     "Impositions" shall mean the Impositions as defined in Paragraph 9(a).

     "Improvements" shall mean the Improvements as defined in Paragraph 1.

     "Indemnitee" shall mean an Indemnitee as defined in Paragraph 15.  

     "Insurance Requirements" shall mean the requirements of all insurance
policies required to be maintained in accordance with this Lease.

     "Land" shall mean the Land as defined in Paragraph 1.

     "Law" shall mean any constitution, statute, rule of law, code, ordinance,
order, judgment, decree, injunction, rule, regulation, policy, requirement or
administrative or judicial determination, even if unforeseen or extraordinary,



of every duly constituted governmental authority, court or agency, now or
hereafter enacted or in effect.

     "Lease" shall mean this Lease Agreement.  

     "Lease Year" shall mean, with respect to the first Lease Year, the period
commencing on the Commencement Date and ending at midnight on the last day of
the twelfth (12th) consecutive calendar full month following the Commencement
Date, and each succeeding twelve (12) month period during the Term.

     "Leased Premises" shall mean the Leased Premises as defined in Paragraph 1.

     "Legal Requirements" shall mean the requirements of all present and future
Laws (including but not limited to Environmental Laws and Laws relating to
accessibility to, usability by, and discrimination against, disabled
individuals) and all covenants, restrictions and conditions now or hereafter of
record which may be applicable to Tenant or to any of the Leased Premises, or to
the use, manner of use, occupancy, possession, operation, maintenance,
alteration, repair or restoration of any of the Leased Premises, even if
compliance therewith necessitates structural changes or improvements or results
in interference with the use or enjoyment of any of the Leased Premises.

     "Lender" shall mean any person or entity (and their respective successors
and assigns) which may, after the date hereof, make a Loan to Landlord or is the
holder of any Note.

     "Loan" shall mean any loan made by one or more Lenders to Landlord, which
loan is secured by a Mortgage and an Assignment and evidenced by a Note.

     "Monetary Obligations" shall mean Rent and all other sums payable by Tenant
under this Lease to Landlord, to any third party on behalf of Landlord or to any
Indemnitee.  

     "Mortgage" shall mean any mortgage or deed of trust from Landlord to a
Lender which (a) encumbers any of the Leased Premises and (b) secures Landlord's
obligation to repay a Loan, as the same may be amended, supplemented or
modified.

     "Net Award" shall mean (a) the entire award payable to Landlord or Lender
by reason of a Condemnation whether pursuant to a judgment or by agreement or
otherwise, or (b) the entire proceeds of any insurance required under clauses
(i), (ii) (to the extent payable to Landlord or Lender), (iv), (v) or (vi) of
Paragraph 16(a), as the case may be, less any costs incurred by Landlord and
Lender in collecting such award or proceeds.  Net Award shall not include any
separate award payable to Tenant under the terms of Paragraph 17(b).

     "Note" shall mean any promissory note evidencing Landlord's obligation to
repay a Loan, as the same may be amended, supplemented or modified.

     "Offer Amount" shall mean the greater of (a) the Fair Market Value of the
Leased Premises as of the Relevant Date utilizing clause (b) exclusively in the
definition of Fair Market Value and (b) the sum of the Acquisition Cost and the
applicable Prepayment Premium which Landlord will be require to pay in prepaying
any Loan with the proceeds of the Offer Amount.

     "Partial Casualty" shall mean any Casualty which does not constitute a
Termination Event.  

     "Partial Condemnation" shall mean any Condemnation which does not
constitute a Termination Event.  

     "Permitted Encumbrances" shall mean those covenants, restrictions,
reservations, liens, conditions and easements and other encumbrances, other than
any Mortgage or Assignment, listed on Exhibit "C" hereto (but such listing shall
not be deemed to revive any such encumbrances that have expired or terminated or
are otherwise invalid or unenforceable).  

     "Person" shall mean an individual, partnership, association, corporation or
other entity.

     "Prepayment Premium" shall mean any payment (other than a payment of
principal and/or interest which Landlord is required to make under a Note or a
Mortgage) by reason of any prepayment by Landlord of any principal due under a



Note or Mortgage, and which may be (in lieu of such prepayment premium or
prepayment penalty) a "make whole" clause requiring a prepayment premium in an
amount sufficient to compensate the Lender for the loss of the benefit of the
Loan due to a prepayment as a result of (a) an Event of Default, (b) any
Termination Event  or (c) any purchase of the Leased Premises by Tenant or its
designee pursuant to any provision of this Lease.  

     "Present Value" of any amount shall mean such amount discounted by a rate
per annum which is the lower of (a) the Prime Rate at the time such present
value is determined or (b) six percent (6%) per annum.  

     "Prime Rate" shall mean the annual interest rate as published, from time to
time, in The Wall Street Journal as the "Prime Rate" in its column entitled
"Money Rate".  The Prime Rate may not be the lowest rate of interest charged by
any "large U.S. money center commercial banks" and Landlord makes no
representations or warranties to that effect.  In the event The Wall Street
Journal ceases publication or ceases to publish the "Prime Rate" as described
above, the Prime Rate shall be the average per annum discount rate (the
"Discount Rate") on ninety-one (91) day bills ("Treasury Bills") issued from
time to time by the United States Treasury at its most recent auction, plus
three hundred (300) basis points.  If no such 91-day Treasury Bills are then
being issued, the Discount Rate shall be the discount rate on Treasury Bills
then being issued for the period of time closest to ninety-one (91) days.

     "Relevant Amount" shall mean the Termination Amount, the Offer Amount or
the Default Termination Amount, as the case may be.  

     "Relevant Date" shall mean (a) the date immediately prior to the date on
which the applicable Condemnation Notice is received, in the event of a
Termination Notice under Paragraph 18 which is occasioned by a Taking, (b) the
date immediately prior to the date on which the applicable Casualty occurs, in
the event of a Termination Notice under Paragraph 18 which is occasioned by a
Casualty, (c) the date when Fair Market Value is redetermined, in the event of a
redetermination of Fair Market Value pursuant to Paragraph 20(c), (d) the date
immediately prior to the Event of Default giving rise to the need to determine
Fair Market Value in the event Landlord provides Tenant with notice of its
intention to require Tenant to make a termination offer under
Paragraph 23(a)(iii) and (e) the date immediately prior to the date on which
Tenant exercises its option to purchase the Leased Premises pursuant to
Paragraph 35.

     "Rent" shall mean, collectively, Basic Rent and Additional Rent.

     "Site Assessment" shall mean a Site Assessment as defined in
Paragraph 10(c).  

     "State" shall mean the State of Illinois.

     "Surviving Obligations" shall mean any obligations of Tenant under this
Lease, actual or contingent, which arise on or prior to the expiration or prior
termination of this Lease or which survive such expiration or termination by
their own terms.  

     "Taking" shall mean (a) any taking or damaging of all or a portion of any
of the Leased Premises (i) in or by condemnation or other eminent domain
proceedings pursuant to any Law, general or special, or (ii) by reason of any
agreement with any condemnor in settlement of or under threat of any such
condemnation or other eminent domain proceeding, or (iii) by any other means, or
(b) any de facto condemnation.  The Taking shall be considered to have taken
place as of the later of the date actual physical possession is taken by the
condemnor, or the date on which the right to compensation and damages accrues
under the Law applicable to the Leased Premises.

     "Term" shall mean the Term as defined in Paragraph 5.

     "Termination Amount" shall mean the greater of (a) Fair Market Value or
(b) the sum of the Acquisition Cost and any Prepayment Premium which Landlord
will be required to pay in prepaying any Loan with proceeds of the Termination
Amount.   

     "Termination Date" shall mean Termination Date as defined in Paragraph 18.
"Termination Event" shall mean a Termination Event as defined in Paragraph 18.  
"Termination Notice" shall mean Termination Notice as defined in Paragraph



18(a).

     3.   Title and Condition.

     (a)  The Leased Premises are demised and let subject to (i) the Mortgage
and Assignment presently in effect, (ii) the rights of any Persons in possession
of the Leased Premises, (iii) the existing state of title of any of the Leased
Premises, including any Permitted Encumbrances, (iv) any state of facts which an
accurate survey or physical inspection of the Leased Premises might show, (v)
all Legal Requirements, including any existing violation of any thereof, and
(vi) the condition of the Leased Premises as of the commencement of the Term,
without representation or warranty by Landlord.  

     (b)  Tenant acknowledges that the Leased Premises is in good condition and
repair at the inception of this Lease.  LANDLORD LEASES AND WILL LEASE AND
TENANT TAKES AND WILL TAKE THE LEASED PREMISES AS IS.  TENANT ACKNOWLEDGES THAT
LANDLORD (WHETHER ACTING AS LANDLORD HEREUNDER OR IN ANY OTHER CAPACITY) HAS NOT
MADE AND WILL NOT MAKE, NOR SHALL LANDLORD BE DEEMED TO HAVE MADE, ANY WARRANTY
OR REPRESENTATION, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, WITH RESPECT TO ANY OF THE LEASED
PREMISES, INCLUDING ANY WARRANTY OR REPRESENTATION AS TO (i) ITS FITNESS, DESIGN
OR CONDITION FOR ANY PARTICULAR USE OR PURPOSE, (ii) THE QUALITY OF THE MATERIAL
OR WORKMANSHIP THEREIN, (iii) THE EXISTENCE OF ANY DEFECT, LATENT OR PATENT,
(iv) LANDLORD'S TITLE THERETO, (v) VALUE, (vi) COMPLIANCE WITH SPECIFICATIONS,
(vii) LOCATION, (viii) USE, (ix) CONDITION, (x) MERCHANTABILITY, (xi) QUALITY,
(xii) DESCRIPTION, (xiii) DURABILITY, (xiv) OPERATION, (xv) THE EXISTENCE OF ANY
HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE, HAZARDOUS CONDITION OR HAZARDOUS ACTIVITY OR (xvi)
COMPLIANCE OF THE LEASED PREMISES WITH ANY LAW OR LEGAL REQUIREMENT; AND ALL
RISKS INCIDENT THERETO ARE TO BE BORNE BY TENANT.  TENANT ACKNOWLEDGES THAT THE
LEASED PREMISES IS OF ITS SELECTION AND TO ITS SPECIFICATIONS AND THAT THE
LEASED PREMISES HAS BEEN INSPECTED BY TENANT AND IS SATISFACTORY TO IT.  IN THE
EVENT OF ANY DEFECT OR DEFICIENCY IN ANY OF THE LEASED PREMISES OF ANY NATURE,
WHETHER LATENT OR PATENT, LANDLORD SHALL NOT HAVE ANY RESPONSIBILITY OR
LIABILITY WITH RESPECT THERETO OR FOR ANY INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES
(INCLUDING STRICT LIABILITY IN TORT).  THE PROVISIONS OF THIS PARAGRAPH 3(b)
HAVE BEEN  NEGOTIATED, AND ARE INTENDED TO BE A COMPLETE EXCLUSION AND NEGATION
OF ANY WARRANTIES BY LANDLORD, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, WITH RESPECT TO ANY OF THE
LEASED PREMISES, ARISING PURSUANT TO THE UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE OR ANY OTHER
LAW NOW OR HEREAFTER IN EFFECT OR ARISING OTHERWISE.

     (c)  Tenant represents to Landlord that Tenant has examined the title to
the Leased Premises prior to the execution and delivery of this Lease and has
found the same to be satisfactory for the purposes contemplated hereby.  Tenant
acknowledges that fee simple title (both legal and equitable) is in Landlord
and, except as provided in Paragraph 35 hereof, that Tenant has only the
leasehold right of possession and use of the Leased Premises as provided herein
and that, to the best of Tenant's knowledge, (i) the Improvements conform to all
material Legal Requirements and all Insurance Requirements, (ii) all easements
necessary or appropriate for the use or operation of the Leased Premises have
been obtained, (iii) all contractors and subcontractors who have performed work
on or supplied materials to the Leased Premises have been fully paid, and all
materials and supplies have been fully paid for except as otherwise disclosed to
Landlord in the Seller's/Lessee's Certificate of even date, (iv) the
Improvements have been fully completed in all material respects in a workmanlike
manner of first class quality, and (v) all Equipment necessary or appropriate
for the use or operation of the Leased Premises has been installed and is
presently fully operative in all material respects.

     (d)  Landlord hereby assigns to Tenant, without recourse or warranty
whatsoever, all assignable warranties, guaranties, indemnities and similar
rights which Landlord may have against any manufacturer, seller, engineer,
contractor or builder in respect of any of the Leased Premises.  Such assignment
shall remain in effect until an Event of Default occurs or until the expiration
or earlier termination of this Lease, whereupon such assignment shall cease and
all of said warranties, guaranties, indemnities and other rights shall
automatically revert to Landlord.

     4.   Use of Leased Premises; Quiet Enjoyment.

     (a)  Tenant may occupy and use the Leased Premises for office, light
manufacturing, warehouse, engineering, product development, testing and similar
and related purposes and for no other purpose.  Tenant shall not use or occupy
or permit any of the Leased Premises to be used or occupied, nor do or permit
anything to be done in or on any of the Leased Premises, in a manner which would



(i) violate any Law or Legal Requirement, (ii) make void or voidable or cause
any insurer to cancel any insurance required by this Lease, or make it difficult
or impossible to obtain any such insurance at commercially reasonable rates,
(iii) cause structural injury to any of the Improvements or (iv) constitute a
public or private nuisance or waste.

     (b)  Subject to the provisions hereof, so long as no Event of Default has
occurred and is continuing, Tenant shall quietly hold, occupy and enjoy the
Leased Premises throughout the Term, without any hindrance, ejection or
molestation by Landlord with respect to matters that arise after the date
hereof, provided that Landlord or its agents may enter upon and examine any of
the Leased Premises at such reasonable times as Landlord may select and upon
reasonable notice to Tenant (except in the case of an emergency, in which no
notice shall be required) for the purpose of inspecting the Leased Premises,
verifying compliance or non-compliance by Tenant with its obligations hereunder
and the existence or non-existence of an Event of Default or event which with
the passage of time and/or notice would constitute an Event of Default, showing
the Leased Premises to prospective Lenders and purchasers and taking such other
action with respect to the Leased Premises as is permitted by any provision
hereof.  During any such entry, Landlord, its agents, prospective Lenders and/or
purchasers shall interfere as little as reasonably practical with the operations
of Tenant at the Leased Premises and a representative of Tenant shall have the
right to accompany any such Person in order to protect matters of a confidential
nature.

     5.   Term.  

     (a)  Subject to the provisions hereof, Tenant shall have and hold the
Leased Premises for an initial term (such term, as extended or renewed in
accordance with the provisions hereof, being called the "Term") commencing on
September 30, 1997 (the "Commencement Date") and ending on September 30, 2017
(the "Expiration Date").

     (b)  Provided that if, on or prior to the Expiration Date or any other
Renewal Date (as hereinafter defined) this Lease shall not have been terminated
pursuant to any provision hereof, then on the Expiration Date and on the fifth
(5th) anniversary of the Expiration Date (the Expiration Date and each such
anniversary being a "Renewal Date"), the Tenant shall have the right to extend
the Term for an additional period of five (5) years by written notice to
Landlord in recordable form at least one (1) year prior to the next Renewal
Date.  Any such extension of the Term shall be subject to all of the provisions
of this Lease, as the same may be amended, supplemented or modified.  

     (c)  If Tenant fails to exercise its option to extend or further extend the
Term, or if an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing, then Landlord
shall have the right during the remainder of the Term then in effect and, in any
event, Landlord shall have the right during the last year of the Term, to
(i) advertise the availability of the Leased Premises for sale or reletting and
to erect upon the Leased Premises signs indicating such availability and
(ii) show the Leased Premises to prospective purchasers or  tenants or their
agents at such reasonable times as Landlord may select, subject to the
conditions set forth in the last sentence of Paragraph 4(b).  

     6.   Basic Rent.  Tenant shall pay to Landlord, as annual rent for the
Leased Premises during the Term, the amounts determined in accordance with
Exhibit "D" hereto ("Basic Rent"), commencing on the first day of October, 1997,
and continuing on the first day of each January, April, July and October
thereafter during the Term (each such day being a "Basic Rent Payment Date"). 
Each such rental payment shall be made, at Landlord's sole discretion, (a) to
Landlord at its address set forth above and/or to such one or more other
Persons, at such addresses and in such proportions as Landlord may direct by
fifteen (15) days' prior written notice to Tenant (in which event Tenant shall
give Landlord notice of each such payment concurrent with the making thereof),
and (b) by a check hand delivered at least five (5) days before or sent by
nationally recognized overnight courier at least two (2) days before the
applicable Basic Rent Payment Date, or in Federal Funds on the applicable Basic
Rent Payment Date.  Pro rata Basic Rent for the period from the date hereof
through the last day of the month hereof shall be paid on the date hereof.  

     7.   Additional Rent.  

     (a)  Tenant shall pay and discharge, as additional rent (collectively,
"Additional Rent"):  



     (i)    except as otherwise specifically provided herein, all costs and
expenses of Tenant, Landlord and any other Persons specifically referenced
herein which are incurred in connection or associated with (A) the use, non-use,
occupancy, possession, operation, condition, design, construction, maintenance,
alteration, repair or restoration of any of the Leased Premises, (B) the
performance of any of Tenant's obligations under this Lease, (C) any sale or
other transfer of any of the Leased Premises to Tenant under this Lease, (D) any
Condemnation proceedings, (E) the adjustment, settlement or compromise of any
insurance claims involving or arising from any of the Leased Premises, (F) the
prosecution, defense or settlement of any litigation involving or arising from
any of the Leased Premises, this Lease, or the sale of the Leased Premises to
Landlord so long as the Landlord is the prevailing party in any such prosecution
or defense or the settlement requires payment or performance by Tenant, (G) the
exercise or enforcement by Landlord, its successors and assigns, of any of its
rights under this Lease, (H) any amendment to or modification or termination of
this Lease made at the request of Tenant, (I) Costs of Landlord's counsel and
reasonable internal Costs of Landlord incurred in connection with any act
undertaken by Landlord (or its counsel) at the request of Tenant, or incurred in
connection with any act of Landlord performed on behalf of Tenant following
Tenant's failure to perform any such act after receipt of the applicable notice
under Paragraph 22(b), (J) the reasonable internal Costs of Landlord incurred in
connection with any act undertaken by Landlord at the request of Tenant or
Tenant's failure to act promptly in an emergency situation, and (K) any other
items specifically required to be paid by Tenant under this Lease; provided,
however, that Additional Rent shall not include costs related to Landlord's
business such as the cost of preparing Landlord's financial statements, or tax
returns, or the sales costs for selling the Leased Premises except for a sale to
Tenant or a designee of Tenant; 

     (ii)   after the date all or any portion of any installment of Basic Rent
is due and not paid, an amount equal to five percent (5%) of the amount of such
unpaid installment or portion thereof;  

     (iii)       a sum equal to any additional sums (including any late charge,
default penalties, interest and fees of Lender's counsel) which are payable by
Landlord to any Lender under any Note by reason of Tenant's late payment or
non-payment of Basic Rent or by reason of an Event of Default; and 

     (iv)   interest at the rate (the "Default Rate") of five percent (5%) over
the Prime Rate per annum on the following sums until paid in full:  (A) all
overdue installments of Basic Rent from the respective due dates thereof and (B)
all overdue amounts of Additional Rent relating to obligations which Landlord
shall have paid on behalf of Tenant, from the date of payment thereof by
Landlord.  

     (b)  Tenant shall pay and discharge (i) any Additional Rent referred to in
Paragraph 7(a)(i) when the same shall become due, provided that amounts which
are billed to Landlord or any third party, but not to Tenant, shall be paid
within twenty (20) days after Landlord's demand for payment thereof, and
(ii) any other Additional Rent, within twenty (20) days after Landlord's demand
for payment thereof accompanied by an invoice or statement for the amount of the
Additional Rent due and owing.  

     (c)  In no event shall amounts payable under Paragraph 7(a)(ii), (iii) and
(iv) exceed the maximum amount permitted by applicable Law.

     8.   Net Lease; Non-Terminability.

     (a)  This is a net lease and all Monetary Obligations shall be paid without
notice or demand and without set-off, counterclaim, recoupment, abatement,
suspension, deferment, diminution, deduction, reduction or defense
(collectively, a "Set-Off").

     (b)  Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, this Lease and the
rights of Landlord and the obligations of Tenant hereunder shall not be affected
by any event or for any reason, including the following:  (i) any damage to or
theft, loss or destruction of any of the Leased Premises, (ii) any Condemnation,
(iii) Tenant's acquisition of ownership of any of the Leased Premises other than
pursuant to an express provision of this Lease, (iv) any default on the part of
Landlord hereunder or under any Note, Mortgage, Assignment or any other
agreement, (v) any latent or other defect in any of the Leased Premises,
(vi) the breach of any warranty of any seller or manufacturer of any of the



Equipment, (vii) any violation of any provision of this Lease by Landlord,
(viii) the bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, composition, readjustment,
liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of, or other proceeding affecting
Landlord, (ix) the exercise of any remedy, including foreclosure, under any
Mortgage or Assignment, (x) any action with respect to this Lease (including the
disaffirmance hereof) which may be taken by Landlord, any trustee, receiver or
liquidator of Landlord or any court under the Federal Bankruptcy Code or
otherwise, (xi) any interference with Tenant's use of the Leased Premises,
(xii) market or economic changes or (xiii) any other cause, whether similar or
dissimilar to the foregoing, any present or future Law to the contrary
notwithstanding; provided, that Tenant does not waive any of its rights to bring
an action at law or in equity against Landlord for breach by Landlord of any of
its obligations hereunder.

     (c)  The obligations of Tenant hereunder shall be separate and independent
covenants and agreements, all Monetary Obligations shall continue to be payable
in all events (or, in lieu thereof, Tenant shall pay amounts equal thereto), and
the obligations of Tenant hereunder shall continue unaffected unless the
requirement to pay or perform the same shall have been terminated pursuant to an
express provision of this Lease.  The obligation to pay Rent or amounts equal
thereto shall not be affected by any collection of rents by any governmental
body pursuant to a tax lien or otherwise, even though such obligation results in
a double payment of Rent.  All Rent payable by Tenant hereunder shall constitute
"rent" for all purposes (including Section 502(b)(6) of the Bankruptcy Code).

     (d)  Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, Tenant shall have no
right and hereby waives all rights which it may have under any Law (i) to quit,
terminate or surrender this Lease or any of the Leased Premises, or (ii) to any
Set-Off of any Monetary Obligations; provided that Tenant does not waive any of
its rights to bring an action at law or in equity against Landlord for breach by
Landlord of any of its obligations hereunder.  

     9.   Payment of Impositions.

     (a)  Tenant shall, before interest or penalties are due thereon, pay and
discharge all taxes (including real and personal property, franchise, sales and
rent taxes), all charges for any easement or agreement maintained for the
benefit of any of the Leased Premises, all assessments and levies, all permit,
inspection and license fees, all rents and charges for water, sewer, utility and
communication services relating to any of the Leased Premises, all other public
charges whether of a like or different nature, even if unforeseen or
extraordinary, imposed upon or assessed against (i) Tenant, (ii) Tenant's
leasehold interest in the Leased Premises, (iii) any of the Leased Premises,
(iv) Landlord as a result of or arising in respect of the acquisition,
ownership, occupancy, leasing, use, possession or sale of any of the Leased
Premises, any activity conducted on any of the Leased Premises, or the Rent, or
(v) any Lender by reason of any Note, Mortgage, Assignment or other document
evidencing or securing a Loan and which (as to this clause (v)) are reasonable
and customary and which Landlord has agreed to pay (collectively, the
"Impositions"); provided, that nothing herein shall obligate Tenant to pay
(A) income, excess profits or other taxes of Landlord (or Lender) which are
determined on the basis of Landlord's (or Lender's) net income or net worth
(unless such taxes are in lieu of or a substitute for any other tax, assessment
or other charge upon or with respect to the Leased Premises which, if it were in
effect, would be payable by Tenant under the provisions hereof or by the terms
of such tax, assessment or other charge), (B) any estate, inheritance,
succession, gift or similar tax imposed on Landlord, (C) any capital gains tax
imposed on Landlord in connection with the sale of the Leased Premises to any
Person or (D) any transfer taxes payable in connection with the sale of the
Leased Premises by Landlord unless such sale is to Tenant or its designee.  If
any Imposition may be paid in installments without penalty, Tenant shall have
the option to pay such Imposition in installments; in such event, Tenant shall
be liable only for those installments which accrue or become due and payable
during the Term.  Tenant shall prepare and file all tax reports required by
governmental authorities which relate to the Impositions.  Tenant shall deliver
to Landlord (1) copies of all settlements and notices pertaining to the
Impositions which may be issued by any governmental authority within ten (10)
days after Tenant's receipt thereof, (2) receipts for payment of all taxes
required to be paid by Tenant hereunder within thirty (30) days after the due
date thereof and (3) receipts for payment of all other Impositions within ten
(10) days after Landlord's request therefor.  

     (b)  At any time following the occurrence of an Event of Default and if the



Lender so requires, Landlord shall have the right at any time to require Tenant
to pay to Landlord an additional monthly sum (each an "Escrow Payment")
sufficient to pay the Escrow Charges (as hereinafter defined) as they become
due.  As used herein, "Escrow Charges" shall mean real estate taxes on the
Leased Premises or payments in lieu thereof and premiums on any insurance
required by this Lease.  Landlord shall determine the amount of the Escrow
Charges and of each Escrow Payment.  As long as the Escrow Payments are being
held by Landlord the Escrow Payments shall not be commingled with other funds of
Landlord or other Persons and interest thereon shall accrue for the benefit of
Tenant from the date such monies are received and invested (which Escrow
Payments are to be invested promptly following receipt thereof) until the date
such monies are disbursed to pay Escrow Charges.  Landlord shall apply the
Escrow Payments to the payment of the Escrow Charges in such order or priority
as Landlord shall determine or as required by law.  If at any time the Escrow
Payments theretofore paid to Landlord shall be insufficient for the payment of
the Escrow Charges, Tenant, within ten (10) days after Landlord's demand
therefor, shall pay the amount of the deficiency to Landlord.

     10.  Compliance with Laws and Easement Agreements; Environmental Matters.  

     (a)  Tenant shall, at its expense, comply with and conform to, and cause
the Leased Premises and any other Person occupying any part of the Leased
Premises to comply with and conform to, all Insurance Requirements and Legal
Requirements (including all applicable Environmental Laws).  Tenant shall not at
any time (i) cause, permit or suffer to occur any Environmental Violation or
(ii) permit any sublessee, assignee or other Person occupying the Leased
Premises under or through Tenant to cause, permit or suffer to occur any
Environmental Violation.  

     (b)  Tenant, at its sole cost and expense, will at all times promptly and
faithfully abide by, discharge and perform all of the covenants, conditions and
agreements contained in any Easement Agreement on the part of Landlord or the
occupier to be kept and performed thereunder.  Tenant will not alter, modify,
amend or terminate any Easement Agreement, give any consent or approval
thereunder, or enter into any new Easement Agreement without, in each case, the
prior written consent of Landlord which shall not be unreasonably withheld,
delayed or conditioned.

     (C)  If Landlord has reasonable cause to believe that an Environmental
Violation exists or in connection with a financing, refinancing or sale of the
Leased Premises or if an Event of Default exists or if required by the terms of
any Mortgage, then upon prior written notice from Landlord, Tenant shall permit
such persons as Landlord may designate who shall be reasonably acceptable to
Tenant ("Site Reviewers") to visit the Leased Premises and perform, as agents of
Tenant, environmental site investigations and assessments ("Site Assessments")
on the Leased Premises for the purpose of determining whether there exists on
the Leased Premises any Environmental Violation or any condition which could
result in any Environmental Violation.  Such Site Assessments may include both
above and below the ground testing for Environmental Violations and such other
tests as may be necessary, in the opinion of the Site Reviewers, to conduct the
Site Assessments.  Prior to the commencement of any Site Assessment the
assessment protocol shall be made available to Tenant for review.  Tenant shall
supply to the Site Reviewers such historical and operational information
regarding the Leased Premises as may be reasonably requested by the Site
Reviewers to facilitate the Site Assessments, and shall make available for
meetings with the Site Reviewers appropriate personnel having knowledge of such
matters. The cost of performing and reporting any Site Assessment required by
the Lender than makes the initial Loan or if an Environmental Violation is found
to exist shall be paid by Tenant.  The cost of all other Site Assessments shall
be paid by Landlord.

     (d)  If an Environmental Violation occurs or is found to exist, Landlord
will consult with Tenant with respect to any remediation plan and the estimated
cost of remediation, provided, however, that the determination of the Landlord
applying prudent business judgment shall be final as to the scope of any
remediation plan.  If, in Landlord's reasonable judgment, the cost of
remediation of the same is likely to exceed $100,000, Tenant shall provide to
Landlord, within fifteen (15) days after Landlord's request therefor, adequate
financial assurances that Tenant will effect such remediation in accordance with
applicable Environmental Laws.  Such financial assurances shall be a bond or
letter of credit reasonably satisfactory to Landlord in form and substance and
in an amount equal to or greater than Landlord's reasonable estimate,  based
upon a Site Assessment performed pursuant to Paragraph 10(c), of the anticipated



cost of such remedial action.  

     (e)  Notwithstanding any other provision of this Lease, if an Environmental
Violation occurs or is found to exist and in the professional opinion of the
Site Reviewers and an independent third party real estate broker the existence
of such Environmental Violation is likely to make the Leased Premises
unleaseable and the Term would otherwise terminate or expire, then, at the
option of Landlord, the Term shall be automatically extended beyond the date of
termination or expiration and this Lease shall remain in full force and effect
beyond such date until the earlier to occur of (i) the completion of all
remedial action in accordance with applicable Environmental Laws or (ii) the
date specified in a written notice from Landlord to Tenant terminating this
Lease.  

     (f)  If Tenant fails to correct any Environmental Violation which occurs or
is found to exist, Landlord shall have the right (but no obligation) to take any
and all actions as Landlord, in its reasonable judgment, shall deem necessary or
advisable in order to cure such Environmental Violation.  

     (g)  Tenant shall notify Landlord promptly after becoming aware of any
Environmental Violation (or alleged Environmental Violation) or noncompliance
with any of the covenants contained in this Paragraph 10 and shall forward to
Landlord promptly after receipt thereof copies of all orders, reports, notices,
permits, applications or other communications relating to any such violation or
noncompliance. 

     (h)  All future leases, subleases or concession agreements relating to the
Leased Premises entered into by Tenant shall contain covenants of the other
party not to at any time (i) cause any Environmental Violation to occur or
(ii) permit any Person occupying the Leased Premises through said subtenant or
concessionaire to cause any Environmental Violation to occur.  

     11.  Liens; Recording.

     (a)  Tenant shall not, directly or indirectly, create or permit to be
created or to remain and shall promptly discharge or remove any lien, levy or
encumbrance on any of the Leased Premises or on any Rent or any other sums
payable by Tenant under this Lease, other than any Mortgage or Assignment, the
Permitted Encumbrances and any mortgage, lien, levy, encumbrance or other charge
created by or resulting solely from any act or omission of Landlord, any
Indemnitee, Lender or any Persons claiming under any of them.  NOTICE IS HEREBY
GIVEN THAT LANDLORD SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY LABOR, SERVICES OR MATERIALS
FURNISHED OR TO BE FURNISHED TO TENANT OR TO ANYONE HOLDING OR OCCUPYING ANY OF
THE LEASED PREMISES THROUGH OR UNDER TENANT, AND THAT NO MECHANICS' OR OTHER
LIENS FOR ANY SUCH LABOR, SERVICES OR MATERIALS SHALL ATTACH TO OR AFFECT THE
INTEREST OF LANDLORD IN AND TO ANY OF THE LEASED PREMISES.  LANDLORD MAY AT ANY
TIME, AND AT LANDLORD'S REQUEST TENANT SHALL PROMPTLY, POST ANY NOTICES ON THE
LEASED PREMISES REGARDING SUCH NON-LIABILITY OF LANDLORD.

     (b)  Tenant shall execute, deliver and record, file or register
(collectively, "record") all such instruments as may be required or permitted by
any present or future Law in order to evidence the respective interests of
Landlord and Tenant in the Leased Premises, and shall cause a memorandum of this
Lease (or, if such a memorandum cannot be recorded, this Lease), and any
supplement hereto or thereto, to be recorded in such manner and in such places
as may be required or permitted by any present or future Law in order to protect
the validity and priority of this Lease.  

     12.  Maintenance and Repair.

     (a)  Tenant shall at all times maintain the Leased Premises and the
Adjoining Property in as good repair and appearance as they are in on the date
hereof and fit to be used for their intended use in accordance with the better
of the practices generally recognized as then acceptable by other companies in
its industry or observed by Tenant with respect to the other real properties
owned or operated by it, and, in the case of the Equipment, in as good
mechanical condition as it was on the later of the date hereof or the date of
its installation, except for ordinary wear and tear.  Tenant shall take every
other action reasonably necessary or appropriate for the preservation and safety
of the Leased Premises.  Tenant shall promptly make all Alterations of every
kind and nature, whether foreseen or unforeseen, which may be required to comply
with the foregoing requirements of this Paragraph 12(a).  Landlord shall not be
required to make any Alteration, whether foreseen or unforeseen, or to maintain



any of the Leased Premises or Adjoining Property in any way, and Tenant hereby
expressly waives any right which may be provided for in any Law now or hereafter
in effect to make Alterations at the expense of Landlord or to require Landlord
to make Alterations.  Any Alteration made by Tenant pursuant to this Paragraph
12 shall be made in conformity with the provisions of Paragraph 13.

     (b)  If any Improvement, now or hereafter constructed, shall (i) encroach
upon any setback or any property, street or right-of-way adjoining the Leased
Premises, (ii) violate the provisions of any restrictive covenant affecting the
Leased Premises, (iii) hinder or obstruct any easement or right-of-way to which
any of the Leased Premises is subject or (iv) impair the rights of others in, to
or under any of the foregoing, Tenant shall, promptly after receiving notice or
otherwise acquiring knowledge thereof, either (A) obtain from all necessary
parties waivers or settlements of all claims, liabilities and damages resulting
from each such encroachment, violation, hindrance, obstruction or impairment,
whether the same shall affect Landlord, Tenant or both, or (B) take such action
as shall be necessary to remove all such encroachments, hindrances or
obstructions and to end all such violations or impairments, including, if
necessary, making Alterations.  

     13.  Alterations and Improvements.  

     (a)  Tenant shall have the right, without having obtained the prior written
consent of Landlord and Lender, to make (i) Alterations or a series of related
Alterations that, as to any such Alterations or series of related Alterations,
do not cost in excess of $250,000 and (iii) to install Equipment in the
Improvements or accessions to the Equipment that, as to such Equipment or
accessions, do not cost in excess of $250,000, so long as at the time of
construction or installation of any such Equipment or Alterations no Event of
Default exists and the value and utility of the Leased Premises is not
diminished thereby.  If the cost of any Alterations, series of related
Alterations, Equipment or accessions thereto is in excess of $250,000, the prior
written approval of Landlord and Lender shall be required, such approval not to
be unreasonably withheld, delayed or conditioned.  Tenant shall not construct
upon the Land any additional buildings without having first obtained the prior
written consent of Landlord and Lender, which shall not be unreasonably
withheld, delayed or conditioned.

     (b)  If Tenant makes any Alterations pursuant to this Paragraph 13 or as
required by Paragraph 12 or 17 (such Alterations and actions being hereinafter
collectively referred to as "Work"), whether or not Landlord's consent is
required, then (i) the market value of the Leased Premises shall not be lessened
by any such Work or its usefulness impaired, (ii) all such Work shall be
performed by Tenant in a good and workmanlike manner, (iii) all such Work shall
be expeditiously completed in compliance with all Legal Requirements, (iv) all
such Work shall comply with the Insurance Requirements, (v) if any such Work
involves the replacement of Equipment or parts thereto, all replacement
Equipment or parts shall have a value and useful life equal to the greater of
(A) the value and useful life on the date hereof of the Equipment being replaced
or (B) the value and useful life of the Equipment being replaced immediately
prior to the occurrence of the event which required its replacement, (vi) Tenant
shall promptly discharge or remove all liens filed against any of the Leased
Premises arising out of such Work, (vii) Tenant shall procure and pay for all
permits and licenses required in connection with any such Work, (viii) all such
Work shall be the property of Landlord and shall be subject to this Lease, and
Tenant shall execute and deliver to Landlord any document reasonably requested
by Landlord evidencing the assignment to Landlord of all estate, right, title
and interest (other than the leasehold estate created hereby) of Tenant or any
other Person thereto or therein, and (ix) Tenant shall comply, to the extent
requested by Landlord or required by this Lease, with the provisions of
Paragraph 19(a), whether or not such Work involves restoration of the Leased
Premises.

     14.  Permitted Contests.  Notwithstanding any other provision of this
Lease, Tenant shall not be required to (a) pay any Imposition, (b) discharge or
remove any lien referred to in Paragraph 11 or 13 or (c) take any action with
respect to any encroachment, violation, hindrance, obstruction or impairment
referred to in Paragraph 12(b) (such non-compliance with the terms hereof being
hereinafter referred to collectively as "Permitted Violations"), so long as at
the time of such contest no Event of Default exists and so long as Tenant shall
contest, in good faith, the existence, amount or validity thereof, the amount of
the damages caused thereby, or the extent of its or Landlord's liability
therefor by appropriate proceedings which shall operate during the pendency



thereof to prevent or stay (i) the collection of, or other realization upon, the
Permitted Violation so contested, (ii) the sale, forfeiture or loss of any of
the Leased Premises or any Rent to satisfy or to pay any damages caused by any
Permitted Violation, (iii) any interference with the use or occupancy of any of
the Leased Premises, (iv) any interference with the payment of any Rent, or
(v) the cancellation or increase in the rate of any insurance policy or a
statement by the carrier that coverage will be denied.  Tenant shall provide
Landlord security which is satisfactory, in Landlord's reasonable judgment, to
assure that such Permitted Violation is corrected, including all Costs, interest
and penalties that may be incurred or become due in connection therewith.  While
any proceedings which comply with the requirements of this Paragraph 14 are
pending and the required security is held by Landlord, Landlord shall not have
the right to correct any Permitted Violation thereby being contested unless
Landlord is required by law to correct such Permitted Violation and Tenant's
contest does not prevent or stay such requirement as to Landlord.  Each such
contest shall be promptly and diligently prosecuted by Tenant to a final
conclusion, except that Tenant, so long as the conditions of this Paragraph 14
are at all times complied with, has the right to attempt to settle or compromise
such contest through negotiations.  Tenant shall pay any and all losses,
judgments, decrees and Costs in connection with any such contest and shall,
promptly after the final determination of such contest, fully pay and discharge
the amounts which shall be levied, assessed, charged or imposed or be determined
to be payable therein or in connection therewith, together with all penalties,
fines, interest and Costs thereof or in connection therewith, and perform all
acts the performance of which shall be ordered or decreed as a result thereof. 
No such contest shall subject Landlord to the risk of any civil or criminal
liability.  

     15.  Indemnification.  

     (a)  Tenant shall pay, protect, indemnify, defend, save and hold harmless
Landlord, Lender and all other Persons described in Paragraph 30 (each an
"Indemnitee") from and against any and all liabilities, losses, damages
(including punitive damages), penalties, Costs (including attorneys' fees and
costs), causes of action, suits, claims, demands or judgments of any nature
whatsoever, howsoever caused, unless caused by gross negligence or willful
misconduct of the Indemnitee seeking indemnification without regard to the form
of action and whether based on strict liability, negligence or any  other theory
of recovery at law or in equity, arising from (i) any matter pertaining to the
acquisition (or the negotiations leading thereto), ownership, use, non-use,
occupancy, operation, condition, design, construction, maintenance, repair or
restoration of the Leased Premises or Adjoining Property, (ii) any casualty in
any manner arising from the Leased Premises or Adjoining Property, whether or
not Indemnitee has or should have knowledge or notice of any defect or condition
causing or contributing to said casualty, (iii) any violation by Tenant of any
provision of this Lease, any contract or agreement to which Tenant is a party,
any Legal Requirement or any Permitted Encumbrance or any encumbrance Tenant
consented to or the Mortgage or Assignment or (iv) any alleged, threatened or
actual Environmental Violation, including (A) liability for response costs and
for costs of removal and remedial action incurred by the United States
Government, any state or local governmental unit or any other Person, or damages
from injury to or destruction or loss of natural resources, including the
reasonable costs of assessing such injury, destruction or loss, incurred
pursuant to Section 107 of CERCLA, or any successor section or act or provision
of any similar state or local Law, (B) liability for costs and expenses of
abatement, correction or clean-up, fines, damages, response costs or penalties
which arise from the provisions of any of the other Environmental Laws and
(C) liability for personal injury or property damage arising under any statutory
or common-law tort theory, including damages assessed for the maintenance of a
public or private nuisance or for carrying on of a dangerous activity.  

     (b)  In case any action or proceeding is brought against any Indemnitee by
reason of any such claim, (i) Tenant may, except in the event of a conflict of
interest or a dispute between Tenant and any such Indemnitee or during the
continuance of an Event of Default, retain its own counsel and defend such
action (it being understood that Landlord may employ counsel of its choice to
monitor the defense of any such action) and (ii) such Indemnitee shall notify
Tenant to resist or defend such action or proceeding by retaining counsel
reasonably satisfactory to such Indemnitee, and such Indemnitee will cooperate
and assist in the defense of such action or proceeding if reasonably requested
so to do by Tenant.  In the event of a conflict of interest or dispute or during
the continuance of an Event of Default, Landlord shall have the right to select
counsel, and the cost of such counsel shall by paid by Tenant.



     (c)  The obligations of Tenant under this Paragraph 15 shall survive any
termination, expiration or rejection in bankruptcy of this Lease.  

     16.  Insurance.

     (a)  Tenant shall maintain the following insurance on or in connection with
the Leased Premises:

     (i)    Insurance against physical loss or damage to the Improvements and
Equipment as provided under a standard "All Risk" property policy including but
not limited to flood (if the Leased Premises is in a flood zone) and earthquake
coverage (if the Leased Premises are in an earthquake zone) in amounts not less
than the actual replacement cost of the Improvements and Equipment.  Such
policies shall contain Replacement Cost and Agreed Amount Endorsements and shall
contain deductibles not more than $50,000 per occurrence.

     (ii)   Commercial General Liability Insurance (including but not limited to
Incidental Medical Malpractice and Host Liquor Liability) and Business
Automobile Liability Insurance (including Non-Owned and Hired Automobile
Liability) against claims for personal and bodily injury, death or property
damage occurring on, in or as a result of the use of the Leased Premises, in an
amount not less than $15,000,000 per occurrence/annual aggregate and all other
coverage extensions that are usual and customary for properties of this size and
type provided, however, that the Landlord shall have the right to require such
higher limits as may be reasonable and customary for properties of this size and
type.  

     (iii)       Worker's compensation insurance covering all persons employed
by Tenant in connection with any work done on or about any of the Leased
Premises for which claims for death, disease or bodily injury may be asserted
against Landlord, Tenant or any of the Leased Premises or, in lieu of such
Worker's Compensation Insurance, a program of self-insurance complying with the
rules, regulations and requirements of the appropriate agency of the State.

     (iv)   Comprehensive Boiler and Machinery Insurance on any of the Equipment
or any other equipment on or in the Leased Premises, in an amount not less than
$5,000,000 per accident for damage to property.

     (v)    Business Income/Extra Expense Insurance at limits sufficient to
cover 100% of the period of indemnity not less than one year from time of loss. 
Such insurance shall name Landlord as loss payee solely with respect to Rent
payable to or for the benefit of Landlord as its interest appears under this
Lease.  

     (vi)   During any period in which substantial Alterations at the Leased
Premises are being undertaken, builder's risk insurance covering the total
completed value including any "soft costs" with respect to the Improvements
being altered or repaired (on a completed value, non-reporting basis),
replacement cost of work performed and equipment, supplies and materials
furnished in connection with such construction or repair of Improvements or
Equipment, together with such "soft cost" endorsements and such other
endorsements as Landlord may reasonably require and general liability, worker's
compensation  and automobile liability insurance with respect to the
Improvements being constructed, altered or repaired.  

     (vii)       Such other insurance (or other terms with respect to any
insurance required pursuant to this Paragraph 16, including without limitation
amounts of coverage, deductibles, form of mortgagee clause) on or in connection
with any of the Leased Premises as Landlord or Lender may reasonably require,
which at the time is usual and commonly obtained in connection with properties
similar in type of building, size, use and location to the Leased Premises.

     (b)  The insurance required by Paragraph 16(a) shall be written by
companies which have a Best's rating of A:X or above and are admitted in, and
approved to write insurance policies by, the State Insurance Department for the
State.  The insurance policies (i) shall be for such terms as Landlord may
reasonably approve and (ii) shall be in amounts sufficient at all times to
satisfy any coinsurance requirements thereof.  The insurance referred to in
Paragraphs 16(a)(i), 16(a)(iv) and 16(a)(vi) shall name Landlord as Owner and
Lender as loss payee and Tenant as its interest may appear.  The insurance
referred to in Paragraph 16(a)(ii) shall name Landlord  and Lender as additional
insureds, and the insurance referred to in Paragraph 16(a)(v) shall name



Landlord as insured and Landlord or, at the request of Landlord, Lender as loss
payee.  If said insurance or any part thereof shall expire, be withdrawn, become
void, voidable, unreliable or unsafe for any reason, including a breach of any
condition thereof by Tenant or the failure or impairment of the capital of any
insurer, or if for any other reason whatsoever said insurance shall become
reasonably unsatisfactory to Landlord, Tenant shall immediately obtain new or
additional insurance reasonably satisfactory to Landlord.

     (c)  Each insurance policy referred to in clauses (i), (iv), (v) and (vi)
of Paragraph 16(a) shall contain standard non-contributory mortgagee clauses in
favor of and acceptable to Lender.  Each policy required by any provision of
Paragraph 16(a), except clause (iii) thereof, shall provide that it may not be
cancelled except after thirty (30) days' prior notice to Landlord and Lender. 
Each such policy shall also provide that any loss otherwise payable thereunder
shall be payable notwithstanding (i) any act or omission of Landlord or Tenant
which might, absent such provision, result in a forfeiture of all or a part of
such insurance payment, (ii) the occupation or use of any of the Leased Premises
for purposes more hazardous than those permitted by the provisions of such
policy, (iii) any foreclosure or other action or proceeding taken by Lender
pursuant to any provision of the Mortgage, Note, Assignment or other document
evidencing or securing the Loan upon the happening of an event of default
therein or (iv) any change in title to or ownership of any of the Leased
Premises.

     (d)  Tenant shall pay as they become due all premiums for the insurance
required by Paragraph 16(a), shall renew or replace each policy and deliver to
Landlord evidence of the payment of the full premium therefor or installment
then due at least thirty (30) days prior to the expiration date of such policy,
and shall promptly deliver to Landlord all original certificates of insurance
and, if requested by any Lender, certified copies of each such policy.

     (e)  Anything in this Paragraph 16 to the contrary notwithstanding, any
insurance which Tenant is required to obtain pursuant to Paragraph 16(a) may be
carried under a "blanket" or umbrella policy or policies covering other
properties or liabilities of Tenant, provided that such "blanket" or umbrella
policy or policies otherwise comply with the provisions of this Paragraph 16 and
provided further that Tenant shall provide to Landlord a Statement of Values
which shall be reviewed annual and amended as necessary based on Replacement
Cost Valuations. The original or a certified copy of each such "blanket" or
umbrella policy shall promptly be delivered to Landlord.

     (f)  Tenant shall promptly comply with and conform to (i) all provisions of
each insurance policy required by this Paragraph 16 and (ii) all requirements of
the insurers thereunder applicable to Landlord, Tenant or any of the Leased
Premises or to the use, manner of use, occupancy, possession, operation,
maintenance, alteration or repair of any of the Leased Premises, even if such
compliance necessitates Alterations or results in interference with the use or
enjoyment of any of the Leased Premises.  

     (g)  Tenant shall not carry separate insurance concurrent in form or
contributing in the event of a Casualty with that required in this Paragraph 16
unless (i) Landlord and Lender are included therein as named insureds, with loss
payable as provided herein, and (ii) such separate insurance complies with the
other provisions of this Paragraph 16.  Tenant shall immediately notify Landlord
of such separate insurance and shall deliver to Landlord the original
certificates of insurance therefor.

     (h)  All policies shall contain effective waivers by the carrier against
all claims for insurance premiums against Landlord and shall contain full
waivers of subrogation against the Landlord.

     (i)  All proceeds of any insurance required under Paragraph 16(a) shall be
payable as follows:

     (i)    Except for proceeds payable to a Person other than Landlord, Tenant
or Lender, all proceeds of insurance required under clauses (ii), (iii), (iv),
(v) and (vii) of Paragraph 16(a) and proceeds attributable to the general
liability coverage provisions of Builder's Risk insurance under clause (vi) of
Paragraph 16(a) shall be payable to Landlord or, if required by the Mortgage, to
Lender.

     (ii)   Proceeds of insurance required under clause (i) of Paragraph 16(a)
and proceeds attributable to Builder's Risk insurance (other than its general



liability coverage provisions) under clause (vi) of Paragraph 16(a) shall be
payable to Landlord (or Lender) and applied as set forth in Paragraph 17. 
Tenant shall apply the Net Award to restoration of the Leased Premises in
accordance with the applicable provisions of this Lease.

     17.  Casualty and Condemnation.

     (a)  If any Casualty occurs to the Leased Premises occurs and Tenant
estimates that the cost of such Casualty is likely to exceed $50,000, Tenant
shall give Landlord and Lender immediate notice thereof.  Landlord and Lender
are hereby authorized to adjust, collect and compromise, in their discretion and
upon notice to Tenant (except that no notice to Tenant shall be required if an
Event of Default has occurred and is continuing), all claims under any of the
insurance policies required by Paragraph 16(a) (except public liability
insurance claims payable to a Person other than Tenant, Landlord or Lender) and
to execute and deliver on behalf of Tenant all necessary proofs of loss,
receipts, vouchers and releases required by the insurers.  Provided that no
Event of Default has occurred and is continuing, Tenant shall be entitled to
participate with Landlord and Lender in any adjustment, collection and
compromise of the Net Award payable in connection with a Casualty.  Tenant
agrees to sign, upon the request of Landlord and Lender, all such proofs of
loss, receipts, vouchers and releases.  If Landlord or Lender so requests,
Tenant shall adjust, collect and compromise any and all such claims, and
Landlord and Lender shall have the right to join with Tenant therein.  Any
adjustment, settlement or compromise of any such claim shall be subject to the
prior written approval of Landlord and Lender, which approval shall not be
unreasonably withheld, delayed or conditioned and Landlord and Lender shall have
the right to prosecute or contest, or to require Tenant to prosecute or contest,
any such claim, adjustment, settlement or compromise.  Each insurer is hereby
authorized and directed to make payment under said policies directly to Landlord
or, if required by the Mortgage, to Lender instead of to Landlord and Tenant
jointly, and Tenant hereby appoints each of Landlord and Lender as Tenant's
attorneys-in-fact to endorse any draft therefor.  Unearned premiums shall be
paid to Tenant.  The rights of Landlord under this Paragraph 17(a) shall be
extended to Lender if and to the extent that any Mortgage so provides.

     (b)  Tenant, immediately upon receiving a Condemnation Notice, shall notify
Landlord and Lender thereof.  Landlord and Lender are authorized to collect,
settle and compromise, in their discretion (and, if no Event of Default exists,
upon notice to Tenant), the amount of any Net Award.  Provided that no Event of
Default has occurred and is continuing, Tenant shall be entitled to participate
with Landlord and Lender in any Condemnation proceeding or negotiations under
threat thereof and to contest the Condemnation or the amount of the Net Award
therefor.  No agreement with any condemnor in settlement or under threat of any
Condemnation shall be made by Tenant without the written consent of Landlord and
Lender, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld, delayed or
conditioned.  Subject to the provisions of this Paragraph 17(b), Tenant hereby
irrevocably assigns to Landlord any award or payment to which Tenant is or may
be entitled by reason of any Condemnation, whether the same shall be paid or
payable for Tenant's leasehold interest hereunder or otherwise; but nothing in
this Lease shall impair Tenant's right to any award or payment on account of
Tenant's trade fixtures, equipment or other tangible property which is not part
of the Equipment, moving expenses or loss of business, if available, to the
extent that and so long as (i) Tenant shall have the right to make, and does
make, a separate claim therefor against the condemnor and (ii) such claim does
not in any way reduce either the amount of the award otherwise payable to
Landlord for the Condemnation of Landlord's fee interest in the Leased Premises
or the amount of the award (if any) otherwise payable for the Condemnation of
Tenant's leasehold interest hereunder.  The rights of Landlord under this
Paragraph 17(b) shall also be extended to Landlord if and to the extent that any
Mortgage so provides.

     (c)  If any Partial Casualty (whether or not insured against) or Partial
Condemnation shall occur, this Lease shall continue, notwithstanding such event,
and there shall be no abatement or reduction of any Monetary Obligations. 
Promptly after such Partial Casualty or Partial Condemnation, Tenant, as
required in Paragraphs 12(a) and 13(b), shall commence and diligently continue
to restore the Leased Premises as nearly as possible to their value, condition
and character immediately prior to such event (assuming the Leased Premises to
have been in the condition required by this Lease).  So long as no Event of
Default exists, any Net Award up to and including $250,000 shall be paid by
Landlord to Tenant and Tenant shall restore the Leased Premises in accordance
with the requirements of Paragraphs 12(a) and 13(b) of this Lease.  Any Net



Award in excess of $250,000 shall (unless such Casualty resulting in the Net
Award is a Termination Event) be made available by Landlord (or Lender, if the
Net Award is paid to Lender by the terms of any Mortgage) to Tenant for the
restoration of any of the Leased Premises pursuant to and in accordance with the
provisions of Paragraph 19 hereof. If any Casualty or Condemnation which is not
a Partial Casualty or Partial Condemnation shall occur, Tenant shall comply with
the terms and conditions of Paragraph 18.

     18.  Termination Events.  

     (a)  If (i) the entire Leased Premises shall be taken by a Taking or (ii)
any substantial portion of the Leased Premises shall be taken by a Taking or all
or any substantial portion of the Leased Premises shall be damaged or destroyed
by a Casualty and, in such case, Tenant certifies and covenants to Landlord that
it will forever abandon operations at the Leased Premises (each of the events
described in the above clauses (i) and (ii) shall hereinafter be referred to as
a "Termination Event"), then (x) in the case of (i) above, Tenant shall be
obligated, within thirty (30) days after Tenant receives a Condemnation Notice
and (y) in the case of (ii) above, Tenant shall have the option, within thirty
(30) days after Tenant receives a Condemnation Notice or thirty (30) days after
the Casualty, as the case may be, to give to Landlord written notice of the
Tenant's intention to terminate this Lease (a "Termination Notice") in the form
described in Paragraph 18(b).

     (b)  A Termination Notice shall contain (i) notice of Tenant's intention to
terminate this Lease on the first Basic Rent Payment Date which occurs at least
sixty (60) days after the Fair Market Value Date (the "Termination Date"),
(ii) a binding and irrevocable offer of Tenant to pay to Landlord the
Termination Amount and (iii) if the Termination Event is an event described in
Paragraph 18(a)(ii), the certification and covenants described therein and a
certified resolution of the Board of Directors of Tenant authorizing the same. 
Promptly upon the delivery to Landlord of a Termination Notice, Landlord and
Tenant shall commence to determine the Fair Market Value.  

     (c)  If Landlord shall reject such offer to terminate this Lease by written
notice to Tenant (a "Rejection"), which Rejection shall contain the written
consent of Lender, not later than thirty (30) days following the Fair Market
Value Date, then this Lease shall terminate on the Termination Date; provided
that, if any Basic Rent or real estate taxes payable with respect to the Leased
Premises which remain due and unpaid on the Termination Date (collectively,
"Remaining Obligations"), then Landlord may, at its option, extend the date on
which this Lease may terminate to a date which is no later than the first Basic
Rent Payment Date after the Termination Date on which Tenant has satisfied all
Remaining Obligations.  Upon such termination (i) all obligations of Tenant
hereunder shall terminate except for any Surviving Obligations, (ii) Tenant
shall immediately vacate and shall have no further right, title or interest in
or to any of the Leased Premises and (iii) the Net Award shall be retained by
Landlord.  Notwithstanding anything to the contrary hereinabove contained, if
Tenant shall have received a Rejection and, on the date when this Lease would
otherwise terminate as provided above, Landlord or Lender, as the case may be,
shall not have received the full amount of the Net Award payable by reason of
the applicable Termination Event, then the date on which this Lease is to
terminate automatically shall be extended to the first Basic Rent Payment Date
after the receipt by Landlord or Lender, as the case may be, of the full amount
of the Net Award provided that, if Tenant has not satisfied all Remaining
Obligations on such date, then Landlord or Lender, as the case may be, may, at
its option, extend the date on which this Lease may terminate to a date which is
no later than the first Basic Rent Payment Date after such date on which Tenant
has satisfied all such Remaining Obligations.  

     (d)  Unless Tenant shall have received a Rejection not later than the
thirtieth (30th) day following the Fair Market Value Date, Landlord shall be
conclusively presumed to have accepted such offer.  If such offer is accepted by
Landlord then, on the Termination Date, Tenant shall pay to Landlord the
Termination Amount and all Remaining Obligations and, if requested by Tenant,
Landlord shall (i) convey to Tenant or its designee the Leased Premises or the
remaining portion thereof, if any, and (ii) pay to or assign to Tenant or its
designee Landlord's entire interest in and to the Net Award (including any
portion payable to Lender), all in accordance with Paragraph 20.  

     19.  Restoration.

     (a)  Landlord (or Lender if required by any Mortgage) shall hold Net Award



in excess of $250,000 in a fund (the "Restoration Fund") and disburse amounts
from the Restoration Fund only in accordance with the following conditions:

     (i)    prior to commencement of restoration, (A) the architects, contracts,
contractors, plans and specifications for the restoration shall have been
approved by Landlord, which approval shall be unreasonably withheld, delayed or
conditioned and (B) Landlord and Lender shall be provided with mechanics' lien
insurance (if available) and acceptable performance and payment bonds which
insure satisfactory completion of and payment for the restoration, are in an
amount and form and have a surety reasonably acceptable to Landlord, and name
Landlord and Lender as additional dual obligees;

     (ii)   at the time of any disbursement, no Event of Default shall exist and
no mechanics' or materialmen's liens shall have been filed against any of the
Leased Premises and remain undischarged unless such lien is being properly
contested in accordance with Paragraph 14;

     (iii)       disbursements shall be made from time to time in an amount not
exceeding the cost of the work completed since the last disbursement, upon
receipt of (A) reasonably satisfactory evidence, including architects'
certificates, of the stage of completion, the estimated total cost of completion
and performance of the work to date in a good and workmanlike manner in
accordance with the contracts, plans and specifications, (B) waivers of liens,
(C) contractors' and subcontractors' sworn statements as to completed work and
the cost thereof for which payment is requested, (D) a reasonably satisfactory
bringdown of title insurance and (E) other evidence of cost and payment so that
Landlord can verify that the amounts disbursed from time to time are represented
by work that is completed, in place and free and clear of mechanics' and
materialmen's lien claims;

     (iv)   each request for disbursement shall be accompanied by a certificate
of Tenant, signed by the president or a vice president of Tenant, describing the
work for which payment is requested, stating the cost incurred in connection
therewith, stating that Tenant has not previously received payment for such work
and, upon completion of the work, also stating that the work has been fully
completed and complies with the applicable requirements of this Lease;

     (v)    Landlord may retain ten percent (10%) of the restoration fund until
50% of the restoration is fully completed;

     (vi)   if the Restoration Fund is held by Landlord, the Restoration Fund
shall not be commingled with Landlord's other funds and shall bear interest at a
rate agreed to by Landlord and Tenant and if the Restoration Fund is held by
Lender, Landlord will use reasonable efforts to obtain the agreement of Lender
to hold the Restoration Fund in an interest bearing account; and

     (vii)       such other reasonable conditions as Landlord or Lender may
impose.

     (b)  Prior to commencement of restoration and at any time during
restoration, if the estimated cost of completing the restoration work free and
clear of all liens, as reasonably determined by Landlord, exceeds the amount of
the Net Award available for such restoration, the amount of such excess shall,
upon demand by Landlord, be paid by Tenant to Landlord to be added to the
Restoration Fund.  Any sum so added by Tenant which remains in the Restoration
Fund upon completion of restoration shall be refunded to Tenant.  For purposes
of determining the source of funds with respect to the disposition of funds
remaining after the completion  of restoration, the Net Award shall be deemed to
be disbursed prior to any amount added by Tenant.

     (c)  If any sum remains in the Restoration Fund after completion of the
restoration and any refund to Tenant pursuant to Paragraph 19(b), such sum shall
be retained by Landlord or, if required by a Note or Mortgage, paid by Landlord
to a Lender. 

     20.  Procedures Upon Purchase.

     (a)  If the Leased Premises is purchased by Tenant pursuant to any
provision of this Lease, Landlord need not convey any better title thereto than
that which was conveyed to Landlord, and Tenant shall accept such title,
subject, however, to the Permitted Encumbrances and to all other liens,
exceptions and restrictions on, against or relating to any of the Leased
Premises and to all applicable Laws, but free of the lien of and security



interest created by any Mortgage or Assignment and liens, exceptions and
restrictions on, against or relating to the Leased Premises which have been
created by or resulted solely from acts of Landlord, any Indemnitee, Lender or
any Person claiming by, through or under any of them, unless the same are
Permitted Encumbrances or customary utility easements benefiting the Leased
Premises or were created with the concurrence of Tenant or as a result of a
default by Tenant under this Lease.

     (b)  Upon the date fixed for any such purchase of the Leased Premises
pursuant to any provision of this Lease (any such date the "Purchase Date"),
Tenant shall pay to Landlord, or to any Person to whom Landlord directs payment,
the Relevant Amount therefor specified herein, in Federal Funds, less any credit
of the Net Award received and retained by Landlord or a Lender allowed against
the Relevant Amount, and Landlord shall deliver to Tenant (i) a special warranty
deed which describes the premises being conveyed and conveys the title thereto
as provided in Paragraph 20(a), (ii) such other instruments as shall be
necessary to transfer to Tenant or its designee any other property (or rights to
any Net Award not yet received by Landlord or a Lender) then required to be sold
by Landlord to Tenant pursuant to this Lease and (iii) any Net Award received by
Landlord, not credited to Tenant against the Relevant Amount and required to be
delivered by Landlord to Tenant pursuant to this Lease; provided, that if any
Monetary Obligations remain outstanding on such date, then Landlord may deduct
from the Net Award the amount of such Monetary Obligations; and further
provided, that if any event has occurred which, in Landlord's reasonable
judgment, is likely to subject any Indemnitee to any liability which Tenant is
required to indemnify against pursuant to Paragraph 15, then an amount shall be
deducted from the Net Award which, in Landlord's reasonable judgment, is
sufficient to satisfy such liability, which amount shall be deposited in an
escrow account with a financial institution reasonably satisfactory to Landlord
and Tenant pending resolution of such matter.  If on the Purchase Date any
Monetary Obligations remain outstanding and no Net Award is payable to Tenant by
Landlord or the amount of such Net Award is less than the amount of the Monetary
Obligations, then Tenant shall pay to Landlord on the Purchase Date the amount
of such then outstanding Monetary Obligations.  Upon the completion of such
purchase, this Lease and all obligations and liabilities of Tenant hereunder
shall terminate, except any Surviving Obligations.  

     (c)  If the completion of such purchase shall be delayed after (i) the
Termination Date, in the event of a purchase pursuant to Paragraph 18 or,
(ii) the date scheduled for such purchase, in the event of a purchase under any
other provision of this Lease then (x) Rent shall continue to be due and payable
until completion of such purchase and (y) at Landlord's sole option, Fair Market
Value shall be redetermined and the Relevant Amount payable by Tenant pursuant
to the applicable provision of this Lease shall be adjusted to reflect such
redetermination.  

     (d)  Any prepaid Monetary Obligations paid to Landlord shall be prorated as
of the Purchase Date, and the prorated unapplied balance shall be deducted from
the Relevant Amount due to Landlord; provided, that no apportionment of any
Impositions shall be made upon any such purchase.

     21.  Assignment and Subletting; Prohibition against Leasehold Financing.

     (a)  (i)  Tenant shall have the right, upon thirty (30) days prior written
notice to Landlord and Lender, with no consent of Landlord or Lender being
required or necessary ("Preapproved Assignment") to assign this Lease (A) to any
Person ("Preapproved Assignee") that immediately following such assignment will
have a publicly traded unsecured senior debt rating of "A" or better from
Moody's Investors Services, Inc. or a rating of "A" or better from Standard &
Poor's Corporation, and in the event all of such rating agencies cease to
furnish such ratings, then a comparable rating by any rating agency reasonably
acceptable to Landlord and Lender or (B) to an Affiliate.

     (ii)  If Tenant desires to assign this Lease ("Non-Preapproved Assignment")
to a Person who would not be a Preapproved Assignee ("Non-Preapproved Assignee")
then Tenant shall, not less than forty-five (45) days prior to the date on which
it desires to make a Non-Preapproved Assignment submit to Landlord and Lender
information regarding the following with respect to the Non-Preapproved Assignee
(collectively, the "Review Criteria"):  (A) credit, (B) capital structure, (C)
management, (D) operating history, (E) proposed use of the Leased Premises and
(F) risk factors associated with the proposed use of the Leased Premises by the
NonPreapproved Assignee, taking into account factors such as environmental
concerns, product liability and the like.  Landlord and Lender shall review such



information and shall approve or disapprove the Non-Preapproved Assignee no
later than the thirtieth (30th) day following receipt of all such information,
and Landlord and Lender shall be deemed to have acted reasonably in granting or
withholding consent if such grant or disapproval is based on their review of the
Review Criteria applying prudent business judgment.

     (b)  Tenant shall have the right with no consent or approval of Landlord
being required or necessary upon thirty (30) days prior written notice to
Landlord and Lender, to enter into one or more subleases that demise, in the
aggregate, up to but not in excess of twenty-five percent (25%) of the gross
space in the Improvements ("Preapproved Sublet").  Other than pursuant to
Preapproved Sublets, at no time during the Term shall the Leased Premises be
subject to subleases for more than twenty-five percent (25%) of the gross space
in the Improvements without the prior written approval of Landlord and Lender
which approval shall be granted or withheld based on a review of the Review
Criteria as they relate to the proposed sublessee and the terms of the proposed
sublease.  Landlord and Lender shall be deemed to have acted reasonably in
granting or withholding consent if such grant or disapproval is based on their
review of the Review Criteria using prudent business judgment.

     (c)  If Tenant assigns all its rights and interest under this Lease, the
assignee under such assignment shall expressly assume all the obligations of
Tenant hereunder, actual or contingent, including obligations of Tenant which
may have arisen on or prior to the date of such assignment, by a written
instrument delivered to Landlord at the time of such assignment. Each sublease
of any of the Leased Premises shall be subject and subordinate to the provisions
of this Lease.  No assignment or sublease shall affect or reduce any of the
obligations of Tenant hereunder, and all such obligations shall continue in full
force and effect as obligations of a principal and not as obligations of a
guarantor, as if no assignment or sublease had been made.  No assignment or
sublease shall impose any additional obligations on Landlord under this Lease.

     (d)  Tenant shall, within ten (10) days after the execution and delivery of
any assignment or sublease consented to by Landlord, deliver a duplicate
original copy thereof to Landlord which, in the event of an assignment, shall be
in recordable form. 

     (e)  As security for performance of its obligations under this Lease,
Tenant hereby grants, conveys and assigns to Landlord all right, title and
interest of Tenant in and to all subleases now in existence or hereafter entered
into for any or all of the Leased Premises, any and all extensions,
modifications and renewals thereof and all rents, issues and profits therefrom. 
Landlord hereby grants to Tenant a license to collect and enjoy all rents and
other sums of money payable under any sublease of any of the Leased Premises,
provided, however, that Landlord shall have the absolute right at any time
following the occurrence and during the continuance of an Event of Default to
revoke said license and to collect such rents and sums of money and to retain
the same.  Tenant shall not consent to, cause or allow any modification or
alteration of any of the terms, conditions or covenants of any of the subleases
or the termination thereof, without the prior written approval of Landlord,
which approval shall not be unreasonably withheld, delayed or conditioned, nor
shall Tenant accept any rents more than thirty (30) days in advance of the
accrual thereof nor do nor permit anything to be done, the doing of which, nor
omit or refrain from doing anything, the omission of which, will or could be a
breach of or default in the terms of any of the subleases.  

     (f)  Tenant shall not have the power to mortgage, pledge or otherwise
encumber its interest under this Lease or any sublease of the Leased Premises,
and any such mortgage, pledge or encumbrance made in violation of this
Paragraph 21 shall be void and of no force and effect.

     (G)  Subject to the provisions of Paragraph 35 hereof, Landlord may sell or
transfer the Leased Premises at any time without Tenant's consent to any third
party (each a "Third Party Purchaser"); provided, that so long as no Event of
Default exists either at the time Landlord enters into an Agreement of Sale for
the purchase of the Leased Premises or on the date of conveyance to a Third
Party Purchaser, Landlord shall not sell the Leased Premises to any Person who
is a direct competitor of Tenant.  In the event of any such transfer, Tenant
shall attorn to any Third Party Purchaser as Landlord so long as such Third
Party Purchaser and Landlord notify Tenant in writing of such transfer.  At the
request of Landlord, Tenant will execute such documents confirming the agreement
referred to above and such other agreements as Landlord may reasonably request,
provided that such agreements do not increase the liabilities and obligations of



Tenant hereunder.  

     22.  Events of Default.  

     (a)  The occurrence of any one or more of the following (after expiration
of any applicable cure period as provided in Paragraph 22(b)) shall, at the sole
option of Landlord, constitute an "Event of Default" under this Lease:  

     (i)    a failure by Tenant to make any payment of any Monetary Obligation,
regardless of the reason for such failure; 
(ii)   a failure by Tenant duly to perform and observe, or a violation or breach
of, any other provision hereof not otherwise specifically mentioned in this
Paragraph 22(a); 

     (iii)       any representation or warranty made by Tenant herein or in any
certificate, demand or request made pursuant hereto proves to be incorrect, now
or hereafter, in any material respect; 

     (iv)   a default beyond any applicable cure period or at maturity by Tenant
in any payment of principal or interest on any obligations for borrowed money
having an original principal balance of $3,000,000 or more in the aggregate, or
in the performance of any other provision contained in any instrument under
which any such obligation is created or secured (including the breach of any
covenant thereunder), (x) if such payment is a payment at maturity or a final
payment and the lender commences to exercise its remedies with respect to such
obligations, or (y) if an effect of such default is to cause such obligation to
become due prior to its stated maturity; 

     (v)    a default by Tenant beyond any applicable cure period in the payment
of rent under, or in the performance of any other material provision of, any
other lease or leases that have, in the aggregate, rental obligations over the
terms thereof of $1,000,000 or more if the Landlord under any such lease or
leases commences to exercise its remedies thereunder;

     (vi)   a final, non-appealable judgment or judgments for the payment of
money in excess of $1,000,000 in the aggregate shall be rendered against Tenant
and the same shall remain undischarged for a period of sixty (60) consecutive
days; 

     (vii)       Tenant shall fail to comply with the provisions of Paragraph 33
with respect to the Covenants;

     (viii)      Tenant shall (A) voluntarily be adjudicated a bankrupt or
insolvent, (B) seek or consent to the appointment of a receiver or trustee for
itself or for the Leased Premises, (C) file a petition seeking relief under the
bankruptcy or other similar laws of the United States, any state or any
jurisdiction, (D) make a general assignment for the benefit of creditors, or (E)
be unable to pay its debts as they mature; 

     (ix)   a court shall enter an order, judgment or decree appointing, without
the consent of Tenant, a receiver or trustee for it or for any of the Leased
Premises or approving a petition filed against Tenant which seeks relief under
the bankruptcy or other similar laws of the United States, any state or any
jurisdiction, and such order, judgment or decree shall remain undischarged or
unstayed sixty (60) days after it is entered; 

     (x)    the Leased Premises shall have been vacated or abandoned; 

     (xi)   Tenant shall be liquidated or dissolved or shall begin proceedings
towards its liquidation or dissolution; 

     (xii)       the estate or interest of Tenant in any of the Leased Premises
shall be levied upon or attached in any proceeding and such estate or interest
is about to be sold or transferred or such process shall not be vacated or
discharged within sixty (60) days after it is made; 

     (xiii)      a failure by Tenant to perform or observe, or a violation or
breach of, or a misrepresentation by Tenant under any provision of any
Assignment or any other document between Tenant and Lender, if such failure,
violation, breach or misrepresentation gives rise to a default beyond any
applicable cure period with respect to any Loan;

     (xiv)       a failure by Tenant to maintain in effect any other license or



permit necessary for the use, occupancy or operation of the Leased Premises and
such failure shall have a material adverse effect on Tenant or the Leased
Premises; or

     (xv)   an Event of Default shall exist under the Guaranty and Suretyship
Agreement.

     (b)  No notice or cure period shall be required in any one or more of the
following events:  (A) the occurrence of an Event of Default under clause (i)
(except as otherwise set forth below), (iii), (iv), (v), (vi), (vii), (viii),
(ix), (x), (xi), (xii), (xiii), (xiv) or (xv) of Paragraph 22(a); or (B) the
default consists of a failure to provide any insurance required by Paragraph 16
or an assignment or sublease entered into in violation of Paragraph 21; or (C)
the default is such that any delay in the exercise of a remedy by Landlord could
reasonably be expected to cause irreparable harm to Landlord.  If the default
consists of the failure to pay any Monetary Obligation under clause (i) of
Paragraph 22(a), the applicable cure period shall be five (5) days from the date
on which notice is given, but, if the failure is a failure to pay Basic Rent,
Landlord shall not be obligated to give notice of, or allow any cure period for,
any such default more than one (1) time within any Lease Year.  If the default
consists of a default under clause (ii) of Paragraph 22(a), other than the
events specified in clauses (B) and (C) of the first sentence of this Paragraph
22(b), the applicable cure period shall be twenty (20) days from the date on
which notice is given or, if the default cannot be cured within such twenty (20)
day period and delay in the exercise of a remedy would not (in Landlord's
reasonable judgment) cause any material adverse harm to Landlord or any of the
Leased Premises, the cure period shall be extended for the period required to
cure the default (but such cure period, including any extension, shall not in
the aggregate exceed sixty (60) days), provided that Tenant shall commence to
cure the default within the said twenty-day period and shall actively,
diligently and in good faith proceed with and continue the curing of the default
until it shall be fully cured.

     23.  Remedies and Damages Upon Default.

     (a)  If an Event of Default shall have occurred and is continuing, Landlord
shall have the right, at its sole option, then or at any time thereafter, to
exercise its remedies and to collect damages from Tenant in accordance with this
Paragraph 23, subject in all events to applicable Law, without demand upon or
notice to Tenant except as otherwise provided in Paragraph 22(b) and this
Paragraph 23.  

     (i)    Landlord may give Tenant notice of Landlord's intention to terminate
this Lease on a date specified in such notice.  Upon such date, this Lease, the
estate hereby granted and all rights of Tenant hereunder shall expire and
terminate.  Upon such termination, Tenant shall immediately surrender and
deliver possession of the Leased Premises to Landlord in accordance with
Paragraph 26.  If Tenant does not so surrender and deliver possession of the
Leased Premises, Landlord may re-enter and repossess the Leased Premises, with
or without legal process, by peaceably entering the Leased Premises and changing
locks or by summary proceedings, ejectment or any other lawful means or
procedure.  Upon or at any time after taking possession of the Leased Premises,
Landlord may, by peaceable means or legal process, remove any Persons or
property therefrom. Landlord shall be under no liability for or by reason of any
such entry, repossession or removal.  Notwithstanding such entry or
repossession, Landlord may (A) exercise the remedy set forth in and collect the
damages permitted by Paragraph 23(a)(iii) or (B) collect the damages set forth
in Paragraph 23(b)(i) or 23(b)(ii).   

     (ii)   After repossession of the Leased Premises pursuant to clause (i)
above, Landlord shall have the right to relet any of the Leased Premises to such
tenant or tenants, for such term or terms, for such rent, on such conditions and
for such uses as Landlord in its sole discretion may determine, and collect and
receive any rents payable by reason of such reletting.  Landlord may make such
Alterations in connection with such reletting as it may deem advisable in its
sole discretion.  Notwithstanding any such reletting, Landlord may collect the
damages set forth in Paragraph 23(b)(ii).  

     (iii)       Landlord may, upon notice to Tenant, require Tenant to make an
irrevocable offer to terminate this Lease upon payment to Landlord of an amount
(the "Default Termination Amount") specified in the next sentence.  The "Default
Termination Amount" shall be the greatest of (A) the Fair Market Value of the
Leased Premises, (B) the sum of the Acquisition Cost and Prepayment Premium



which Landlord will be required to pay in prepaying any Loan with proceeds of
the Default Termination Amount or (C) an amount equal to the Present Value of
the entire Basic Rent from the date of such purchase to the date on which the
Term would expire, assuming that the Term has been extended for all extension
periods, if any, provided for in this Lease.  Upon such notice to Tenant, Tenant
shall be deemed to have made such offer and shall, if requested by Landlord,
within fifteen (15) days following such request deposit with Landlord as payment
against the Default Termination Amount the amount described in (B) above and
Landlord and Tenant shall promptly commence to determine Fair Market Value. 
Within thirty (30) days after the Fair Market Value Date, Landlord shall accept
or reject such offer.  If Landlord accepts such offer then, on the fifteenth
(15th) day after such acceptance, Tenant shall pay to Landlord the balance, if
any, of the Default Termination Amount and, at the request of Tenant, Landlord
will convey the Leased Premises to Tenant or its designee in accordance with
Paragraph 20.  Any rejection by Landlord of such offer shall have no effect on
any other remedy Landlord may have under this Lease.

     (iv)   Landlord may declare by notice to Tenant the entire Basic Rent (in
the amount of Basic Rent then in effect) for the remainder of the then current
Term to be immediately due and payable.  Tenant shall immediately pay to
Landlord all such Basic Rent discounted to its Present Value, all accrued Rent
then due and unpaid, all other Monetary Obligations which are then due and
unpaid and all Monetary Obligations which arise or become due by reason of such
Event of Default (including any Costs of Landlord).  Upon receipt by Landlord of
all such accelerated Basic Rent and Monetary Obligations, this Lease shall
remain in full force and effect and Tenant shall have the right to possession of
the Leased Premises from the date of such receipt by Landlord to the end of the
Term, and subject to all the provisions of this Lease, including the obligation
to pay all increases in Basic Rent and all Monetary Obligations that
subsequently become due, except that (A) no Basic Rent which has been prepaid
hereunder shall be due thereafter during the said Term, (B) Tenant shall have no
option to extend or renew the Term and (C) Tenant shall have no further rights
under Paragraph 35.  

     (b)  The following constitute damages to which Landlord shall be entitled
if Landlord exercises its remedies under Paragraph 23(a)(i) or 23(a)(ii):

     (i)    If Landlord exercises its remedy under Paragraph 23(a)(i) but not
its remedy under Paragraph 23(a)(ii) (or attempts to exercise such remedy and is
unsuccessful in reletting the Leased Premises) then, upon written demand from
Landlord, Tenant shall pay to Landlord, as liquidated and agreed final damages
for Tenant's default and in lieu of all current damages beyond the date of such
demand (it being agreed that it would be impracticable or extremely difficult to
fix the actual damages), an amount equal to the Present Value of the excess, if
any, of (A) all Basic Rent from the date of such demand to the date on which the
Term is scheduled to expire hereunder in the absence of any earlier termination,
re-entry or repossession over (B) the then fair market rental value of the
Leased Premises for the same period.  Tenant shall also pay to Landlord all of
Landlord's Costs in connection with the repossession of the Leased Premises and
any attempted reletting thereof, including all brokerage commissions, legal
expenses attorneys' fees, employees' expenses, costs of Alterations and expenses
and preparation for reletting.  

     (ii)   If Landlord exercises its remedy under Paragraph 23(a)(i) or its
remedies under Paragraph 23(a)(i) and 23(a)(ii), then Tenant shall, until the
end of what would have been the Term in the absence of the termination of the
Lease, and whether or not any of the Leased Premises shall have been relet, be
liable to Landlord for, and shall pay to Landlord, as liquidated and agreed
current damages all Monetary Obligations which would be payable under this Lease
by Tenant in the absence of such termination less the net proceeds, if any, of
any reletting pursuant to Paragraph 23(a)(ii), after deducting from such
proceeds all of Landlord's Costs (including the items listed in the last
sentence of Paragraph 23(b)(i) hereof) incurred in connection with such
repossessing and reletting; provided, that if Landlord has not relet the Leased
Premises, such Costs of Landlord shall be considered to be Monetary Obligations
payable by Tenant.  Tenant shall be and remain liable for all sums aforesaid,
and Landlord may recover such damages from Tenant and institute and maintain
successive actions or legal proceedings against Tenant for the recovery of such
damages.  Nothing herein contained shall be deemed to require Landlord to wait
to begin such action or other legal proceedings until the date when the Term
would have expired by its own terms had there been no such Event of Default. 

     (c)  Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, in lieu of



or in addition to any of the foregoing remedies and damages, Landlord may
exercise any remedies and collect any damages available to it at law or in
equity.  If Landlord is unable to obtain full satisfaction pursuant to the
exercise of any remedy, it may pursue any other remedy which it has hereunder or
at law or in equity.  

     (d)  Landlord shall not be required to mitigate any of its damages
hereunder unless required to by applicable Law.  If any Law shall validly limit
the amount of any damages provided for herein to an amount which is less than
the amount agreed to herein, Landlord shall be entitled to the maximum amount
available under such Law.  

     (e)  No termination of this Lease, repossession or reletting of the Leased
Premises, exercise of any remedy or collection of any damages pursuant to this
Paragraph 23 shall relieve Tenant of any Surviving Obligations.  

     (f)  WITH RESPECT TO ANY REMEDY OR PROCEEDING OF LANDLORD HEREUNDER, TENANT
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO A TRIAL BY JURY.

     (g)  Upon the occurrence of any Event of Default, Landlord shall have the
right (but no obligation) to perform any act required of Tenant hereunder and,
if performance of such act requires that Landlord enter the Leased Premises,
Landlord may enter the Leased Premises for such purpose.  

     (h)  No failure of Landlord (i) to insist at any time upon the strict
performance of any provision of this Lease or (ii) to exercise any option,
right, power or remedy contained in this Lease shall be construed as a waiver,
modification or relinquishment thereof.  A receipt by Landlord of any sum in
satisfaction of any Monetary Obligation with knowledge of the breach of any
provision hereof shall not be deemed a waiver of such breach, and no waiver by
Landlord of any provision hereof shall be deemed to have been made unless
expressed in a writing signed by Landlord.  

     (i)  Tenant hereby waives and surrenders, for itself and all those claiming
under it, including creditors of all kinds, (i) any right and privilege which it
or any of them may have under any present or future Law to redeem any of the
Leased Premises or to have a continuance of this Lease after termination of this
Lease or of Tenant's right of occupancy or possession pursuant to any court
order or any provision hereof, and (ii) the  benefits of any present or future
Law which exempts property from liability for debt or for distress for rent.

     (j)  Except as otherwise provided herein, all remedies are cumulative and
concurrent and no remedy is exclusive of any other remedy.  Each remedy may be
exercised at any time an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing and may
be exercised from time to time.  No remedy shall be exhausted by any exercise
thereof.

     24.  Notices.  All notices, demands, requests, consents, approvals, offers,
statements and other instruments or communications required or permitted to be
given pursuant to the provisions of this Lease shall be in writing and shall be
deemed to have been given and received for all purposes when delivered in person
or by Federal Express or other reliable 24-hour delivery service or five (5)
business days after being deposited in the United States mail, by registered or
certified mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, addressed to the
other party at its address stated above or when delivery is refused.  A copy of
any notice given by Tenant to Landlord shall simultaneously be given by Tenant
to Reed Smith Shaw & McClay, 2500 One Liberty Place, Philadelphia, PA  19103,
Attention:  Chairman, Real Estate Department.   A copy of any notice given by
Landlord to Tenant shall simultaneously be given to Guarantor at 750 North
Commons Drive, Aurora, Illinois 60504.  For the purposes of this Paragraph, any
party may substitute another address stated above (or substituted by a previous
notice) for its address by giving fifteen (15) days' notice of the new address
to the other party, in the manner provided above.

     25.  Estoppel Certificate.  At any time upon not less than ten (10) days'
prior written request by either Landlord or Tenant (the "Requesting Party") to
the other party (the "Responding Party"), the Responding Party shall deliver to
the Requesting Party a statement in writing, executed by an authorized officer
of the Responding Party, certifying (a) that, except as otherwise specified,
this Lease is unmodified and in full force and effect, (b) the dates to which
Basic Rent, Additional Rent and all other Monetary Obligations have been paid,
(c) that, to the knowledge of the signer of such certificate and except as
otherwise specified, no default by either Landlord or Tenant exists hereunder,



(d) such other matters as the Requesting Party may reasonably request with
respect to the terms of this Lease, and (e) if Tenant is the Responding Party
that, except as otherwise specified, there are no proceedings pending or, to the
knowledge of the signer, threatened, against Tenant before or by any court or
administrative agency which, if adversely decided, would materially and
adversely affect the financial condition and operations of Tenant.  Any such
statements by the Responding Party may be relied upon by the Requesting Party,
any Person whom the Requesting Party notifies the Responding Party in its
request for the Certificate is an intended recipient or beneficiary of the
Certificate, any Lender or their assignees and by any prospective purchaser or
mortgagee of any of the Leased Premises. Any certificate required under this
Paragraph 25 and delivered by Tenant shall state that, in the opinion of each
person signing the same, he has made such examination or investigation as is
necessary to enable him to express an informed opinion as to the subject matter
of such certificate, and shall briefly state the nature of such examination or
investigation.

     26.  Surrender.  Upon the expiration or earlier termination of this Lease,
Tenant shall peaceably leave and surrender the Leased Premises to Landlord in
the same condition in which the Leased Premises was at the commencement of this
Lease, except as repaired, rebuilt, restored, altered, replaced or added to as
permitted or required by any provision of this Lease, and except for ordinary
wear and tear.  Upon such surrender, Tenant shall (a) remove from the Leased
Premises all property which is owned by Tenant or third parties other than
Landlord and (b) repair any damage caused by such removal.  Property not so
removed shall become the property of Landlord, and Landlord may thereafter cause
such property to be removed from the Leased Premises.  The cost of removing and
disposing of such property and repairing any damage to any of the Leased
Premises caused by such removal shall be paid by Tenant to Landlord upon demand.
Landlord shall not in any manner or to any extent be obligated to reimburse
Tenant for any such property which becomes the property of Landlord pursuant to
this Paragraph 26.  

     27.  No Merger of Title.  There shall be no merger of the leasehold estate
created by this Lease with the fee estate in any of the Leased Premises by
reason of the fact that the same Person may acquire or hold or own, directly or
indirectly, (a) the leasehold estate created hereby or any part thereof or
interest therein and (b) the fee estate in any of the Leased Premises or any
part thereof or interest therein, unless and until all Persons having any
interest in the interests described in (a) and (b) above which are sought to be
merged shall join in a written instrument effecting such merger and shall duly
record the same.

     28.  Books and Records.  

     (a)  Tenant shall keep adequate records and books of account with respect
to the finances and business of Tenant generally and with respect to the Leased
Premises, in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles ("GAAP")
consistently applied, and shall permit Landlord and Lender by their respective
agents, accountants and attorneys, upon reasonable notice to Tenant to meet with
representations of the Tenant to discuss the finances and business with the
officers of Tenant, at such reasonable times as may be requested by Landlord.

     (b)  Tenant shall deliver to Landlord and to Lender within one hundred
twenty (120) days of the close of each fiscal year, annual audited consolidated
financial statements of Tenant, Guarantor and its subsidiaries prepared by a
nationally recognized firm of independent certified public accountants.  Tenant
shall also furnish to Landlord within forty-five (45) days after the end of each
of the three remaining quarters unaudited financial statements and all other
quarterly reports of Tenant, Guarantor and its subsidiaries, certified by
Tenant's chief financial officer, and all filings, if any, of Form 10-K, Form
10-Q and other required filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission
pursuant to the provisions of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended,
or any other Law.  All financial statements of Tenant shall be prepared in
accordance with GAAP consistently applied.  All annual financial statements
shall be accompanied (i) by an opinion of said accountants stating that
(A) there are no qualifications as to the scope of the audit and (B) the audit
was performed in accordance with GAAP and (ii) if, at any time the stock of
Guarantor is not publicly traded on a national exchange, by the affidavit of the
president or a vice president of Tenant, dated within five (5) days of the
delivery of such statement, stating that (C) the affiant knows of no Event of
Default, or event which, upon notice or the passage of time or both, would
become an Event of Default which has occurred and is continuing hereunder or, if



any such event has occurred and is continuing, specifying the nature and period
of existence thereof and what action Tenant has taken or proposes to take with
respect thereto and (D) except as otherwise specified in such affidavit, that
Tenant has fulfilled all of its obligations under this Lease which are required
to be fulfilled on or prior to the date of such affidavit.

     29.  Determination of Value.

     (a)  Whenever a determination of Fair Market Value is required pursuant to
any provision of this Lease, such Fair Market Value shall be determined in
accordance with the following procedure:

     (i)    Landlord and Tenant (or Third Party Purchaser with respect to a
determination under clause (D) below) shall endeavor to agree upon such Fair
Market Value within thirty (30) days after the date (the "Applicable Initial
Date") on which (A) Tenant provides Landlord with notice of its intention to
terminate this Lease and purchase the Leased Premises pursuant to Paragraph 18,
(B) Landlord provides Tenant with notice of its intention to redetermine Fair
Market Value pursuant to Paragraph 20(c), (C) Landlord provides Tenant with
notice of Landlord's intention to require Tenant to make an offer to terminate
this Lease pursuant to Paragraph 23(a)(iii) or (D) Tenant provides Landlord with
notice of the exercise of its option to purchase the Leased Premises pursuant to
Paragraph 35.  Upon reaching such agreement, the parties shall execute an
agreement setting forth the amount of such Fair Market Value.

     (ii)   If the parties shall not have signed such agreement within thirty
(30) days after the Applicable Initial Date, Tenant shall within fifty (50) days
after the Applicable Initial Date select an appraiser and notify Landlord in
writing of the name, address and qualifications of such appraiser.  Within
twenty (20) days following Landlord's receipt of Tenant's notice of the
appraiser selected by Tenant, Landlord shall select an appraiser and notify
Tenant of the name, address and qualifications of such appraiser.  Such two
appraisers shall endeavor to agree upon Fair Market Value based on a written
appraisal made by each of them (and given to Landlord by Tenant) as of the
Relevant Date.  If such two appraisers shall agree upon a Fair Market Value,
they shall advise Landlord and Tenant of their agreed upon determination of the
Fair Market Value, and the amount of such Fair Market Value as so agreed shall
be binding and conclusive upon Landlord and Tenant.

     (iii)       If such two appraisers shall be unable to agree upon a Fair
Market Value within twenty (20) days after the selection of an appraiser by
Landlord, then such appraisers shall advise Landlord and Tenant of their
respective determination of Fair Market Value and shall select a third appraiser
to make the determination of Fair Market Value.  The selection of the third
appraiser shall be binding and conclusive upon Landlord and Tenant.

     (iv)   If such two appraisers shall be unable to agree upon the designation
of a third appraiser within ten (10) days after the expiration of the twenty
(20) day period referred to in clause (iii) above, or if such third appraiser
does not make a determination of Fair Market Value within twenty (20) days after
his selection, then such third appraiser or a substituted third appraiser, as
applicable, shall, at the request of either party hereto, be appointed by the
President or Chairman of the American Arbitration Association in Chicago,
Illinois.  The determination of Fair Market Value made by the third appraiser
appointed pursuant hereto shall be made within twenty (20) days after such
appointment. 

     (v)    If a third appraiser is selected, Fair Market Value shall be the
average of the determination of Fair Market Value made by the third appraiser
and the determination of Fair Market Value made by the appraiser (selected
pursuant to Paragraph 29(a)(ii) hereof) whose determination of Fair Market Value
is nearest to that of the third appraiser.  Such average shall be binding and
conclusive upon Landlord and Tenant.

     (vi)   All appraisers selected or appointed pursuant to this Paragraph
29(a) shall (A) be independent qualified MAI appraisers (B) have no right, power
or authority to alter or modify the provisions of this Lease, (C) utilize the
definition of Fair Market Value hereinabove set forth above, and (D) be
registered in the State if the State provides for or requires such registration.
The Cost of the procedure described in this Paragraph 29(a) above shall be borne
entirely by Tenant if the appraisals are performed as a result of an Event of
Default or the exercise by Tenant of its option to purchase the Leased Premises
under Paragraph 35.  The cost of all other appraisals shall be split equally



between Landlord and Tenant.

     (b)  If, by virtue of any delay, Fair Market Value is not determined by the
expiration or termination of the then current Term, then the date on which the
Term would otherwise expire or terminate shall be extended to the date specified
for termination in the particular provision of this Lease pursuant to which the
determination of Fair Market Value is being made.   

     (c)  In determining Fair Market Value as defined in clause (b) of the
definition of Fair Market Value, the appraisers shall add (i) the present value
of the Rent for the remaining Term, assuming the Term has been extended for all
extension periods provided herein using a discount rate (which may be determined
by an investment banker retained by each appraiser) based on the
creditworthiness of Tenant and (ii) the present value of the Leased Premises as
of the end of such Term (having assumed the Term has been extended for all
extension periods provided herein).  The appraisers shall further assume that no
default then exists under the Lease, that Tenant has complied (and will comply)
with all provisions of the Lease, and that Tenant has not violated (and will not
violate) any of the Covenants.  In determining Fair Market Value as defined in
clause (a) of the definition of Fair Market Value, the appraisers shall not
consider any discrete additional structure that is an addition to the
Improvements if (i) the cost of such addition is not paid for by Landlord and
(ii) such additional structure is not integral to the use and operation of the
Improvements, does not adversely impact the Fair Market Value of the Leased
Premises and can be removed without causing damage to the Leased Premises.

     30.  Non-Recourse as to Landlord.  Anything contained herein to the
contrary notwithstanding, any claim based on or in respect of any liability of
Landlord under this Lease shall be enforced only against the Leased Premises and
not against any other assets, properties or funds of (i) Landlord, (ii) any
director, officer, general partner, shareholder, limited partner, beneficiary,
employee or agent of Landlord or any general partner of Landlord or any of its
general partners (or any legal representative, heir, estate, successor or assign
of any thereof), (iii) any predecessor or successor partnership or corporation
(or other entity) of Landlord or any of its general partners, shareholders,
officers, directors, employees or agents, either directly or through Landlord or
its general partners, shareholders, officers, directors, employees or agents or
any predecessor or successor partnership or corporation (or other entity), or
(iv) any Person affiliated with any of the foregoing, or any director, officer,
employee or agent of any thereof.  

     31.  Financing.  If Landlord desires to obtain or refinance any Loan,
Tenant shall negotiate in good faith with Landlord concerning any request made
by any Lender or proposed Lender for changes or modifications in this Lease.  In
particular, Tenant shall agree, upon request of Landlord, to supply any such
Lender with such notices and information as Tenant is required to give to
Landlord hereunder and to extend the rights of Landlord hereunder to any such
Lender.  Tenant shall provide any statement and shall execute any and all other
reasonable documents that such Lender reasonably requires in connection with
such financing, including any environmental indemnity agreement and
subordination, non-disturbance and attornment agreement, so long as the same do
not materially adversely affect any right, benefit or privilege of Tenant under
this Lease, increase Tenant's Monetary Obligations, materially increase Tenant's
other obligations under this Lease or unreasonably or materially interfere with
Tenant's use and enjoyment of the Leased Premises or the conduct of Tenant's
business therein.  Such subordination, nondisturbance and attornment agreement
(a) may require Tenant to confirm that (i) Lender and its assigns will not be
liable for any prior misrepresentation, act or omission of Landlord and (ii)
Lender and its assigns will not be subject to any counterclaim, demand or offset
which Tenant may have against Landlord and (b) shall not amend the terms of this
Lease except to the extent otherwise provided in the immediately prior sentence.

     32.  Subordination.  This Lease and Tenant's interest hereunder shall be
subordinate to any Mortgage or other security instrument hereafter placed upon
the Leased Premises by Landlord, and to any and all advances made or to be made
thereunder, to the interest thereon, and all renewals, replacements and
extensions thereof, provided that Landlord deliveries to Tenant a subordination,
non-disturbance and attornment agreement executed by the applicable Lender and
in recordable form that provides for the recognition of this Lease and all
Tenant's rights hereunder (subject to the foregoing Paragraph 31) unless and
until an Event of Default exists or Landlord shall have the right to terminate
this Lease pursuant to any applicable provision hereof.



     33.  Financial Covenants.  Tenants hereby covenants and agrees to comply
with all the covenants and agreements described in Exhibit "E" hereto.  

     34.  Tax Treatment; Reporting.  Landlord and Tenant each acknowledge that
each shall treat this transaction as a true lease for state law purposes and
shall report this transaction as a Lease for Federal income tax purposes.  For
Federal income tax purposes each shall report this Lease as a true lease with
Landlord as the owner of the Leased Premises and Equipment and Tenant as the
lessee of such Leased Premises including:  (1) treating Landlord as the owner of
the property eligible to claim depreciation deductions under Section 167 or 168
of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 (the "Code") with respect to the Leased
Premises, (2) Tenant reporting its Rent payments as rent expense under Section
162 of the Code, and (3) Landlord reporting the Rent payments as rental income. 

     35.  Option to Purchase.  

     (a)  Landlord does hereby give and grant to Tenant the option to purchase
the Leased Premises (i) for a purchase price (the "Purchase Price") equal to the
Offer Amount and (ii) within thirty (30) days following September 30, 2012 (time
being of the essence) (the "Option Purchase Date"); provided that if Fair Market
Value has not been determined by the expiration of such thirty (30) day period
the Option Purchase Date shall be extended to a date which is not sooner than
thirty (30) days nor later than sixty (60) days after the Fair Market Value
Date.  If Tenant intends to exercise such option, Tenant shall give written
notice to Landlord to such effect not later than March 31, 2012.  Promptly upon
receipt of such notice by Landlord, the parties shall commence to determine Fair
Market Value.   

     (b)  If Tenant shall exercise the foregoing option to purchase the Leased
Premises, on the later to occur of (i) the Option Purchase Date or (ii) the date
when Tenant has paid the Offer Amount and has satisfied all other Monetary
Obligations, Landlord shall convey the Leased Premises to Tenant or its designee
in accordance with Paragraph 20 hereof; provided, that if an Event of Default
has occurred and is continuing on the Option Purchase Date, Landlord, at its
sole option, may terminate Tenant's option to purchase hereunder.  IF THIS LEASE
SHALL TERMINATE FOR ANY REASON PRIOR TO THE DATE ORIGINALLY FIXED HEREIN FOR THE
EXPIRATION OF THE TERM, OR IF TENANT SHALL FAIL TO GIVE THE AFORESAID NOTICE OF
INTENTION TO PURCHASE, TIME BEING OF THE ESSENCE, THE OPTION PROVIDED IN THIS
PARAGRAPH 35 AND ANY EXERCISE THEREOF BY TENANT SHALL CEASE AND TERMINATE AND
SHALL BE NULL AND VOID.  

     36.  Miscellaneous.  

     (a)  The paragraph headings in this Lease are used only for convenience in
finding the subject matters and are not part of this Lease or to be used in
determining the intent of the parties or otherwise interpreting this Lease.  

     (b)  As used in this Lease, the singular shall include the plural and any
gender shall include all genders as the context requires and the following words
and phrases shall have the following meanings: (i) "including" shall mean
"including without limitation"; (ii) "provisions" shall mean "provisions, terms,
agreements, covenants and/or conditions"; (iii) "lien" shall mean "lien, charge,
encumbrance, title retention agreement, pledge, security interest, mortgage
and/or deed of trust"; (iv) "obligation" shall mean "obligation, duty,
agreement, liability, covenant and/or condition"; (v) "any of the Leased
Premises" shall mean "the Leased Premises or any part thereof or interest
therein"; (vi) "any of the Land" shall mean "the Land or any part thereof or
interest therein"; (vii) "any of the Improvements" shall mean "the Improvements
or any part thereof or interest therein"; (viii) "any of the Equipment" shall
mean "the Equipment or any part thereof or interest therein"; and (ix) "any of
the Adjoining Property" shall mean "the Adjoining Property or any part thereof
or interest therein".  

     (c)  Any act which Landlord is permitted to perform under this Lease may be
performed at any time and from time to time by Landlord or any Person.  Except
as otherwise specifically provided herein, Landlord shall have the right, at its
sole option, to withhold or delay its consent whenever such consent is required
under this Lease for any reason or no reason.  Time is of the essence with
respect to the performance by Tenant of its obligations under this Lease.

     (d)  Landlord shall in no event be construed for any purpose to be a
partner, joint venturer or associate of Tenant or of any subtenant, operator,
concessionaire or licensee of Tenant with respect to any of the Leased Premises



or otherwise in the conduct of their respective businesses.  

     (e)  This Lease and any documents which may be executed by Tenant on or
about the effective date hereof at Landlord's request constitute the entire
agreement between the parties and supersede all prior understandings and
agreements, whether written or oral, between the parties hereto relating to the
Leased Premises and the transactions provided for herein.  Landlord and Tenant
are business entities having substantial experience with the subject matter of
this Lease and have each fully participated in the negotiation and drafting of
this Lease. Accordingly, this Lease shall be construed without regard to the
rule that ambiguities in a document are to be construed against the drafter.

     (f)  This Lease may be modified, amended, discharged or waived only by an
agreement in writing signed by the party against whom enforcement of any such
modification, amendment, discharge or waiver is sought.  

     (g)  The covenants of this Lease shall run with the land and bind Tenant,
its successors and assigns and all present and subsequent encumbrancers and
subtenants of any of the Leased Premises, and shall inure to the benefit of
Landlord, its successors and assigns.  If there is more than one Tenant, the
obligations of each shall be joint and several.  

     (h)  If any one or more of the provisions contained in this Lease shall for
any reason be held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any respect, such
invalidity, illegality or unenforceability shall not affect any other provision
of this Lease, but this Lease shall be construed as if such invalid, illegal or
unenforceable provision had never been contained herein.  

     (i)  This Lease shall be governed by and construed and enforced in
accordance with the Laws of the State.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, Landlord and Tenant have caused this Lease to be duly
executed under seal as of the day and year first above written.

                                        LANDLORD:
                                        WTI (IL) QRS 12-36, INC.,
                                        an Illinois corporation

                                        By:
                                        Title:

                                        TENANT:
                                        WESTELL, INC.,
                                        an Illinois corporation

                                        By:
                                        Title:

                                                                       EXHIBIT A
                                    PREMISES

     Lots 19, 20 and 21 in Meridian Business Campus Phase 2, Unit 2 being a
subdivision in Section 16, 17 and 21, all in Township 38 North Range 9 East of
the Third Principal Meridian, according to the Plat thereof recorded January 16,
1992 as Document R92-009321, in Du Page County, Illinois.

                                                                       EXHIBIT B

                             MACHINERY AND EQUIPMENT

All fixtures, machinery, apparatus, equipment, fittings and appliances of every
kind and nature whatsoever now or hereafter affixed or attached to or installed
in any of the Leased Premises (except as hereafter provided), including all
electrical, anti-pollution, heating, lighting (including hanging fluorescent
lighting), incinerating, power, air cooling, air conditioning, humidification,
sprinkling, plumbing, lifting, cleaning, fire prevention, fire extinguishing and



ventilating systems, devices and machinery and all engines, pipes, pumps, tanks
(including exchange tanks and fuel storage tanks), motors, conduits, ducts,
steam circulation coils, blowers, steam lines, compressors, oil burners,
boilers, doors, windows, loading platforms, lavatory facilities, stairwells,
fencing (including cyclone fencing), passenger and freight elevators, overhead
cranes and garage units, together with all additions thereto, substitutions
therefor and replacements thereof required or permitted by this Lease, but
excluding all personal property and all trade fixtures, machinery, office,
manufacturing and warehouse equipment which are not necessary to the operation,
as buildings, of the buildings which constitute part of the Leased Premises.

                                                                       EXHIBIT C

                             PERMITTED ENCUMBRANCES

1.   General real estate taxes for the year 1997 and subsequent years.

2.   Easement as reserved in Special Warranty Deed recorded October 4, 1995 as
     Document R95-136327, and re-recorded November 9, 1995 as Document R95-
     158339, in favor of MBC Partners, L.P., a limited partnership over the West
     20 feet of Lots 19, 20 and 21, as shown on ALTA/ACSM Land Title Survey made
     by Hagensee Surveying Group, Inc., dated September 18, 1997 (the "Survey").

3.   Declaration of covenants, conditions, restrictions, and easements of the
     Meridian Business Campus Phase I, recorded June 13, 1984 as Document R84-
     44944, First Amendment recorded June 27, 1985 as Document R85-050450,
     Second Amendment recorded June 10, 1988 as Document R88-060530 and Third
     Amendment recorded March 17, 1992 as Document R92-045610, made by CMD
     Midwest, Inc., relating to the creation of the Meridian Business Campus
     Phase I Owner's Association and assessments thereunder and architectural
     control, together with such further provisions contained therein.

     Assignment recorded March 17, 1992 as Document R92-045609, wherein CMD
     Midwest, Inc., assigned all its duties, rights, powers, privileges and
     reservations under said Declaration to CMD Aurora Associates Limited
     Partnership.

4.   Building line as shown on the Plat of Meridian Business Campus Phase 2 Unit
     2, as follows:

     The Easterly 65.28 feet, measured on the North line thereof and widening to
     70 feet, measured on the South line thereof of Lot 19 (see Plat for exact
     location).

     70 feet along the East line of Lot 20

     70 feet along the East line of Lot 21

     All as shown on the Survey.

5.   Landscape Easement, as shown on the Plat and set forth in the Certificate
     on the Plat of Meridian Business Campus Phase 2 Unit as follows:

     The Easterly 65.28 feet, measured on the North line thereof and widening to
     70 feet, measured on the South line thereof of Lot 19 (see Plat for exact
     location).

     70 feet along the East line of Lot 20

     70 feet along the East line of Lot 21

     All as shown on the Survey.

6.   Utility Easement, as shown on the Plat and set forth in the Certificate on
     the Plat of Meridian Business Campus Phase 2 Unit 2, as follows:

     10 feet along the Easterly curved line of Lot 19
     10 feet along the Easterly curved line of Lot 20
     10 feet along the Easterly line of Lot 21
     All as shown on the Survey.

7.   City of Aurora Resolution No. R96-380 recorded September 26, 1996 as



     Document R96-158258 accepting a Water Main Easement Grant from Westell-
     Meridian, L.L.C. which affects Lots 19, 20 and 21 in Meridian Business
     Campus Phase 2 Unit 2, as shown on Survey.

8    Encroachment of the concrete window well located mainly on the land onto 
     the 25 foot landscape easement as shown on the Survey.

                                                                       EXHIBIT D
                               BASIC RENT PAYMENTS

     1.   Basic Rent.  Subject to the adjustments provided for in Paragraph 2
below, Basic Rent payable in respect of the Term shall be $1,748,250 per annum,
payable quarterly in advance on each Basic Rent Payment Date, in equal
installments of $437,062.50 each.

     2.   Basic Rent Increases.  Basic Rent shall not be adjusted until the
second (2nd) anniversary of the Basic Rent Payment Date on which the first full
quarterly installment of Basic Rent shall be due and payable (the "First Full
Basic Rent Payment Date").  As of the second (2nd) anniversary of the First Full
Basic Rent Payment Date and on each second (2nd) anniversary date thereafter
during the Term and during any extensions thereof, Basic Rent then in effect
shall be increased by two percent (2%).  

     During the initial Term the Basic Rent shall be adjusted on the following
dates and shall be in the following amounts until the next adjustment date:

     October 1, 1999     $1,783,215
     October 1, 2001     $1,818,879
     October 1, 2003     $1,855,257
     October 1, 2005     $1,892,362
     October 1, 2007     $1,930,209
     October 1, 2009     $1,968,813
     October 1, 2011     $2,008,190
     October 1, 2013     $2,048,354
     October 1, 2015     $2,089,321

                                                                       EXHIBIT E

                                    COVENANTS

     1.   Tenant shall, and shall cause Guarantor and its respective
subsidiaries to, comply (A) with the covenants set forth in Sections 4, 5 and 6
of that certain Business Loan Agreement, dated as of March 15, 1995 between
Tenant and Bank One, Chicago, NA (the "Lender") as amended by Amendment to
Business Loan Agreement and Other Loan Documents, dated as of June 7, 1996 (the
"Credit Agreement"), in the same manner and to the same effect as if the terms
of Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit Agreement were set forth in full herein and
(B) upon refinancing of the debt described in the Credit Agreement, with the
covenants set forth in the credit agreement that replaces the Credit Agreement
(any such replacement credit agreement, the "Senior Credit Agreement")
pertaining to the matters addressed in Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit
Agreement in the same manner and to the same effect as if the terms of such
covenants of the Senior Credit Agreement were set forth herein, and subject to
the conditions set forth in the following sentence, after giving effect to any
modification, amendment or waiver of the Credit Agreement or Senior Credit
Agreement, as the case may be, a copy of which has been delivered to Landlord,
and for such purpose such terms of Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit Agreement
or Senior Credit Agreement, as the case may be, and such other relevant
provisions and definitions of the Credit Agreement or Senior Credit Agreement,
as the case may be, as are expressly referenced therein and amendments,
modifications, and waivers thereto are incorporated herein by reference. 
Notwithstanding, and in limitation of, the foregoing, no amendment or
modification to, or waiver of, Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit Agreement or
Senior Credit Agreement, as the case may be, shall be effective and binding upon
Landlord (a) unless neither Guarantor nor Tenant is required to make any payment
or grant any other consideration ("Senior Lender Consideration") to the Lender



or lender or lenders that replace the Lender (the Lender or such replacement
lender, the "Senior Lender") as a condition to such amendment, modification or
waiver or, if such consideration is required, unless concurrently with payment
to the Senior Lender Landlord receives Landlord's Consideration and (b) unless
such amendment or modification is executed or waiver granted no later than the
earlier to occur of (x) sixty (60) days following the earlier to occur of the
date on which Tenant notified the Senior Lender or the Senior Lender had actual
knowledge of the breach under the Credit Agreement or Senior Credit Agreement,
as the case may be, that gave rise to the need for an amendment, modification or
waiver and (y) the date on which the Senior Lender causes the obligations of
Tenant and/or Guarantor under the Credit Agreement or the Senior Credit
Agreement, as the case may be, to become due prior to their stated maturity.  If
at any time Tenant shall not be subject to the Credit Agreement or any Senior
Credit Agreement that contains covenants pertaining to the matters addressed in
Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit Agreement, Tenant shall, and shall cause
Guarantor and each of its subsidiaries to, comply with the covenants set forth
in the most recent Senior Credit Agreement pertaining to the matters addressed
in Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit Agreement in the same manner and to the
same effect as if the terms of the applicable provisions of such Senior Credit
Agreement were set forth in full herein, and giving effect to any modification,
amendment or waiver thereto that complies with the provisions of the foregoing
sentence.  

     2.   A copy of the relevant provisions of Sections 4, 5 and 6 of the Credit
Agreement, and the amendments thereto, as the same are in effect on the date
hereof, are attached hereto.

     3.   For purposes of this Exhibit "E", (a) "Senior Lender's Consideration"
shall mean any consideration received by the Senior Lender for the modification,
amendment or waiver except that any paydown or reamortization of the Senior
Lender's debt in consideration for such modification, amendment or waiver shall
not be considered Senior Lender's Consideration, and (b) "Landlord's
Consideration" shall be an amount equal to the total consideration received by
the Senior Lender for the modification, amendment or waiver multiplied by a
fraction, the numerator of which is the Acquisition Cost and the denominator of
which is the amount of the current aggregate loan amount (as defined in the
Credit Agreement) or the maximum amount of credit available under the Senior
Credit Agreement, as the case may be, which shall be paid to Landlord upon the
same terms that consideration is paid to the Senior Lender; provided, however,
that Landlord's Consideration shall not exceed the total consideration received
by the Senior Lender.


